ecords Facilities Branch (\mathbf{z}) 016 Phil

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

. .

IN THE MATTER OF:

PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC COMPANY

(Diablo Canyon Units 1 and 2)

Dockat Nos. 50-275 50-323

:20.5

Place -Date -

·0°

Avila Beach, California 8 February 1979

8912 - 9099 Pages

> Telephone: (202) 347-3700

ACE - FEDERAL REPORTERS, INC.

. Official Reporters

7902260226

444 North Capitol Street Washington, D.C. 20001

NATIONWIDE COVERAGE - DAILY

. E . -. , -· · · · ÷ ٩ ų . .

.

v '

`

	4	8912
- CR2303		UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
ELandon mpb1	2	NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
	3	an a
\sim	Â	In the matter of:
	5	PACIFIC GAS & ELECTRIC COMPANY : Docket Nos. 50-275
•	6	(Diablo Canyon Units 1 and 2) :
	-	
· · ·	3	Cavalier Room, San Luis Bay Inn,
~	9	Avila Baach, California.
	10	Thursday, 8 February 1979
	17	The hearing in the above-entitled matter was
	12	raconvaned, pursuant to adjournmant, at 8:30 a.m.
	13	BEFORE:
$\overline{\mathbf{C}}$	54	ELIZABETH BOWERS, Esq., Chairman, Dromic Safory and Licensing Board
	15	Acourt parety and proceeding poard.
	16	DR. WILLIAM E. MARTIN, Member. (Not present.)
	17	GLENN O. BRIGHT, Meleber.
	17	APPEARANCES:
- *	18	On behalf of Applicant, Pacific Gas & Electric Company:
	19	BRUCE NORTON, Esq., 3216 No. Third Street,
	20	Phoenix, Arizona 85012.
	21	PHILIP CRANE, Esq., Legal Department, Pacific Gas and Electric Company, 77 Beale Street.
	22	San Francisco, California 94106.
\bigcirc	23	MALCOLM H. FURBUSH, Esq., Legal Department, Pacific Gas & Electric Company, 77 Beale St.,
•	24	San Francisco, California 94106.
	25	· · · · ·
· 、		

*

, · · ·

· ·

•

· ·

			. 892.3
	mpb2	1	APPEARANCES: (Continued)
) .		2	On behalf of Joint Intervenors:
\bigcirc		Э	DAVID S. FLEISCHAKER, Esq., Suite 602,
\bigcirc		4	
·		5	the Public Interest, 10203 Santa Monica Blvd.,
		6	On bobalf of the NEC Berulatow Staff.
		7	TAMES D MOURDELLOWER For MARC CRAINING Nor
•		8	and EDWARD KETCHEN, Esq., Office of Executive
~		9	Washington, D.C. 20555.
		'n,	On bohalf of Office of the General Counsel, NRC:
		37	MARJORIE S. NORDLINGER, Esq., Office of General Counsel, H.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
		12	1717 H St., N.W., Washington, D.C. 20555.
		13	
\mathcal{O}		14	
		15,	
		16	
		17	
٩		18	
•		19	
	;	20	
		21	
		22	^
Ö		23	
		24	· .
		25	
		ļ	
		S	

• • • • . · · · ·

· · ·

*

· · · · .

,

•		•			T T
				8914	
:	1	<u>CONTENTS</u>		•	
Wb .	2.	Witnesses: <u>Direct</u> Cross		đ	~
() 0) 19	3	Mihailo D. Trifunac) 8915 9013		Aprop - 5 - 5 - 5 - 5	
\bigcirc	<i>2</i> ,	Enrique Luco			
•	5	(Continued)			••
	6		-	1 v	
• .	Ţ			• •	1.2
•	\$	Exhibits:	For Id.	In Evd.	
* *	»,	Board Enhibit 2A	8964	9012	
	9.	(Updated version of Trifunac		Þ. ■	
	10	resumaj	-		
v	11	Board 2D; 2E; 2F; 2G; 2J		9012	
	12				
	t9				
<u> </u>	<u>1</u> 4		v	•	
•	15'		•		
	18	· · ·	×		
	17				
۰ ۹,	15		× •		
<	<u>19</u>				
•	20				
÷	25	• • • • •	• 3.		
	22		•		
()	£6.				
\bigcirc	20	,			
	24				
€.	25	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
-			•		
	1	i •		•	1

í

, , ,

.

• •

۰ ,

		8915
WRB/wb1	1	<u> PROCEEDINGS</u>
	2	MRS. BOWERS: We'd like to begin.
	3	When we adjourned yesterday afternoon there
\bigcirc	4	was a brief discussion about the summary of the documents
	5	that Dr., Luco had prepared. Mr. Fleischaker, do you want
	6	to begin?
	7	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Thank you.
~	8	Whereupon,
-	9	MIHAILO D. TRIFUNAC
	10	and
	11	ENRIQUE LUCO
	12	resumed the stand as witnesses and, having been previously
	13	duly sworn, were examined and testified further as follows:
	. 14	CROSS-EXAMINATION (Continued)
	. 15	BY MR. FLEISCHAKER:
•	16	Q To save time, rather than request that you sum-
	17	marize each of the points in the document, in your written
•	18	comments, Dr. Luco, what I would like to do is ask you a
1.	19	series of discrete questions about each of the documents.
· •	20	And, depending on how large the documents are, the questions
2.	21	Will vary.
	22	We left off yesterday talking about the com-
	23	ments on the ACRS Committee meeting on 7/7/78. And the
	24	question I have for you is: Do these comments represent
	25	your current opinion on the matters discussed in the comments:
	и	

. بينياني

ł

• • • · · · . . · · • ۰ . ĩ .

• • • • • • •

. . . Ś.

,

a and a second	н сбя	8916
WRB/Wb2	1	A (Witness Luco) Are you referring to that
	2	yarticular letter?
	3	Q That's-correct.
\bigcirc	4	A Yes.
<. <i>9</i>	· 5 .	Q Okay.
•	ଙ୍କ	Let's move on, then, to your comments that are
۰ ۲	7	dated May 30th, 1978, and which had been previously marked
÷	3	as Licensing Board Exhibit No. 2, Attachment C. It is one
•	9	of the documents in Attachment C. The name of it is:
	10	Review of Seismic Evaluation for Postulated 7.5 magnitude
	3.1	Hosgri Earthquake, Units 1 and 2, Diablo Canyon Site.
	12.	Let me ask you the same question, with one
	13	exception: At page 8 of this document you have a recommenda-
S	14	tion and I would like to hold for a moment your views on
	15	the recommendation so we can deal with that all at once.
	16	But with the exception of the one paragraph there
	17	on page 8, which is the second full paragraph on the page,
-	- 18	do the comments that are set forth in the May 30th, 1978
%	İ9	comments represent your current opinion on the matters dis-
•	20	cussed in the comments; and, if not, could you identify
×	21	those instances where your current views are different?
	22	A This comment still represents my views.
\bigcirc	23	Q Okay.
•	24	Now we've discussed in some detail, or you testi-
	25	fied in some detail.yesterday about Points 1, 2 and 3 in
1		

•

. .

•

. .

÷

4 · · • . • 11 , · • . Ś . •

these comments. I'm not sure, however, that we have gone WRB/wb3 1 through Point 4 as it is presented in this comment. And I 2 would like you to, if you would, briefly summarize the S point that -- your comments which are listed under Arabic S_{μ} numeral 4 on page 6, Soil-Structure Interaction. 5 Well there I was addressing the question of Ä 6 whether the effects of the soil-structure interaction could 7 reduce the input motion at foundation level as compared with ġ. the motion on the free field. And based on the work of . Э Dr. Seed that appears in Appendix DLLCA presented by the 10 applicant, we could reach one conclusion, and that is that 11 if we assume vertically incident waves then the effects of 12 interaction, plus the effect of tau, in this case the 13 scattering would be associated only with the embedment of 14 the foundation, that those two effects combined were not 15 significant, that the response obtained by Professor Seed, 16 considering soil-structure interaction and considering the 17 tau effect for vertically incident waves was almost the same **3**B as the one you would get from a rigid base analysis in which 19 you assumed that the soil is rigid, and in which you do not 20 consider the reduction by tau effect.

21

22'

23

24

25

So the point of this comment was to -- there were two points that I was trying to make: one, the Soilstructure interaction effects were not going to significantly modify the response of the structure, and, two, that for

• • • , • 8

.

.

• y

• •

÷

vertically incident waves the tau effects would not be WRB/wb4 ٢ significant. And I reached that conclusion based on the 2 results obtained by Dr. Seed for the applicant. 3 MR. FURBUSH: Mrs. Bowers, I would like to have Ó, the first part of that answer reread, up to about the half-5 way mark. MRS. BOWERS: 7 (Whereupon the Reporter read from the record 8 as requested.) g WINNESS LUCO: I made a mistake there. What 10 I meant to report was the fixed base analysis -- What I say 11 in the roport is that the comparison with the fixed base 12 analysis, included the tau effect. I would have to go back 13 to the original document. I am not sure if that was the 14 case. But, at any rate, what I have in the report is that 15 the comparison with the fixed base analysis included the 16 tan correction for horizontally propagating waves. 17 **BY MR. FLEISCHAKER:** 18 Dr. Luco, yesterday you mentioned Dr. Seed's 19 work in response to some of the questions about soil-structure 20 interaction. Was it this work to which you were referring 21 vesterdav? 22 (Witness Luco) . No. At the time I wrote this 23 report I knew only of his work with vertically incident waves. 24 At the last ACRS meating, I believe it was in July, he 25

• · .

· · · ·

. • . .

•

· ·

.

WRE/wb5 1

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

indicated that they had performed some additional soilstructure interaction studies in which they included a Rayleigh wave excitation; that is, a surface wave propagating horizontally. And the results of that-- At the ACRS meeting he stated that there were some differences between the response obtained by that procedure and a fixed base analysis. The main difference was that additional rocking of the foundation occurred.

9 So when I wrote this report I had not seen that 10 second document.

Q There has been introduced into evidence as Joint Intervenors Exhibit No. 58 a report by Dr. Seed and Dr. Lysmer, and I think that it's entitled "The Analysis of Soil-Structer Interaction Effects during Earthquakes, for the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Station."

Have you had an opportunity to examine that document?

A. I read it some time ago. I would like to have a few minutes to go over the conclusions of that report, if that's possible.

Q Is that the document that you were referring to Yesterday? Is that the study that you were referring to Yesterday?

A No. Yesterday I was referring to the first study in which vertically incident waves were used.

.

,

· · ·

, - .

۰ ۰

• ,

,

.

x

.

		8920
WRB/wb6	1	. Q Okay.
	2	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Mrs. Bowers; I would like to
\bigcirc	3	suggest we take a short break here while Dr. Luco reviews
\bigcirc	Ą	Joint Intervenors Exhibit No. 58. I'd like to ask him some
<u>х</u> у.	5	questions about the conclusions that were reached.
•	6	MRS. BOWERS: It's a thick document. Of course
- -	7	it's mostlyy charts in the back. The narrative runs fourteen
u l	8	pages. So, what? ten minutes?
بر	១	BY MR. FLEISCHAKER:
	10	Q What would be an appropriate time?
•	1 Î	A (Witness Luco) That's fine, ten minutes.
	12	MRS. BOWERS: Then we'll be in recess. A little
	13	early.
Q.	14	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Thank you.
	15	(Recess)
End WRB Madelon fi	.s ¹⁶	
	17	
•	<u></u> 38	
۹.	19	
с.	. 20	
7	21	•
	22	
Ó	23	
	24	
	25	
	I	

. b. , , , ~ n • • . * • .

, , •

•

~

*

8921 MRS. NOWERS: We'd like to resume. 1 Hadelon 👎 JRB 1B BY MR. FLEISCHAKER: c2 mppl 2 S. Dr. Luco, I believe you have before you actually two reports by Dr. Seed. One of them is published in DLL " 4 Appendix is to mmendment 50, and it's LL-3A, and a second . 5 later study which is marked as Joint Intervenors' Exhibit ·6 aumer 58. 7 Lat me ask you first: are the conclusions of 8 these two studies in your opinion consistent? 9 (Witness Luco) Before I answer that question, I. A 10. would like to yo back to the previous question to clarify one 15` point. 12 Okay. 13 In the report to ACRS of May 30, 1978, dealing 14 with soil-structure interaction, I referred to two comparisons. 15. Ore is in Appendix Dal-3A. In that comparison the Applicant 16 compared the response of a fixed base axis symmetric model 17. with an input that included the tau effect for norizontally 13 propagating waves with the response obtained by Dr. Seed for 19. the vertically incident waves, and which also includes soil-20 structure interaction. 21 I state in the report that I do not consider that 22 comparison valid because the structural model used in the 23 ficite element model is not consistent with the structural 24 model used for the fixed base axis symmetric model, fixed base - 25

· · · · . • • • 9 • . . ٨ • ġ. _2 ₽ • . r • **1**

`.

•

noo2

3

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

axis symmetric analysis.

-2 In the report 1 also mentioned the comparisons or the results presented by Dr. Seed in Appendix DLL-3d. In 3 that appendix he uses as input a motion that is consistent 4 with the Newmark spectrum with no reduction for tad. That. 5 is to say it has a peak accaleration of the order of .754. 6 Then he goes to a soil-structure interaction analysis for 7 vertically incident waves, and the results of that study 8 show that the response of the structure including soil- . 9 structure interaction for vertically incident waves are not 10 significantly different from those you would obtain from a 11 fixed base analysis without tau reduction. 12

So I wanted to clarify that.

Now maybe you could repeat.

Q Let me ask you one or two questions about that. The first comparison, that is the fixed base with tau effect, as compared to vertically incident, which includes soil-structure interaction, which appendices is that analysis presented in?

A Pardon me?

You described two comparisons here in number four. The first one was a fixed base with a tau effect compared to one of vertically incident -- that included vertically incident waves and soil-structure interaction. And your conclusion was that that was not a valid comparison.

• , - a . . , . • ,

		Las for a second de la contraction de la contra
•		8923
mpo3	4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4 4	Is that your current opinion?
	2	A Yes. The structural models used for the
\bigcirc	3	used by Seed is not consistent with the structural model
	4	used for the fixed base axis symmetric study.
	5	Q Where is that comparison found?
•	5	A The comparison is presented in Appendix DLL-3A of
	7-	Saismic Evaluation for Postulated 7.5 Magnitude Hosyri
, .	8	Sarthquake, Units 1 and 2, Pacific Gas and Electric.
~	9	Q Okay.
	20,1	Now the second comparison was contained in DLL-3B,
	11	is that correct?
	12	A Yes.
	• 13	Q Okay.
\bigcirc	14	You describe that comparison as one which had a
	15	Newmark input plus vertically incident waves compared with
	16	a fixed base without tau reduction.
	17	A Not precisely. They have a soil-structure inter-
•	្ថាំខ	action analysis for vertically incident waves in which the
	19	control motion at the surface of the ground was consistent
	20	with the Hewmark spectrum without tau reduction. That was the
	21	input for the soil-structure interaction analysis. And the
	22	Comparison is made with a fixed base model with that same
\bigcirc	23	So in this study we can see if vertically incident
	24	wayes will produce a significant tau effect. and we find that
	25	
۲		
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

1

÷

1

*

4

8923

1

• .

· · ·

.

mpb4 1 that's not the case. The second conclusion we may reach from that 2 study is that the effects of interaction are also not . 3 significant. 5 what is your opinion with respect to the conclu-.Q 5 sions to be drawn by the comparison in 38? 6. I . tend to ayree with the conclusion that the "7 A tau effect for vertically incident waves would be small, and 8 that soil-structure interaction effects would also be small 9 given the fact that the foundation material is guite hard. 10 " Let's move now to the Seed and Lysmer report, Ö – 11 which is marked as Joint Intervenors' Exhibit number 58. 12 . What are the basic conclusions of that study as 13 you understand them? 11 The first thing that I should mention is that I. 15 didn't have access to this document before the July meeting. 16 The July ACRS meeting. The document is dated July 7, 1978, 17 the same day of that day's ACRS meeting. -18 In this 'study Seed and Lysner analyzed the response 19 of the structure, including the effects of soil-structure 20 interaction for a Rayleign wave excitation. That is a 21 surface wave propagating horizontally. Their conclusion is 22 that -- and here I'm quoting: 23 "Essentially similar values of response 25 are obtained for this site whether the base motions 25

٦ بز

r`

•

•

າສຸລຸມ 5 are considered to consist of a system of vertically 1 2 propagating shear waves -- vertically propagating shear and compression waves, or a system of hori-3 zontally propagating Rayleign waves. And except Ą for a small increase in rocking which affects the 5 outer edges of the foundation slab, the calculated б responses are essentially similar to those computed 7 for a rigid base analysis where the control motions 3 are used directly as base excitation for the 9 structure." 10 End of quote. 11 Now the control motion that they used in this 12 case is characterized by a peak acceleration of .754, and 13 this is on page 2 of that document. So that corresponds to 14 a control motion that does not have a reduction by tau effect. 15 Now we find that their conclusion here is that 16 where you have vertically incident snear waves and where you 17 have horizontally propagating Rayleigh waves, the response of 18 the structure is essentially the same as you would have for 19 a structure on a rigid soil with an input that does not in-20 clude the tau effect. 21 If we believe in the results, the only conclusion 22 we can draw is that the tau effects are not significant, and 23 that the interaction effects are not significant. They do 24

mention that there is some additional rocking in the case of

25

• • * ۰ ۰ • . •

mpp5

٢.

Rayleigh wave excitation.

2 Q Do you nave an opinion as to the validity of the 3 conclusions drawn in the report?

I have not done the calculations myself. But Ą A. in general I tend to agree with the conclusions that there 5 . will be no significant reduction by tau effect, and that 5 Rayleigh waves will induce a larger amount of rocking. 7. Let me move to the last item that you cover in 9 your May 30, 1978 report to the ACRS. That's item 5, 9 Seismic Risk Analysis. I don't believe we've discussed --10 questioned you about that. 15.

Could you summarize very briefly the point that you're making there and indicate whether it is your current opinion?

A What I was trying to do there was to analyze in detail some of the limitations of the seismic risk analysis presented by the Applicant. And in particular, compare the results of that seismic risk analysis with the studies of Trifunac and Anderson.

20 If you compare both studies you find that there 21 is a difference by a factor of 100 or 200 in the probability 22 of exceeding an acceleration of .75g in a period of 50 years. 23 The Applicant estimates the probability to be .1 percent, and 24 the results of Anderson and Wrifunac would indicate that the 25 probability was of the order of 10 to 20 percent.

· · · · · ·

. .

.

.

• • •

. , -

·

.

So what they did was to go in detail and find mob7 1 out the limitations in the analysis of the Applicant and 2 where this factor of 100 or 200 could come from. 3 Did you reach any conclusions as to --My conclusion was that using the same data that А Š Applicant used, but correcting for what they thought were 6, deficiencies, I would end up with estimates of the probability 7 of the same order as obtained by Anderson and Trifunac. 8 What were the deficiencies that you believed Q ĝ existed in the Applicant's analysis? 10 They are listed in the report. A . ' 11 The first one was that the Applicant tries to 12 estimate the probability of exceeding an effective accelera-13 tion of .75g, but actually uses the probability of exceeding :4 a 1.15 instrumental peak acceleration. Since I do not believe 15 in this reduction by effective acceleration, I considered 19 that they should simply look at the probability of exceeding 17 a peak accaleration of .75g. 38 If we do that and we use the data that is 19 presented by the Applicant, we find a factor of four. 20 The second problem I see in the analysis is that 21 they used the sum four and the sum five procedure to calculate 22 geak accelerations. In my view that introduces an error in 23 the probability of the order of a factor of tea. 2AFinally, I looked at the seismicity models used 25

• · . e . · · · • • •

•

Ŷ

npb3. and I concluded that easily we could find in there a factor ranging from 2.5 to 4. 3 Are the items that you set forth there under number five your current opinion? 5 5 Yes. Okay. 3 Let me move on now to -- I'm yoing to skip the :7 recommendation of 13/8/76 to come back and cover all of the 3 recommandations at once. So let me move on to the November 13, g, 1976 comments that you submitted, which are entitled 10. Comments on the Proposed Seismic Design Reevaluation of 11 the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant; and has been identified 12 previously in the record as Licensing Board Exhibit number 2, 13 attachment page -- and I think that we have previously discussed 14 in some detail all of the subject matters that you have dis-13 cussed in that paper. 16 So let me ask the question of whether the comments 17 listed there represent your current opinion, and if not, in 13 what way your current opinion differs? 29 hd Madalion 20 DEL ALWS 21 22 23. 24 25

· · ·

.

• • •
8929 fls MB IWEL wel l Well, under point number 4, I was suggesting that 1 Α a complete soil-structure interaction analysis be made, and 2 in the recommendations I state that the complete soil-structure · 3 interaction analysis should be conducted. "This analysis will 4 include automatically the defraction of waves by the foundation 5 as well as possible rocking and torsional effects. A more 6 accurate evaluation of the resonant frequencies appearing on. Ż the floor response spectra will also be obtained by this S, approach." 9 Under ideal conditions I would still make the 10 same recommendation. However, 11 Let me see if I can -- before we get into recommenda-12 tions, I wanted to cover those all at once, because you made 13 recommendations at different points in time. 14 What I wanted to direct your attention to at this 15 point were the substantive comments, and ask the question of 16 whether the substantive comments that are contained here are 17. now your current opinion? 18 Yes. A 19 Okay. 20 Lat's move on to the last document. The last 21 document is dated October 11, 1976, and it's entitled, "A 22 Review of the Proposed Seismic Design Criteria for Reevaluation 23 of the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant," and it has been 24 previously identified in the record as Licensing Board Exhibit 25

 \cdot . . . * .

wel 2

3

23

24

25

Number 2, Attachment I.

I ask you again, directing your attention to the substantive comments, whether the substantive comments that are set forth here represent your current opinions and, if not, would you identify those areas in which you've changed your opinions?

8930

7 A Yes. In general they are still valid in my 9 opinion, except maybe for point 3. In there I said that the 9 evaluation of the torsional response for horizontally 10 propogating SH waves presented by the Applicant is quite 11 crude and some errors are apparent.

Some of those errors have been corrected. I still 12 believe that they are not accounting for the complete 13 torsional input that you would get if you assume horizontally 14 incident waves. Also that the use of an equivalent eccentric-15 ity does not seem to me to be the best way of obtaining the 16 torsional response of the structure, because when you do that · 17 then you get coupling between the translational and torsional 18 modes of the structure with frequency change, and things get . 19 quite complex. It could be done much better. 20

21 But when I wrote these comments, I had some other 22 points in mind, and those have been corrected.

Q Let me ask you now about the recommendations. You've made recommendations here in various places over the the-year period. Starting with the most durrent, page

· · · · ۰ • • • • • • . 4

•

8 of the May 30, 1978, there was a recommendation that a
complete three-dimensional soil-structure interaction analysis
for vertically and horizontally incident shear waves be
conducted.

5 There are a set of recommendations set forth in a 6 paper dated 12-8-76, and which is identified as Attachment H 7 to the Licensing Board Exhibit Number 2.

8 There are recommendations set forth on page 3 of 9 the November 13, 1976 comments, which you briefly read from 10 and which is also identified as Attachment H.

11 And then there is a first set of recommendations 12 that are set forth in the October 11, 1976 Attachment I, page 13 10.

14 Let me ask you -- these recommendations occurred 15 over a two-year period, and additional work was done -- so let 16 Me ask you the question:

What is your current view as to the recommended analysis that would be necessary, in your view, for a valid reanalysis of the seismic design of the facility?

A In essence, the recommendations that I presented over that period of two years are still valid except for some points where the work has already been done.

For instance, in the list of recommendations of 12-8-76, I included some sensitivity analysis for different values of structural damping, and some of those sensitivity

• • . , × · . . , • • ÷ . . · · • .

wal 4

0

 \mathbf{C}

 \bigcirc

25 110 1

.

Syperine .

ь **З ***

, 4

Ĩ

analyses were performed.

Î		
2	I also recommended soil-structure interaction	ہ جو
3	analysis for horizontally incident waves and for vertically	
21	incident waves. We have the two reports of Dr. Seed, and	
5	although it is not exactly what I had in mind it provides	نې د
6.	some idea for what happens if we have vertically propagating	
7	waves and horizontally propagating waves.	
8	- The additional recommendation that I would include	۰.
9	zow would be that an inclastic analysis be performed. I think	r
50	it's the only realistic way of assessing the response of the	. .
i1'	structures.	
12	In terms of scil-structure interaction, I suggested	
13 .	that a full three-dimensional soil-structure interaction	
14;	analysis be performed. I believe that that would be a very	
15	useful analysis, particularly if the Applicant insists in ;	•
1 6]	claiming a reduction by tau effect. On the other hand, I think	•
17'	that we have enough evidence to see that effect is not	. •
18.	significant. If that point of view is accepted, and also	
19 .	based on the results obtained by Dr. Seed that showed that	
20	the soll-structure interaction effects are not very significant,	۲
21	in my mind I feel that they have done enough work to study	
22	the interaction offects.	
23	0 boas that mean that you would find acceptable a	
-7	F response speakra which does not include a reduction for tay	

· u * * * * . *

. , ,

· · ·

wal 5	
	A Well, there are two reductions used. The first one
· · · · · ·	is for the effective acceleration, the second is for Stau
3	azzack.
Ľ.	I do not agree with either one.
5	Ω : Lat me ask you about the kinds of studies that
6	you're proposing.
. 7	First of all, with respect to the three-dimensional
8	soll-structure interaction analysis, are such analyses
C)	currently being performed in industry?
10	A Yes, they are being performed at a few plants.
£1, ·	0 Do you know whether they have been performed or
12	are being performed on nuclear power plants?
13	A Yes.
. 14:-	Q
í5 [°]	A - I mentioned yesterday; I believe, the Vogtle nuclear
16	power plant and a Japanese nuclear power plant. And there
17	might be others that I don't know.
18.	Q Have you personally been involved in conducting
19	such en enalysiz
20	A In those two casos, yes.
21	Q The second kind of analysis was an analysis of
22	the inelastic response of the facility. Is such an analysis
23	currently performed in industry?
24	A .I don't balleve that it is common. I believe that
25	it can be done. And in the case of Diablo Canyon in my mind
- -	

\$

÷

. . • . -· . , . • • . . 、 ,

-

,

. .

ଖଡ଼ି ଓ	8934
	lt is the only way of evaluating the response of the structure.
2	So whether it is common or not, we do not have yet a common
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	sibuation. This is a special situation, and I believe that
	it is nocessary.
	Q . What is the basis of your opinion that it can be
., ; G	done?
7.	A Well, there are many people prepared to do this
3	type of analysis, and if you look at the different universities
9	you will find engineers capable of doing this sort of analysis.
10	It has been done, I believe, for some elements of
⁵ - ¹ - 11 -	nuclear power plants. I have not done a linear analysis myself,
12	but I do understand that some computer codes are available
9 . 13	that parhaps could be used.
14	I understand there is one program called MARK.
15	There is another one called ADENA.
.36	Q Could you spell those, please?
	A M-A-R-K. A-D-E-N-A.
× 18	Q Do you know to whom those codes belong?
• 19	A .I'm not sure. Perhaps MARK is General Electric's.
20	But I'm not quite sure.
21	Q Do you have in your mind any estimate as to the
22	amount of time
23	I have told you. I have not performed that type of
24	analycis, and it would be just an absolute guess.
25	Q I just want to clear up one or two points from your
· · · ·	
۰ •	

e e 4 . , k • • • . 6 • . • -• ` , , . , •

.

••

wal 7

8935

testimony of yesterday, Dr. Luco. 2 Yesterday in discussing the tau effect you stated. S that the foundation embedment was shellow, and that that was an important feature in your conclusions that the scattering 4 defraction of high-frequency waves was likely to be insignif-. 5 icant: 6: Could you explain why the depth of the embedment 7 would affect that physical pheaomenon? 8 If you have a very deep foundation, the presence of 'A 9 that intrusion into the soil will scatter energy, or will 10 modify the motion of the ground that you would have in the 11 absence of that intrusion. And the net effect of that is 12 that the motion of that foundation -- the translational 13 components of the motion of that foundation may be less. . 14 On the other hand, again, depending on the type 15 of excitation that ; you have, you input vertically incident **1**6 shear waves, you can induce some rock. 17 And the siduation, in rough terms, is similar to î8 what you have for horizontally propagating waves. In there 10 the wavez ware travelling horizontally and the foundation was 20 horiscrift. In here, the waves are propagating vertically and 21 you have a certain vertical dimension of the foundation: 22 It's the same sort of phenomenon. 23 How, these affects are significant if the structures 24 are deeply ambaded and if you have a significant contrast or 25

•••• . • . **.** • • . • • · · · ·

*

. •

,

•

Q

	6930
	if the soil is soft.
2	But again in this case we have a hard material
3 1	and the embedment is not large. So these two characteristics
4	combined can lead to the result that reduction by tau effect
5	for vertically propagating waves will be small, as shown by
6	- the calculation performed by Dr. Seed.
7	Quere let me move to the subject of damping to ask a
3	guestion.
3	You have, I think, the Amendment DLL-9 contained
10.	in a book that I think was provided. DLL-9 is an amendment
11	that discusses damping ratios, and yesterday you offered
12	some opinions on the use of a 7 percent damping and the
13	existence of data that justified or may not have justified.
14	damping in structures.
15 .	My question is: Have you reviewed this particular
16	Szeczed Statement Statem
37. 3	A Yes, I did read it sometime ago.
18	Q And did you take the opinions expressed in the
13	data and information in consideration in reaching your
20	conclusions?
21	'A Yes, of course.
22 .	Q In your testimony so far you've addressed the Staff
23	and Applicant analysis assuming the occurrence of a 7.5
24	megnitude event on the Mosgri fault within 10 kilometers of
25	the Disblo Canyon site, and a corresponding ground motion at

8936

ļ

·

•

•

· · wèl 9

Ø

. 10

15

57

38

19

:20

21

, 72

23

20

25

the site characterized by peak acceleration of 1.15g. 7 2 I'd like you to assume the occurrence of a 6.5 З magnitude carthquake on the Hosgri fault within 10 kilometers 1 of the site, and ask you whether you have an opinion as to. whether the Staff and Applicant analysis is adequate to Ð demonstrate the structural response, assuming the occurrence. S., of that event? 7

Okay. If we go through the same process again, and 8 Ά. we used the USGC Circular to estimate the peak acceleration, I believe that for 5.5 the peak acceleration is of the order of .9 g, or something like that. 11

Do you have that in your table, Table 1 of your 12 Q., May 30 comments, I think it is? You have some comparisons 13 14 there.

' Nould you take a moment and find that? Yes. I have it. The USGC Circular for the 6.5 А 16. magnitude earthquake within 10 kilometers of the fault indicates a peak acceleration of .90, 90 percent of g.

. If you use Trifunac's correlations you get a slightly lower value, something of the order of .69 g, or roughly 70 percent of g.

Now, still even in that case we find a gap that is not so wide as before between this peak acceleration and the peak acceleration that the structure can withstand within the linear range, the elastic range. And if you take the

•

•

•

wel 10

23

24

25

turbine building, for instance, it has been analyzed for a peak acceleration at foundation level of the order of 54 percent of g.

8938

So if we were to use something like .7, 18 or .9 as peak acceleration for a 6.5 magnitude earthquake, we still would have a gap there. And since I do believe that the soil-structure interaction effect would be significant in this case, and that there would be no reduction essentially for tau effect, that the structure will go into the inelastic range.

11. No analysis has been performed, so I cannot 12 predict what's going to happen.

13 If you take the containment, and the containment 14 has been analyzed for a motion characterized by a peak 15 acceleration of the order of .67, I believe, there the gap 16 will be smaller and probably the containment, under those 17 conditions, will not have a very significant inelastic 18 response.

But even in that case, I think it should be looked at very carefully, considering that the tau reduction simply has not been justified, just by carefully analyzing the results obtained by the Applicant itself.

If I could present my views on this without a question -- I don't know if it is proper or not . . .

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mrs. Bowers, I don't think the

•

.

wel 11

25

8939 witness has really answered the question that was asked; and 1 I'd be interested in knowing what the answer is. He gave an 2 emplanation of how he viewed the general area, but the 3 question was very specific: Did he agree or disagree that 2 the Applicant's and Staff's analysis was adequate? 5 T can't discern on the basis of what he said 3 whether that means yes or no. 7 MPS. BOWERS: Could you clarify it? WITNESS LUCO: I don't believe that was the 9 question. The question was if it was adequate for the 6.5 iC magnitude carthquake, and that's what I answered. § 1. MR, TOURTELLOTTE: Well, Mrs. Bowers, again if it's 12 adequate for the 6.5 earthquake or not, I. still can't discern 12 whether he said yes or no, if it's adequate or not adequate 14 for that purpose. 15 I understand that he has a range of views on it, 16 on the basis of his answer, but I don't know whether it's 17 yes or no. And I think it can be answered yes or no. 18 MR. FLEISCHAKER: I think he enswered the question 19 directly, and would propose that if Mr. Tourtellotte wants to 20 pursue that further that he should do that on cross-examination. . 21 MRS. BOWERS: Well, but right now let's clear this 22 up. 23 Yes or no? 24

WITNESS LUCO: In the first place, I don't think

• • r . . .

•

*

۰ ۰

·

	8940
wol 12	
*****	I can enswer the question yes or no. It's impossible for me
. 🗨 💈	to do so.
(-) 3	·In this case
4	MR. FURBUSH: We'll stipulate to that, after having
5	taken his deposition. It's impossible for him to answer any
	question yes or no.
7	(Laughter.)
	WITNESS LUCO: I stated clearly
ŕ 9	MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Wait a second.
10	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Just a minute. Just a minute.
11	I'd like to that was a totally inappropriate remark, and
12	I'd like to request it be stricken from the record.
13	MR. FURBUSH: Well, I object to having that
14	stricken from the record. I think we will demonstrate later
15	on that it's an entirely appropriate remark, and I think it's
Tgʻ	appropriate based on what we've heard here for the last day.
17	It certainly is in the deposition.
18	MR. FLEISCHARER: This isn't a wrestling match,
1.9	it's an adjudicatory proceeding.
. 20	MR. FURBUSH: Well, then, I hope you treat it as
- 21	- such.
22	MRS. BOWERS: Let's not proceed with this any
23	further.
24.	We made it very clear that while a witness may feel
D 25 [.]	comfortable saying yes or no, the witness is certainly free
•	

Ŧ

-

р А.

•

- 1

---• , . · · · . • • • • •

•

	wel 13	8941
	1	to give any explanation that follows. If the question is
	2	such that the witness feels he cannot say yes or no, then
\bigcirc	3	he should explain why.
	4	MR. FIEISCHAKER: I'm not sure where we are. I
Ċ	.5.	had a motion before the Board.
	ę	MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Wait a minute. I had the
•	7	motion before the Board, and
•	ଟ୍	MRS. BOWERS: And I thought we ruled on it by
	ସ .	asking the witness to try to say yes or no.
	10	MR. FLEISCHARER: Can.I restate my question, then?
	13	I don't think Mr
	12	MRS. BOWERS: Go ahead, Mr. Tourtellotte.
	19	MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Well, maybe I can get a yes
\bigcirc	14	or no out of this question:
	15	Do I understand Dr. Luco to mean that in the
	· . · 16	enswer that he gave to the question he really wasn't saying
	17	yes or no, that he couldn't answer that question yes or no,
. .	19.	and that his answer was a qualifying answer? That's satisfac-
3	19	tory with me if that's what it is, but I'd kind of like to
رم ۱	20	get it cleared, instead of trying to mind read all the parties
•	21	here as to what this meant.
	22	MR. FLEISCHAKER: I'm not sure exactly where we
\bigcirc	23	are. If the Board is going to request that I pass my direct
.	- 20 -	examination and that Mr. Tourtellotte be permitted to cross-
	25,	examine at this point, that's one thing. If Mr. Tourtellotte
	-	
	•	

.

. ت ب ب • **L**

8942 wel 14 would like to have the answer re-read, that's another thing. In order to obtain a yes or no answer, I can re-state the guestion that I asked. But unless the Board is 3 going to now rule that Mr. Tourtellotte is to be given the 4 opportunity to cross-examine, I think the questions that I 5 asked are the ones that should be answered. 6 MRS. BOWERS: We'll take it one step at a time. Ľ, Mr. Tourtellotte, to go back to your point, my З, memory is that that's essentially what the witness said; that g he didn't feel comfortable saying yes or no, that he had to 10 give an answer somewhere in between. 11 Dr. Luco, am I stating it correctly? 12 WITNESS LUCO: Could I explain the reason for 13 not being able to say yes or no? . 14 .MRS. BOWERS: Fine. 15 WITNESS LUCO: Okay. 16 The question is: Is the analysis or the design 17. adequate for the 6.5 magnitude earthquake? 18 I stated that the turbine building was analyzed 19 for a paak acceleration of .54 g. If we take a 6.5 magnitude 20 earthquake, the peak acceleration would be of the order of 23. .7 to .9 g. 🖓 22 Now, if that happens, the turbine building is - 23 going to go beyond the electic range. No analysis has been 24 performed -- at least I have not seen any analysis -- on the 25

, • • 1, **v** . • • . . • • • <u>}</u> • . .

•

	2 1 6	
4C		response of the structure when it goes beyond the elastic
• .	2	1000 0000 000 000 000 000 000 000 000 0
\bigcirc	. 3	To these conditions, and since I do not have a
	~	muchal hall. I gimply gappor grate if the structures will be
\bigcirc		crystal ball, I shapey cannot state it uns schedeled a lastic
	5	able to withstand that of not. I d require that the inclusion
-	5	analysis be made. Once the results are available they can
•	7	be looked at, and then the decision can be taken as to whether
-	B	the structures are adequate or not for that particular.
-	9	oarthquake.
	10:	So it is impossible for me to answer yes or no
	?1	bafore that analysis is performed.
WRB fls	î2 [.]	
•	13	
	14.	
	15,	
• • •	16	
	·17	
۰ ·	13·	•
۲	19	
•	20	The second se
-	21	
•	22	
(***	23	
	24	
	25	

• • . • 1 æ · · · . . , , , *.*

ાતહ	8944
WRBLOOM IIS !'	MR. FURBUSH: This is the problem we have,
Landon S	Mrs. Bowers: I hate to interrupt. The question is whether
3	the analysis was adequate, notwhether the design of the
A.	structures is adequate. And that was how we got into this.
5	The question is whether the analysis is adequate,
ତ	not whether the
. 7	MRS. BOWERS: I thought he was responding to
8	that by saying he didn't feel the analysis was complete
چ	enough.
10	MR. FURBUSH: Complete enough?
11	MRS. BOWERS: Well there wasn't the elastic
- 12	methodology used that he feels is necessary.
13	Am I correct?
14	WITNESS LUCO: Yes. The analysis at the present
15	time is elastic in the linear range. And for those peak
. 16	accelerations that range would be exceeded. And no
17	analysis I have not seen any analysis into the inelastic
18	range. So definitely from my point of view the analysis is
, 19	not adequate.
20 -	Now the conclusion as to whether the structures
. 21	are adequate or not will have to wait until that analysis
22	is performed.
C, 23	MR. FUREUSH: Would a free translation of No
24	be adequate for that answer?
25	MRS. ECWERS: He's explained why he cannot say

a . **.**

1 · , .

.

-

.

8945 He feels he needs additional data in order to WRB/wb2 yes or no. feel confortable saying either yes or not. 2 MR. FURBUSH: That's just the point. You know, 3 it's not my position to be arguing with the Chair. But Δ. there are two separate things: one, whether the structures .5. are adequate, two, whether the analysis is adequate. He is 6 saving: I cannot determine whether the structures are 7 adequate because the analysis is insufficient. Therefore в the answer to the question whether the analysis is adequate 9 is No, in his opinion. 10 WITNESS LUCO: And I stated so. 11 Fleischaker MRS. BOWERS: Let's go back to Mr. 12 for a minute. 13 You objected to Mr. Tourtellotte's question 14 which was really a request for clarification. 75 MR. FLENSCHAKER: I withdraw all my objections. 15 MRS. BOWERS: All right. 17 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Including the one to Mr.Furbush. 18 I would appreciate it if he MR. TOURTELLOTTE: 19 would withdraw the remarks, too. 20 MRS. BOWEFS: You know, you were kind of snide, 21 saying that Mr. Tourtellotte was taking over, and--22 MR. TOURTHLEOTTE: I feel it was a very appropri-22. ave procedure. It's one that is usually used. I addressed 24 the Chair, I did not address this witness. And I'm not in the 25

• , • . t · _ _ · • . ` ,

.

.

WRB/wb3 2 game of insulting either Mr. Fleischaker or the applicant. 2 And whatever else goes on in the room, I don't want to be at part of it. 3 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Well, I didn't intend to 4 imply that Mr. Tourtellotte was making a personal attack; Б rather, what I was making was a legal argument that it 6 was inappropriate for him to be conducting cross-examination 7. in the middle of my direct examination. And I will withdraw ्З my objections. But I think the record should stand as it 9 is. 20 MRS. BOWERS: Well, and as we said, we thought 11 his request for clarification was very appropriate, and it 12 has frequently happened in this proceeding as well as others. 13 MR. FLEISCHAKER: . I have no problem. . 14 Shall we move on? 15 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: That certainly wasn't 16 Cross-examination by any stretch of the imagination. 17 I really resent remarks like that, whoever they come from. 18 MRS. BOWERS: Well, Mr. Tourtellotte, in January 19 in the heat of battle you said something about Mr.Fleischaker 20 that you regretted. You later apologized on the record. 21 MR. TOURIELLOTTE: Well.... 22 Why don't you proceed? MRS. BOWERS: 23 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Okay. $2/_{2}$ MRS. BOWERS: Do you have much further direct 25

89.46

• • • ž . . -v . . • * . . • -

> . .

•
Fleischaker? examination, Mr. WRBAW04 4 MR. FLEISCHAKER: No. Do you want to take a 2 break now? 3 Maybe I can finish up with Dr. Luco. 4 MRS. BOWERS: Okay. 5 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Mr. Hubbard would like to 3 It may be a good time to take a break consult with me. 7 and then we can finish up with Dr. Luco and move right in Š to Dr. Trifunac after the break. Ġ MRS. BOWERS: We'll take a 10-minute break at 10 this time. 11 (Recess) - 12 MRS. BOWERS: We'd like to begin. 13 MR. FLEISCHAKER: After having had a break, if 14 I said something that was inappropriate I would like to 15 apologize to Mr. Tourtellotte, because I certainly didn't 16 mean to imply that he was being non-professional in his 17 conduct. I have a great deal of respect for his ability and 18 (the way he has conducted himself in this proceeding. 19 So let's move on. 20 BY MR. FLEISCHAKER: 21 I have two matters I would like to question you Q 22 about. The first has to do with the results obtained from 23 the accelerometers that were located respectively in the 22 Rollywood Storage building and in the parking lot next to the 25

· · · · · ,

· · · · ·

. **.** . . · · · · · ·

· · · ````` · . · · .

.

•

WRE/wb5

1

2

3

4

5

6

7

З

9

10

11.

12

12

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

building, and the interpretations that were given in Dr. Newmark's rationale, that is, Appendix C in Supplement 5, and ask you whether in your opinion the results that were obtained on those two accelerometers and the difference in the spectrum that were derived from the time histories in the high frequency range, if those results are applicable to Diablo Canyon?

A (Witness Luco) Okay. I think that the first one to notice the tau effect was Professor Hausner who looked at the strong motion records obtained in the Hollywood Storage building for the Kern County earthquake of 1952. He observed that the motion at foundation level was, in the high frequency portion was much lower than the one recorded on the free field. And he advanced the hypothesis that this reduction Was caused by an ironing of the waves by the foundation.

Together with Professor Duke and others we conducted a detailed study of the Hollywood Storage building for that earthquake, and we found that the reduction of the motion at foundation level, as compared with the free field, could be explained by this scattering effect.

Actually, we had a mathematical model of the structure, the foundation and the soil, and the mathematical model predicted reasonably well the results, the observed data.

In the case of the Hollywood Storage building the

, . ۰ پ • • • / ۰ ۰ • • •

shear wave velocities in the soil are much, much lower than the ones -- than the shear wave velocities at Diablo Canyon. The average shear wave velocity in the first hundred feet is of the order of 800 to 900 feet per second at the Hollywood site. At Diablo Canyon we have somethign of the order of, say, 3500 at foundation level.

MRS/WDG

2

3

Γ,

3

6

7

\$

9

10

11

12

12

14

25

:6

17

13

19

20

22

22

23

2n

23

fi

In the Hollywood Storage building the foundation consists of a basement and, in addition to that, you have piles. Now for very high frequencies this combination of basement plus the piles acts approximately as a rigid foundation there of considerable depth. And the effect of that is that a pronounced tau effect is obtained.

So there we have a typical case where the tau effect occurs and is due to a combination of two factors, one is that the soil is soft compared with Diablo, and that the foundation, considering the piles, is deeply embedded.

Also in the case of the Kern County earthquake it is possible that the seismic excitation of the site corresponded to Rayleigh waves, and that could also tend to increase the tau effect as measured by the translational response at foundation level.

If you compare that site with Diablo then the main differences are that the embedment is shallow in the case of Diablo Canyon, the rock is much harder, and that the seizmic excitation will consist of mainly vertically incident

. . •

• • •

- WRB/WD7

waves.

2

2

3

4

õ

6

7

ъ

ğ

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Q Are there examples that would demonstrate, examples of structures failing that would demonstrate the risks of reducing the actual levels of ground motion for use of values -- for use in design of a structure?

A Well the only well documented case that I could think of corresponds to the Olive View Hospital. There you have, or you had a modern reinforced concrete structure. It was designed according to codes. I believe it was officially opened on January 9th, 1971. One month later, February 9th, 1971, the San Fernando earthquake occurred and the structure suffered large permanent deformation, so large that it had to be demolished.

Now maybe you can use that case as a test of the procedures that have been suggested by the Staff and the Applicant. We know the magnitude was 6.3. If we go to the USGS Circular the peak acceleration that we see in 10 kilometers would be .9g. If we used the Trifunac correlation it would be .7g. So let's pick a value of, say, .8g for the 6.3 magnitude earthquake.

Let us apply a reduction for effective acceleration of the same order as used for Diablo Canyon, 30 percent reduction, say. So instead of .8g you now have .56 or something like that, .55g. I do not recall the exact dimensions of the hospital, but in plan they were quite large. So we

۲ •

1

2

3

Ľ,

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Now what would happen if we analyzed the structure in the linear range for a .4g? Even better, what happens if we analyze that structure in the inelastic range for .4g?

Well this has been done by Bertero and associates. They found that if they put an input motion at foundation level of the order of .4g the calculated permanent deformation of the structure would be 5 inches, I believe. The actual deformation of the structure was 30 inches as quoted in that paper.

So there you have a clear example of if you apply this procedure of reducting by an effective acceleration, reducing by a tau effect that is not justified, you. May end up with a result that does not agree with the observations.

If you take that same hospital and you say, Well let's forget about the tau, let's forget about the effective acceleration, compute the response for .8g and do an inelastic analysis, again Bertero has done that. And what they find is, they predict a permanent deformation of 20 inches. That's getting close to the observed value, but it is still falling short.

So I think there you have a well documented case.

, **, ,**

8952 Bertero has written several papers on the response of the WRB/WD9 3 structure where this procedure simply doesn't work. The 2 structure is within 10 kilometers of the fault, the founda-3 tion material -- I do not recall the exact values, but it ā. probably was not harder than the one you have at Diablo, 5 ic's probably softer. ٠G So in that particular case I find this complete 7 prócess not adequate. ð End WRBLCOM 9 Madelon fls **?Ò** 11: 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

• • • Þ ĥ • • . • * • . . • • . * . • . e. .

•

2 Madelon MR. FLEISCHAKER: I believe that concludes my 1 lws NRB 16 2.3 direct examination of Dr. Luco, and I would like to move on to THE SCIES . C. . . . Dr. Trifunec. 4 MRS. BOWERS: All right. 5 Now tell us what documents you're going to be · 6· referring to. 77 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Excuse me. 9 What I asglected to do and what I need to do is I would like to move into evidence the documents that have been 0 previously identified as Licensing Board exhibits, attachments .10 B =1++ 11 12 MRS. ECWERS: B is already in. You offered that 13 yesterday. MR. FLEISCHAKER: C, H, and I. 14 MRS. BOWERS: Mr. Yourtallotte, Board Exhibit 15 ÌS. sumber 2.C. "H, and "I are now being offered in evidence. MR. TOURFELLCTTE: I don't have any objection. \$7 MR. MOREON: No objaction. 13 Mus. Bowers, the reason we were going to have the 19 direct examination of both Drs. Luco and Trifunac before 20 exoss-exemination was so that the other parties would have 21 an opportunity to prepare their cross-examination, now having 22 recolved any testimony from these two people prior to the 22 haaring. S.,... No. Fleischeker did sot state so, but it was 25

.

•

۰,

. •

.

implied that both of those direct examinations would take \$ Scam 2 place yesterday, so that we would have last evening, and that was the premise on which we scheduled. We would prefer 3. to do the cross-examination of Dr. Luco now, because I. 4 Έ suspect that that will take perhaps a large part of the day, and it may well allow for Dr. Trifunac, then, to do his 6 * 7 direct late this afternoon so that we do have an opportunity to prepare for that cross. З We did have the opportunity to prepare for most 9 of Dr. Luco's last avening. 10 MRS. BOWERS: Well, I'll check with the other 91 parties. As you know, this was the Board's preference 12 yesterday. 13 MR. NORTON: Well, but we thought we could get 4 both of them in vesterday. We had no idea that the direct 15 would take as long as it did. 16 MRS. BOWERS: Well, let me take care of some 17 uafinished business first. 18 -Documents that have been identified as Board :9 Exhibit number 2-C, -I, and -H are accepted in evidence. 20 (Whereupon, the documents 21 previously marked as 22. Board Exhibit 2-C, 2-I, and 23 2-H wara received in evidence) 24 Thank you. MR. FLEISCHAMER: 25

• • . • . 1

• •

۔ ک

:

-

5 MRS. BOWERS: Now what about this suggestion? 2002 2 Mr. Fleischaker? 3 MR. FLEISCHAMER: I regret that Dr. Trifunac is going to be here tomorrow, because that's what it looks like. 4 -5 I don't have an objection. - \$.I MRS. BOWERS: Mr. Tourtellotte? MR. FOURTELLOFTE: I don't really see what time 17 advantage is gained because -- I don't have any objection, 8 but, you know, if you take Dr. Trifunad's direct now or you <u>ہ</u> 10 take Dr. Trifunac's direct later on, it doesn't make a whole. lot of difference. 11 MRS. BOWERS: No, I don't think it will make a. 12 difference. 13 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: It's going to take the same 14 amount of time either today or tomorrow. And I did have 15. some indication from Mr. Fleischaker at the break that 10. Trifunac would not take as long as Luco. I don't know what 17 thet means. :8 MR. FLEISCHANER: I would hope that would be the 19 C2.53. : 20 But I don't have any objection; whichever way the 21 Board wants to go. 22 1 MRS. BOWERS: Well; time-wise I'm sure you're 23 right. But we just falt it would be a more orderly record <u>_.</u> to follow the sormal procedure of the direct and then the 25

***** . . • • . · .

•

mpb4

3

15

24

25

cross-examination.

2 But thore was a special -- it seemed there was a 3 special circumstance yesterday that no longer exists. So 4 our preference is to go shead with the cross-examination of 5 Dr. Luco new.

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: There is one other consideraö ing. tion that having gone through Dr. Luco's transcript last night, if indeed we have cross-examination of Dr. Luco 8 and that lasts for the rest of the day, we really won't have any 9 time to understand what it is that we have to cross-10 examine Dr. Trifunac about until tomorrow, and after he gets 11 12 through with his direct case, which may pose some kind of a burden. It would pose a burden on ma, not that it's insur-13 mountable, but 14

MRS. BOWERS: Mr. Norton?

MR. NORTON: Wall, I guess maybe I'm too much of Ì6 an optimist. I thought we could finish with Dr. Luco fairly \$7 early this afternoon, but perhaps not. And what Mr. :3 Tourtelloute says is correct, if we got to the point where 19 it was five o'clock and we were still cross-examining Dr. 20 Luco then we would be faced tomorrow with requesting some 21 time after Dr. Trifunac testified to sit down with our 22 consultants and discuss what he said. 22

I just assumed we could finish Dr. Luco prior to that. But again, I don't knew how long the Staff is going to

• • , , • • • . . • r ,

කුදුකි

1

1.3

25

taka with Dr. Luco.

2 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Can I imake a MRS. BOWERS: We don't have a strong position on 3 this one way or the other. And some of the things you've 4 been saying, of course, make some sense. 5. MR. FLEISCHAKER: I don't have any problem with 6.. the -- I think it's exceptional that the parties would get 7 scme additional time to consider the testimony after it's 3 given. I don't have a problem with that. Э What I am concerned about is the possibility 20 that Dr. Trifunac might have to come back after the weekend 31 so that there can be cross-examination of his direct testi-12 mony. And maybe we could work it out by putting on his 13 diract the latter part of the day regardless of where we are 14 ia Dr. Luco's cross-examination so that we can complete them 15 both tomogrow. 16 I mean my consideration, having talked to both of 17 , them about their scheduling, is that they both be permitted 18 to leave after tomorrow. And perhaps if either the Staff or is the Applicant have an objection, we can stop cross-examination 20 if necessary in order to obtain Dr. Trifunac's direct, and · 21 that would give the Applicant and the Staff time over the 22 avening to examine it. 23

MRS. EONERS: Mall, that sounds a little bit like a hodge-podge, stopping cross to put on the direct.

• • • •

•

• .

• .

,

•

.

, , ,

•

*

ji

-		8958
1	mpb6 î	We think, considering all circumstances, that
	. 2	it would be better to go ahead with Dr. Trifunac's direct
\bigcirc	3	right now.
<u> </u>	<i>Ļ</i>	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Okay.
	' 3 -	MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Before we do that. I wanted
F	.s.	to raise one point just to clarify the record and make sure
я • "	. 7	what I didn't leave the wrond impression vestorday.
' -	e e	
-	.0, 0	MDC DOWERGA Waith a ministra
	9	inter interest were a minutes.
		(Fause.)
	11	MRS. BOWERS: Okay.
	12	MR. TOURTELLOTTE: 8861 at lines 13 actually
	13	through 15 is all I'm interested in, Mr. Fleischaker stated
U	14	that he would offer Dr. Luco as an expert in the area of
•	15	civil ergineering and seismic design of nuclear power plants.
	16	Then subsequent to that time Mr. Furbush said that he had
	17	no problem with his rasume, which is all right. And then I
,	18	stated that I have no objections to his qualifications.
° 2	19	And I wanted to make certain that that wasn't
• '	20	interpreted as an acceptance of the fact that Dr. Luco is
•	21	in fact an expart in selsmic design of nuclear power plants.
	22	Wa'ze accepting the word "qualifications" was referring to
\mathbf{C}		his resume, just as Mr. Furbush was more precise and referred
	24	· to his resuma.
	25	Eux I dide't went to leave the impression in the

a.

13

, . • • •

· ·

.

• • • .

.

. . . .

- nistadati ti tin fitte pt		8959
ಗ್ರಾರಿ7	:	racord that we may not challenge his expertise in the area
	2	of seismic design of nuclear power plants.
	З	MRS. BOWERS: Fing.
	4	Mr. Fleischaker, do you want to go ahead? Is
	5	Dr. Trifunac ready?
.•	6	Ara you going to identify documents first?
	Ż	MR. FLEISCHAKER: The documents that Dr. Trifunac
	. 3	had written for the ACRS. We can go ahead and do that if you'd
	ġ	zathez.
	10	MRS. BOWERS: Fing.
	315	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Okay.
	12	. BY MR. FLEISCHAKER:
	13	Q Could you state your full name for the record,
	14	plaasa?
• .	15	A (Witness Trifunac) My name is M. D. Trifunac.
	16	Q Okay.
	17	Dr. Trifunac, you've testified in proceedings
	18	bafore, and I take it that you understand you're under oath
	19`	and what you're saying is being recorded, so that if you could
	20	state cuplicitly your answers to the questions and not simply
	Ż!	nod your head yes or no it would be better for the record.
	22	The first business that I think we'd like to take
	23	care of 18 to acentary for purposes of the record the documents
	24	The first let me ask you and ACRS.
	25	

 \bigcirc

• • • • 3 ,

-

•

· · • • •

*

. ,

,

	•	3960	
t			
8 dga	3	You did serve as a consultant to the ACRS in that	
	2	committae's review of the seismic design of Diablo Nuclear	£
(\mathcal{I})	3	Power Plant, is that correct?	
\bigcirc	4	A Yes.	
	5	Ω Okay.	
-	6	And in the course of that consulting you submitted	ي بو ايتيان مو حين
مر ب	7	some written materials, documents, to the ACRS, is that correct?	, 1 - 2
, or	3	A Yes, I did.	
× •	ė	Q Okay.	
	10	I have copies of documents that have been prev-	
•	51	iously marked, and I would like to show you what these are to	, • ,
T.	12	verify that these are the same documents that you submitted to	
	13,	the ACRS.	
5.147	14	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Mrs. Bowers, all of these	
	15	documents that I am about to give to the witnesses, we have	•
-	16	extra copies here for Counsel and the Board if they need	
•	.17	copies of them. I'll identify them shortly.	
ž	18	There was one exchange of documents we would like	
/#	19	to make. That is Attachment A to Licensing Board Exhibit	
•	20	number 2 is Dr. Trifunac's curriculum vitas. This is an old	•
•	21	curriculum vitae, and I have an update here. And what I	
	22	would like to do is substitute the more recent curriculum vitae	•
\bigcirc	23	for the older version. And I have copies of the newer document	
	24	here, or the newer curriculum vitae.	
	25	MRS. BOWERS: You have a copy of this old one in	

.

.

•

a

•

. .

• • .

5.4 apb9 the thing that was submitted last August. 2: MR. FLEISCHAKER: I'm giving three copies of the 3 newer curriculum vites to the Reporter. • *E*; (Distributing documents.) 5 BY MR. FLEISCHAKER: ×6\1 Q Okay. 997 -The purpose of this is to verify that the documents . 8: 1 wo have in the record are the same as the ones you submitted <u>_</u>Q. [to ACES. -40 The first is a document entitled Comments on St 1. 1 . Selemic Design Lavals for Diablo Canyon Site in California, dated April, 1978, and that has been proviously harked as 12 13 || Licensing Board Exhibit 2, Attachment D. - 12-1 15 document you submitted to the ACRS? 16 3 ' (Witzess Trifunec) Yes, it is. . 17 Ω Ckay. A second ' document is dated -- well, there is a ~ 10 June 12 cover lotter from Mr. McKinley to Mr. Siess, and a . 19 lattar from you, dated June S. 1973, to Mr. McKialey and Ż0 etteching some tables, about five or six pages of tables. 21 That has previously bean identified as Licensing Board Exhibit 22 suchas 2-F. Attachmant F. 23 Is that the same as the document that you submitted 2.5 25 || to ACRS?

· · · · · • • • • • • · · ·

.

2 - 4 - 4 - 4 - 4 - 4 - 4 - 4 - 4 - 4 -	a ann an thair an thair an thair an thair	Y		a (, , e : Taldination - , su ver (, , , ; and , , , , ; and , , , and an an end of the second	- Lan A. Alan Marin Marine and Addustry and Addustry Parl Marine and		8962
	01eqm	~	A	Yes, it is.		×	
	•	2.	· Q	okay.		• • •	
\bigcirc	•	Ē		The third doc	unent: I would	like you to	ezamina
\bigcirc		4.	is one ont	itled Commants	on SAM-V Pro	cadura for Ea	tinating
		5	- Earthquake	Agcolorations	by M. D. Trif	unac, with ap	pendices
	•	÷5	· A through 1	D. And that ha	s been previc	usly identifi	.ed as
÷		7	Licensing l	Board Ezhibit a	umber 2, Atta	ckmant E.	
		8		Is that the s	ama document ·	chet you subn	itted to
ف		^ ġ.'	· ACRS?			*• .* ••	
		0	A,	Xes, 12 18.	, •	· >// · · ·	
		ìı	· Ω	A further doc	unest is enti	tled Uniform	Risk.
		î2	Absolute A	cceleration Spe	otra for Diab	lo Canyon Sit	Bo .
		 13	Callfornia	, by J. G. Aado	zeon and M. D.	. Trifunac, d	eted
T.)			December 3(), 1976. And t	at proviously	y has been id	entified
		15	as Licensi	ng Board Exhibit	t number 2, A	stachmant J.	
	·	15`		. Is that the s	mo document i	that you subm	itted to
		17	ACRS?	•		• • se	
`	•	:3	A	¥03•		κ •• •, , • ,	
:		19	Q	And the final	document subr	nitted to ACR	S 20,
7		20	excuse no.			•	
ŧ		· 21		There are real	lly two docums	nts here.' · O	ne is
	•	ź2	dated Decer	war 7, 1976, es	titled Recomm	loudations by	
\bigcirc		23	Dz. Trisuns	ic. That's e to	o-paga documa	ant. And the	sacond
		24	document is	ostitled Cosm	ints and Racon	mendatiöns f	or cha
		25	Proposed Se	usmic Dašign Cu	itòria for th	a Regveluatio	on of
		•					
						• *	

à

• ı • • • • • . . . · · · · · • • • .

•

ند بيدينينده ش	· ·	8963
-	mobli i.	Diablo Canyon Siva, by M. D. Trifunac, datad November 11, 1976.
	2	Those two documents have been marked as Licensing Board
\bigcirc	3	Exhibit rumbar 2, Attachmant G.
\bigcirc	2,	Wors those two documents submitted by you to ACRS?
رب ب	5	A ¥05.
	6	Q Ckay.
1	7	Now you also have before you a curriculum vitae
	· '8·	for Mihailo D. Trifunac. Is that your current curriculum
*	· g.	vitae?
	î 0	A 193.
	11.	Q Okay.
	12	MR. FLEISCHAKER: I'm not sure how the best way to
	13_	handlo the marking of this new document would be.
	14	MRS. BOWERS: Wall, is it is your purpose to
	7 5	substitute it for what had been proviously marked Board
		Ezhibit 2~A?
	17	MR. FLEISCHARER: That's correct. This is an
-	18	updato, simply an updato.
¥	19	MRS. BOWERS: Let me check with the other parties,
4	201	thes.
-	ź1 ·	Mr. Tourtellotte, it's been suggested that an
	22	updated version be substituted for what had been proviously
Ċ	<u> </u>	submitted for qualifications, for resume.
	24	MR. TOURTHLLOTTE: I have no objection.
Ĺ	25	MRS. BOWERS: Mr. Norton?
	۵ <u>.</u>	

. . .

.

مىسەتەيىسىمىرىلىغە ، يىدەردىر يەت بىرەيەت ھەھەپ ، يەھەبى ب	بر نیست. ! ! ! !	8964	*
9 5			-
£.5dqm		MR. NORION: No objection.	
	2	MRS. BOWERS: Well, what you've handed out this	
() .	0	morning as the updated version of Dr. Trifunec's resume will	=
		nov be, then, Board Exhibit A Board Exhibit 2-A, Attachment	۲z
	ġ	A.	- -
s,	Ğ	(Whereupon, the document	
, ,	7	seferred to was marked as	
· ·	8	Board Exhibit 2-A for	
، بع	ទ	identification.)	
	-ï0	By MR. FLEISCHAKER:	
• • •	11	Q Dr. Trifunac, before ve get into the substance	
	¥2`	of your testimony, I have a few latroductory questions I	
	İ 3	would like to ask you.	
	14	First of all, for the record, are you here	ŀ
•	្ទ	you've been issued a subpeena, haven't you, demanding that	ŀ
	10	you appear and testify at this proceeding?	ľ.
	17	A (Witness Trifunac) Yes, I have.	
* .	:8	MR. HORMON: Excuse me.	
ž	:3	I'm corry, I'm still back on the documents. I	
.	-20	whought the first item you identified was an October '78	
•	21	document, and I don't have such a document. I have an April	
	2.2.1	78 document. And I don't know thether I misheard or you	
C, ·	22	misspoka or 1f there are indeed two documents.	
	24	MR. FLEISCHAMER: I'm not sure, but I intended to	
	洒、	acy April, 1978.	
	*•		
,			İ

is a crown

•

a n g n

;

٦

ĩ,

,.**4** •

1.1 1.1 1.1

.

z . A . ---• . • • ۰ ۴
1110023 MR. NORTON: Okay. Then we don't have a problem. MR. FLEISCHAKER: 2 Ckay. MR. NORTON: And that was Board 2-D. .3 MR. FLEISCHARER: Cozzect. •4 MR. NORTON: Okav. 5 6 BY MR. FLEISCHAKER: °∙y 'ir Q. Hed you previously been contacted by parties to the proceeding and requested whether you would testify willing-8 ly at this proceeding? ំ ណិ (Witness Trifunac) I was. İΰ A And could you indicate by whom you were contacted 11 Q and approximately when? 32 A I was contacted by you some time ago to testify 13 on behalf of Intorvanors, and I rejected that invitation. 14 Do you recall approximately the time of that? **i**5 Q А More than six months ago. I really don't remember 13 precisely when that was. 37 Q Were you contacted again in December of January ខែ and requested -- and asked whether you would be willing to .19 appear here? 20 2: No. А Okay. 22 Ω Must ware your reasons for not wishing to appear ŻĈ willingly at the proceeding to costify? 2

The reasons were that I participated in discussions

Δ

• • • • . • ۵ • . .

· · · ·

•

•

•

mpbl4

which took place during various committee and subcommittee Meetings of the ACRS, where I consult with them on my views. And I felt that I alroady participated in the case to the subcom that would not allow me to participate in any other

Sozm.

s jat

li

Q I'd like to direct your attention briefly to your -- curriculum vittee, and ask you to summarize briefly your -- educational experience-with particular reference to your the training in carthquake engineering.

A I have a diplomate angineering degree from the
 University of Belgrade in 1965. This degree represents.
 civil engineering degree with emphasis on structural design
 end structural theory.

I have a Masters of Science degree from Princaton University in 1966. And that degree reflects my work at Princeton primarily is comperimental methods in shall structures in civil engineering.

I have a dockorate degree from California Institute of Machrology in 1969 in the areas of civil engineering and geophysics. That degree reflects my graduate work in the areas of seismology and earthquake obgineering.

ARS. SONSAS: Sust a minute. Mr. Hanchett, you're in the beck row. Can you hear the withness?

· , ι. ٩

.

ց էլ պահաց հե⊷երձն∛արճեց	атый (р.)))))))))))))))))))	8967
mpb15		MR. HANCHETT: Yes, ma'am.
	2:	MRS. ECNERS: Fing.
•	3	You see, the speakers are facing ther way, and I
		think that's why they're gotting it.
	, 3. A.	by Mr. Fleischaker:
	. 'G .	Q Since receiving your Ph.D. degree in 1969 from
	19	California Institute of Technology, have you being employed
	* S	in theching at universities?
	2	A (Wixness Trifunac) Xes, I heve.
		Q Could you briafly summarize your geaching
	\$\$ ^{\$}	experience to date?
	12	A I taught briefly at Columbia University in the
		areas of saismology and earthquake engineering. I taught at
	4	California Institute of Technology for several years in the
• •	15	agasse of erringuake ergineering, experimental macheds in
•	10	civil ongineering, and dynamics of structures. I have taught
7	37.	at the University of Southern California subjects that deal
	íe	with aerthquake caglacering, selenology as applied to
U ,	79	earthquake engineering, statics and dynamics and under-
•	20	Staduate courses, methods of applied mathematics in graduate
	2:	courses, and a number of related similar activities.
	Ş.	Q And your present employment is as in associate
,	23	professor of civil engineering at the University of Southern
, 	-24	California, is that correct?
1		* Yes.

۰.

;

ž

•, *

1.

(

 \bigcirc

. • ·

•

.

ing in the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state o	-, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	8968
	mpbl6 i.	Q Dr. Trifunac, have you done any consulting work
	· 2,	since?
: ()	Č.	a yas.
\bigcirc		Q Wall, could you state what consulting work you've
•	ື ອາ	dona, if any?
4	.8	A Yes, I have done it.
• •	7	Ω And have you consulted for industry in any respects?
	3	A Yes, I have.
ج ۲	خ	Ω Could you indicate to us what the nature of that
	. 10 .	consulting work has been, over what period of time?
1 - A		A It has been over the period of time of several
•	12	years. And the nature of that work has been to introduce
	13	research results in engineering practice to reduce typically
\bigcirc	14.	university research into a form where it is readily applicable
	15.	to orginesring problems and where it is accessible to
	16`	engineering level of routine design.
	Ĩ7`	Q For how long have you been consulting to ACRS?
` •	18	A I believe from either 1970 or '71. I' don't
¥,	19	remember the starting date.
	20	Ω And what has been the nature of your responsibilit-
•	21	las as a consultant to ACRS?
·	22	A I have been invited by ACRS to participate in
(.	23	subcommittee and committee hearings that deal with my area
	. 2,4	cf spacialty. And I have reviewed in that course a number of
	23	auclear power plants in this country. And I have commented on
	• •	
ĩ		

a , • • . · • • · •

		8969
mpb17	7.	seismic issues relating to design of these plants.
	.2	Q Do you have in your mind the number of times
О.	3	or the number of plants that you reviewed for ACRS?
\frown	· 4:	A The number is somewhere between helf a dozen and
کر ک	. 5	a dozan. It would be difficult now to give you the precise
, .	5	aunbez.
	7	Q When did you begin your consulting work to ACRS
T ,	3!	is its ravies of the seismic design of the Dicblo Canyon
		Nuclaar Power Plant?
	70	A Again, I really don't remember precisely, but
	· 77	it was at the time when the Rosgri fault was discussed and
-	12.	brought to averybody's attention. My rough astimate would
	13	be four, maybe five years ago, something on that order.
	34	Q And could you briefly describe the nature of your
	j5	activities, the tasks that you undertook as a consultant to
•	16	ACES during the last four or five years?
	17	A Wall, I participated in numerous presentations
.	18	what dealt with goological considerations as to whether this
	19	witsult is active or not. Then considerations that followed as
•	20.	to how big a magnitudo that fault might generate, a variety
۲.	21	of seismic issues associated with that. And I have participate
	.22	. throughout most of the hearings that dealt with engineering
, ``	23	Implications of that analysis and questions that dealt with
	24	derivation of appropriate levels of ground motion, soil-
	25	structure interactica, and dynamic analysis to some extent.
	• ,	14
	· •	

<u>.</u>

,

. • 、 'n ۰ ۲ . • . · -, . .

> v ,

During the course of that review, what materials, Q what submissions by Applicant and by Staff did you personally 2. 3 zovien? 1 A very large amount. I really cannot tell you A each one by name or reference. But I have reviewed probably Š most of the documents that relate to seismic design of the . હેન <u> Ż</u>. plant. Do you recall spacifically whether you had the Q 8 opportunity to raview the -- Dr. Newmark's rationale which is 9 set forth in Appendix E to Supplement 5 of the Safety 10. Evaluation Report? 11 I ballave I have reviewed that. 32 А And did you have an opportunity to review Q **{3**

ardle

8970

Amendment 50 of the reanalysis of the adequacy of the design of the facility for postulated 7.5 magnitude carthquake and the attachments, the appendices to that?

A I have zeviewed a good part of that, and I have 18 Seviewed guite a few attachments. I don't believe I had 19 as opportunity to go through the whole material.

20 Q As a result of the work that you've done for ACRS 21 over the course of the last four to five years and the review 22 that you've conducted, do you have an opinion as to the validity 23 of the procedures used by the Applicant and the Staff for the 24 development of response spectrum used to determine the 25 structural response for a postulated 7.5 Hosgri earthquake?

· . . , • . , • ۰ · ·

.

•

an Sundan an Article and a state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the state of the stat	8971
د 1. Kopbag	A Yes, I do.
2	Q What is that opinion?
. ()	A Well, that opinion has been essentially summarized
	in a number of my writings to ACRS.
5	Do you want me to quickly summarize it?
G·	Q Could you please do that?
· · · · · 7	A I had first difficulty with 7.5 magaitude earth-
. 3	quaka. I did not balieve that that aumber was appropriate or
·* 9	representative of the situation. I had some difficulty with
30	utilization of a typical approach, as I have seen it applied
35	to other sites in this country, those that I have looked at,
12	in that I falt that the situation here was such that it invited
	perhaps a little bit broader approach to the problem. And
14!	that has been expressed in my oral discussions to ACRS and
15	through some of those written documents where I suggested a
19 19	auxber of alternatives which would increase the Confidence
î7	with which we might be able to decide on what the ground
2 18	motion levals ought to be for use in design.
	Further on down the line, irrespective of whether
žo	we discussed formally 7.5 magnitude on the Hosgri fault, or
21	something like 5.5 magnitude on the Hosgri fault, which would
207	have been my personal preference, I have difficulty with terms
	tau affact and with offective acceleration. I could not sea
24	onough physical basis and acceptance in the professional
25	community to see justification for the use here; nor I could
in the second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second seco	

• . . . • • • • • , • .

÷

see sufficient physical evidence to justify the use here on 1 mph20 the basis of analysis for this particular case. 2 ····· I had difficulty seeing why we have to go through a vary langthy and cumbersome sequence of procedures to try 19

> to assess whather tau is relevant or not, whether there is 5 5 some reduction of input acceleration or not, whether soilstructure interaction analysis is important or not. I thought it would be much simpler and more expedient to go right ŝ. Whrough three dimensional soil-structure interaction analysis 20. and find out automatically through proper analysis whather these things take place or not.

8972

Finally, I have difficulty seeing justification 12 for the largest possible damping as recommaded by or suggest-13 ed by Regulatory Guida 1.61, which in this case Turns out to 14 be seven percent, I think. - 65

And this is a brief summary of my view.

යාත්

77

17

15

17

<u>:3</u>8

.

ŝõ

21

22

23

24

25

Madeloa Nelandor 21ws

· · · · . • L.

fls MB I'd like to ask you some question about these Q 2WEL/wel 3 2 three procedures or three concepts that have been utilized by Applicant and Staff in this case, notwithstanding use of 3 4 7.5 or 6.5 magnitude earthquake, and then get back to that 5 after we just discuss the question of effective acceleration, tau and damping. 6-You've indicated that you had some difficulty with 7 8 the concept of effective acceleration. What is that difficulty, and what is the bacis for your concern about that? ġ Well, the difficulty is that the term was intro-Α 10 duced into discussions and into reports --11 Excuse ma. Dr. Trifunac, can I ask you to either 12 move the microphone closer to you, or speak a little louder? 13 The difficulty is that this term has been introduced 14 into discussions and into written reports without what I 15 consider satisfactory physical explanation of what this term 16 represente. 17 I could gather on a number of occasions what it 38 might present, but I falt it would be proper to try to 19 understand its complete physical basis. 20 I learned that it might represent judgment in some 21 cases, or substitutes for things that we cannot do we will 22 "therwise, more directly. But I felt that it would be proper 23. to define it, and if it can be justified and defined, to. 24 evaluate whether it can be used. 25

· · . • . • • · -*

•

•

wel 2

3

Ą

5.

19

29

21

25

1 But as of today I really don't think that I fully 2 understand what it means.

What would you utilize instead of an effective 0 acceleration for deriving a response spectra to be used in the reanalysis of the design of the facility?

6.. Well, at this point, except for being able to A 7 communicate with the other groups involved on this problem, I would not want to use acceleration at all, personally. But 9. 9 I understand it may not be clear to everybody, so I would want 10' to use peak acceleration that represents maximum what might be recorded ground motion in the future, an estimate of that 11 12 guantity.

13 . Do you have an estimate of that quantity, first, Q for a 7.5 magnitude earthquake, and then for a 6.5 magnitude 14 earthquake? 15

A If you'll permit me to give you a number from my 16 memory, I'll be glad to do that. But I don't have any numbers 17 in front of me, or any tables, to calculate it for you. 13

Q Ckay.

> À Okay, what?

> > (Laughter.)

Ω Let's have the number from your memory. 22 If you postulate a magnitude 7.5 earthquake at a 2 23 distance, I presume, of the order of 5 to 10 kälometers; I 24 would be talking about a number which is likely in excess of

8974·



.

wol 3

8975

1 The numbers that were mentioned by Dr. Luco earlier 1 g. 2 today and yesterday would probably be quite in order, though З I have not double-checked them myself. They look correct to 4 MO . 5 If you were talking about a magnitude 6.5 earthquake 6 on Hosgri at the same distance under similar conditions 7 geomstrically relative to the site, I think that the numbers 8 that would correspond to expected value of the peak 8 acceleration would be somewhere in the vicinity of .7, .8 g. 10 Q . What are your concerns regarding the use, or 11 what difficulty do you have with respect to the use of a tau, 5Ż what has been called a tau reduction, in this 'case?' 13 My difficulty is that I don't see sufficient numbers 14 of physical prezequisites to associate with this particular 15 sits, its foundation and its -- by foundation, I mean structural 16 foundation -- and with its foundation in the sense of rock on 17 which it rests, to justify significant effect. 18 . Something that I believe people like to call tau, 19 I wouldn't want to call it tau myself, obviously exists. We 20 have known that for a long time. The extent to which it can 21 be applied to a particular case depends on the physical 22 parameters that represent that physical case. 23 And my judgmont is that in this instance the

24 physical parameters we have at our disposal are essentially 25 the impedence jump between the soil and the foundation medium

wal 4

2

3

1.

5

7

ģ

9

25

Q .

is such that it does not call for any significant asignment 1 of so-called tay effect to this particular case.

You are sware that there are two ways in which tau 0 has been presented. One is a horisontally propagating wave that systematically travels across the base, and some credit is given for an ironing out of the high frequencies. G-.

The second way is an incoherency in the wave form as it reaches the base as wrtically incident waves pass through zondom inhomogeneities in the soil layering.

Nave you considered both of those models of wave 10 propagation in zeaching your conclusion that tau reductions 11 would not be significant at the Diablo Canyon site? 12

MR.NORTON: Excuse me. Mrs. Bowers, I wouldn't 13 have any real objection to the question if this witness had 14 just set forth all of the postulations made by counsel, but 15 I'm not so sure, after taking his deposition, and as picky 1Ġ as Dr. Trifunac is with words, that he would describe those 17 exactly that way. And I think the question lacks sufficient 18 foundation, until Dr. Trifunac agrees or states the way the 19 tau takes place. 20

MRS. BOWERS: Do you want to respond to the 21 objection? 22

MR: FLEISCHAKER: I'll withdraw the question and 23 lay a foundation. 24

BY MR. FLEISCHAKER:

Dr. Trifunce, are you familiar with the Applicant's

۲ ۲ ۲ ۲ ۲ ۲ . • • • • •

1 4 8 9 9 9 9 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	a a anna coarteana anna an 1-10-10-10-10-1 - 1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1-1
	8977
wol 5 i	and the Staff's explanation of the so-called tau effect?
. 2	A I believe I am.
5	Q Okay. Could you explain what your understanding
4	of the explanation is?
5	A Those explanations have somewhat varied over time.
6	Originally my understanding had been that the so-called tau
7	effect refers to low pass filtering effect of strong ground
8	notion in the high frequency range by a rigid intrusion
Э	represented by foundation.
10	A reference was made by I hope I'm not mistaken,
5']	but I believe by both Applicant and Staff this is to be
12	associated with horizontally propagating waves, although that
13	is really not a necessary assumption, if you want to look at
14.	the phonomenon, its full physical generality. But that was
15	my understanding.
16	Lator on, and more recently on morefrequent
17-	occasions, I have heard the word incoherency. That physical
ເອຼ	grounds would be a different phenomenon which could be viewed
195.	in the light of some averaging process, not the way tau was
20	defined originally, but since tau was never defined precisely
21	one could modify the definition and see whether something like
22	low pass filtering effect could be ascribed to that phenomenon
28	as well.
24	So this is that I have understood to have taken
25	prate uver a period of time.
• 1	A REAL REAL REAL REAL REAL REAL REAL REA

 \bigcirc

 \bigcirc

 \bigcirc

. .

· . .

.

8978 wel 6 1 In reaching your conclusions regarding the magnitude Q. 2. of the reduction that would take place in the high frequency range, did you take both of those, or all of those explanations 3. of the phenomena into account? 4 Ś Well, neither of the explanations are acceptable A 6 on physical grounds. What I have done is I have tried to look at the 7 proper physical basis for this, and I have tried to mold my . S response through the framework of their viewing and working 9 and haming of the problem. 10 · If I do that, and if you understand what I am 11 telling you, then my answer is that I don't believe that 12 either of the two will be acceptable. 13 Let me move to the third area, which is damping. 14 Do you have an opinion on the use of a 7 percent 15 damping in the reanalysis of the design of the Diablo Canyon 16 facility? -17 Yes, I do. A 18 And what is that opinion? Q 19. That opinion is that it seems high, in that 20 A throughout or during a number of presentations made by 21 Applicant and by Staff, I tried to look at the data that they 22 presented in support of that choice. I preferred not to look 23. at the meaning of Appendix 161. I was looking for proper 24 engineering judgment as to what would be adequate here. 25

• . ۱. . • . • ` . • . × . . А • ,

. .

.

.

.

wel 7 The difficulty I have with this number is that 2 it is largely influenced by the data that unfortunately does 3 not permit us, with the analysis that I have seen so far, 4 to draw conclusions that it indeed should be so high. 5 The reason for saying this is that in the analysis 6 as I understand it that number represents a fictitious 7 decoription of the degree to which energy is dissipated in 3 the structure. In other words, that number refers to energy 9 dissipation in the structure. The data we have seen, the data that have been 10 accassible to me and presented during some of these hearings, 11 relates to -- what, for lack of a better word, I would call 12. overall demping in the overall system, and specifically I 13 mean demping that is, to various degrees in different examples 14 of measurements, influenced by energy dissipation in soil 15 material that supported those buildings for which those 18 measurements were taken. 17 So I have really difficulty seeing how we can use ·18 that data to support an ostinate just for the building energy 19 dissipation alone. 20 Is there a method currently available to get a ÷Ω 21 better fix on the structural damping for the Diablo Canyon 22 structures? 23 There are come mothods being developed, but it · A 24 is probably fair to say that there is no generally accepted 25

• , , ,

. , , ,

۰ ۰

~

. .

• •

n da waki ni in d	·	
wel	6	8980
		mathod that would allow us to go back to all the data and say,
	2	what will be a modification of their data so that we might
	3	use it for design of Diablo.
•	4	Q Do you have, then, a different value for damping
	. 2	strike that.
ø	5:	How would you, then, recommend that the phenomenon
	7.	of energy dissipation be taken into account, energy dissipation
	. 8	in the structure be taken into account in a reanalysis?
	9	A I felt that the numbers that were used originally
	10.	would probably be more appropriate.
	11	Q Why?
	· 12·	A Because some of the measurements I have seen
	. 13	suggest to me that damping in reinforced concrete type
	14.	structures of the kind that we have here would probably be
	15 1	less than 7 percent.
	16	Ω Lat me go to the first matter that you mentioned,
	17	which was that you had difficulty accepting 7.5 magnitude
	18	for reanalysis of the design of the facility.
2	19	What value would you select, and what is the
	20	basis for that selection?
	21	A Frankly, I would rather avoid magnitude at all.
	,22	But obviously we have to operate within a framework,
	23.	or somewhat within the framework in which we have been
	26	operating so far. So magnitude seems like a necessity. !
•	25 -	Soing my judgment and seismological background, and
	,	

-

(

* · · · · •

,

.

• .

-

. •

providing a variety of other inputs that relate to my understanding of the earthquake source, if I had no other choice but to operate within the framework of specifying magnitude, then I would probably be talking about something in the neighborhood of 5.5.

6 But I want you to understand that I am not 7 audorsing that approach. That is, if I have no other 8 alternatives.

9 0 I want to explore with you the parameters that 10 would be associated -- the ground motion parameters that 11 would be associated with that 6.5 magnitude earthquake at 12 the site, but before I do, let me ask you what are these 13 other approaches that you considered or set forth in your 14 comments at the ACRS?

15 A Well, this approach of sort of following the "Evpical sequence of procedures as it has been done in the 16 past for numerous other sites in this country would have 17 resulted in my estimate of the carthquake at Hosgri of the 18 order of 6.5. Lat's call that approach number 1. 19 20 The other approach I would have considered -- I would like to consider still, and I have written about it 21 in my commants that you have presented here -- is the one 22 where one utilizes our knowledge about the earthquake source. 23 23 And having studied some of these sources, myself, in California, I would have preferred to see an approach where 25

d а . · · . . • ۰ ۲

• P⁴ .

•

,

~

. · •

we make a physical estimate of the phenomena that may take 2 place at the source. Recognizing the fact that we're not З very far away from the source, less than 10 kilometers or so, 4 I would have used the near-field source theory that was 5 proposed in literature in the early seventies, and tested in 6 a number of cases against recordings in California as well. 7 So, if you call that approach number 2, I would 3 have used that approach to see what kind of motions I would 9 get at a distance of about 10 kilometers from the fault. 10. assuming a number of physical parameters that would be 11 reasonable in a dislocation model representing an event on 12 the Eosgri Sault. 13 The third approach I would have liked to see, and 14 was looked at to some extent -- perhaps not enough -- is to 15 ask the guestion: With what degree of confidence do we want 16 to select strong ground motion representative of what might

8982

17 happen in the future at the site, and to look not as Hosgri 18 alone, but at everything around Hosgri.

I like this approach very much, because I considered
olaying the Davil's Advocate at one time, and I asked, well,
what do we know about other faults that we haven't discovered
yet? And so in that approach I would have looked in
considerable detail at seismicity of the area, I would have
described that estimicity through numerous interpretations
of not one, but many, expart seismologists and geologists and

wel 10 1

. . . . , , , , • • • • • • . 2 . . • • , •
wel ll'

行旗 earthquake engineers, and I would have arrived at a spectrum 2 which does not reflect either of these specific views, but 3. represents a cross section of judgment as to what the seismicity 4 is, and what the resulting shape and amplitude of the earth-<u>.</u> quake ground shaking would have to be so that, not from one, 5 but from a whole sequence of possible events, properly weighted 7 by their likelihood of happening, would be required to draw 8 that spectral shape and amplitude.

⁹ This was done to a limited extent by an associate
¹⁰ of mine and myself, in what you referred to as Document number
¹¹ 2, Attachmant J, I believe, but it included only several
¹² interprotations and suggested methodology. And I wish I
¹³ Saw a more detailed, more extensive analysis which would
¹⁴ represent broader spectrum of biased exparts' opinions as to
¹⁵ what seismicity in the area should be.

161 Soll was hoping that we can look at all these 17. approaches together on the same piece of paper at the same 18: time; and then try to evaluate what level do we want to take. 19: Let me ask you some questions about each of the О 20 Lot me start with the first one, where you designate three. 21. 6.5 as the magnitude and utilize the approaches that are 33. typically used in assessing the seismic risks of the 23 facility:

24 Let me ask you first of all, what do you mean by 25 the approaches that have been typically used in other power

• . , , · · ·

`

• ·

91 12

plant sitings? To what are you referring there, specifically? 2 Well, the typical approach is to find sources of 3 strong ground shaking; active faults or areas where earth-4 quakes can occur. Then one finds the distances involved and 5 tries to estimate what is the closest and largest possible S source in the vicinity of the site. 7 Then one utilizes some type of attenuation curve, 3 which translates that information into a response spectrum. . 9' Assuming a 6.5 magnitude earthquake occurring on Q 10 the Hosgri, and utilizing that approach, what would be the 11 characteristics of the response spectrum that would be 12. derived? Do you have an opinion on that? 13 . A .. . Yes. Ω 14 What is that? 15 The high frequency end would probably have А amplitudes of the order of maybe .7 g. In the inean sense it. 18 could be as little as .4. It could be maybe smaller than 17 It could be as large as 1.-some g's. The spread is 13 that. 19 The average amplitude in the high frequency range enormous. 20 would be probably of the order of .7 g, give or take. The 21 shape would be similar to just about all of the spectra 22 we have seen, with some minor deviations. 23

8984

)B fls

. . · · · ·

•

.

,

. , .

Would you consider the Newmark spectrum for 1C WRB/wbl Q WELandon which the zero period has been designated as 0.75g, as.an 2 approximation of the response spectra that would reflect a S 6.5 magnitude earthquake occurring on the Mosgri under the Ą conditions that you have described on the fault closest 5 to the -- on the point of the fault closest to the site? G Which Newmark spectrum? He has a number of A 7 spectra. 8 MR. NORTON: Excuse ma; I believe he said the 9 one with the zero period being .75g. 10 WITNESS TRIFUNAC: Does that imply no tau 11 effect? 12 BY MR. FLEISCHARER: 13 Tau equal to zero. Q 14 (Witness Trifunac) I think if there is no tau A 15 effort and the peak is .75g I would consider the Newmark 19 Spectrumquite acceptable and quite appropriate for my 57 6.5 earthquake. 18. Let me skip to the third method that you have Q 19 described, which is set forth in Attachment J to Licensing 20 Board Exhibit No. 2. 21 The name of that is "Uniform Risk Absolute 22 Acceleration Spectra for the Diablo Canyon Site, California," 23 and that was submitted to the ACRS back in December of 1976. 24 Mat conclusions did you reach in that paper 25

. · . • • ι, . ¥ ٠

. .

> . .

WRB/WD2

1

2

3

í,

5

6

7

S

9

10

31

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

with regard to the amplitudes and the shape of the spectrum that should be utilized for re-analysis of the design of the facility?

I did not reach any conclusions. I was really А not trying to even get to those conclusions. I was asked by the staff of the ACRS to do this calculation and basically provide them with a basis for a relative comparison such that they would be able to look at other spectra that have been proposed and, in the light of this analysis, see what would be the probability of exceeding or not exceeding other spectra that have been proposed.

So this study gives you a risk assessment, it Q 12 assesses the risk of certain amplitudes being exceeded during the life of the facility?

> Not quite, but almost like that. A

It gives you an estimate of the probability with which various shapes that have been suggested utilizing other mathods may be exceeded, gives you a probability of exceedance or not exceedance either way.

What is the probability of exceedance for a Q 7.5 earthquake? Can that conclusion be derived from this paper?

NO

Maybe the best way to get at this is to ask you Q to briefly summarize the information in this paper that would

- • × * , * * . • t i • • э .

•

.

WRB/wb3

3

2

3

4

5

6

7

3

٠g

10

11

2?

13

14

15

16

17

18

39

20

25

22

23

24

25

be useful in today's proceeding; that is, in the uniform risk absolute acceleration spectra for the Diablo Canyon site.

A The information useful, as I can guess, for this proceeding would be that it would give you an alternate point of view that could be utilized as a reference to estimate the probability with which overall spectrum shapes and their amplitudes, or just spectrum shapes, would depend on the variety of seismic models that characterize the environment of the site. And I have there four models and neither of them is perfect, but in some way they suggest the uncertainties, the spreads which reflect our judgment and our understanding of how our crystal ball can predict the future in the sense of seismicity.

So I think it is a useful comparison in the limited sense, because we did not have an opportunity to do a very exhaustive study. But it is, nevertheless, a useful way to compare the results of uniform risk spectrum amplitudes and a variety of other analyses as they produce response spectra to give you an idea of what is the probability that these other independent estimates of response spectrum amplitudes will be exceeded and with what probability.

Q In your submission to the ACRS that was dated June Sth, 1978 you attached several tables. And, as I

· · a **a** · • . ۳ ۲ ۲ ۲ , •

.

, , .

*

understand it, these tables were derived from the informa-WRS/wo4 î tion presented in this larger study which has been marked 2 as Licensing Board Exhibit No. 2, Attachment J. And I'd like 3 to direct your attention actually what is marked as Figure 1, 4 Figure 2, and ask you whether those assist us in determining 5 the levels of probability that certain accelerations will be 6 exceeded over the lifetime of the facility. 7 Could you explain Figure 1 and Figure 2? 3 Yes, they do assist us in that direction. 9 Figure No. 1 is a summary from the previous study 10 of December of '76. The numbers for that figure have been 11 directly extracted from the bigger study. And it answers the 12 following question: If you assume that the seismicity in 13 the vicinity of Diablo can be modeled by four specific 14 seismicity models, here labeled A, B, C, D and E -- this is 15 five, not four; I beg your pardon. And if it is assumed 16 that the events in time observe a Poissonian sequence, 17 which means that you are not stating that these events will 18 occur but you're saying that there is a rate at which these 19 events occur, than this figure gives you an estimate of the 20 probability with which a chosen level of peak ground accelera-21 tion, which are indicated on the righthand side of the 22 vertical axis, or logarithms of which are indicated on the 23 lefthand side of the vertical axis, would be exceeded with 24 the probability what is indicated on the horizontal axis of 25

, , , . .

•

WRB/WD5

1

2

--3

4

3 -

6√

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

. 15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

Figure 1.

Now this is for an expected period of time of fifty years.

Figure 2 does just about the same thing, but it does not have subscripts 'p' on A, B, C, D and E designations for these specific seismicity models. That is somewhat of an extreme assumption, but I thought it might be helpful to some people because this model, in contrast to what is depicted in Figure 1, says that all the earthquakes that are assumed in this seismicity model will occur. And, as you can see, the probabilities slightly increase.

I believe personally that it would be more reasonable and useful to concentrate on Figure 1 within the framework of our discussion, and for purposes of using this as an independent basis to discuss other levels that we have seen in the course of looking at the Diablo site.

Q To make sure that we are reading, then, this Figure 1 correctly, what is the probability that would be associated with exceedance of a .7g for each of the-- you have five models there, each curve represents one of the five models.

A If you permit me a gross error because I don't have a very good set of tools here, that probability would range, I would say, from a little less than 10 percent and perhaps would approach something like 20 percent for various

8989

. . • · · · . . .

> . •

. ,

		8990
WRB/wb6	Ţ.	models.
	2	Q Now where are these models described?
\mathbf{O}	<u>;</u> 3	A These models are summarized very briefly in the
~	4	table which is called Table 2, and it just precedes those
.	5	figures. But they are described in considerable detail in
	6	the report of December 1976.
	7	Essentially, to just illustrate the point for
	8	persons who are not acquainted with this, one of the models
η,	9	assumes that there is no such thing as the Hosgri fault,
. u	- 10 [,]	there is just seismicity in the area. That is one extreme
	<u>1</u> 1	Caso.
	12	The other extreme case is that nothing else is
L	13	zeally important but just Hosgri is important.
<u>с</u>	14	Q Can I ask you to direct your attention to
	15 -	Table 1 where the five models are given, are listed, and
	16	then there's a brief description, and then ask you which of
	17	the two you'ze referring to there?
	1 8	A Yes. Okay.
1 1	19	Model No. A simply assumes that there is no such
	20	thing as a specific fault; you have an area, a very large
	21	area, around the site, and that area is designated here by
	22	latitudes and longitudes which you can read from the
	23	description of Model A: 119 West to 132°West, and 33°North
	24	to 57° Horth. It's a large rectangular area centered around
ט ע	25	
•		

2

ŝ

R

 \bigcirc

Ċ;

• • • , n *,* = e e

•

.

•

That model assumes that the seismicity that happened there before would most likely be representative of the seismicity in the future. And it does not make any assumptions as to where these earthquakes occur. It does allow large earthquakes, however, to occur on very large faults. And it considers all possible orientations in the ranges of these faults. That is Model A.

WRB/wb7

2

3

4

5

6

7

3

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

2d

25

Model B is labeled "Hosgri Fault Only," it perhaps illustrates another extreme where you are saying no earthquakes will occur in the next fifty years anywhere but on the Hosgri Fault. It's a hypothetical example. And we have taken for this particular example the length of the fault as 140 kilometers, and then assumed a rate of occurrence that would be reasonable for this one fault and looked at the probability that would result from that model.

The other models are somewhere closer to reality, and they do represent contributions from other faults, contributions from random events in space and faults, and in various combinations.

Q Let me move to the second approach that you indicated you believed would be useful in assessing, or in addressing the seismic design of the facility; and that is to consider near-source theory and to use that in conjunction with other analyses in order to derive some response spectra.

8991

۹ ۲ ۲ ۰ -9 • . • . • ۰. ۰

• • · · ·

• •

*

Could you explain a little more fully what that analysis would entail?

WRB/WC8

t

2

Э

A

5

6

7

8

<u>S</u>

10

\$1

\$2

23

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22.

23

24

25

A Wall that analysis would essentially avoid the difficulty associated with naming a magnitude.

We have named here-- When I say 'we' I mean the USES has named here a magnitude on the basis of the length of the fault. And it is well known to all the people in seismology that that is associated with a large degree of uncertainty. So this analysis that I mentioned in my recommendations would avoid that whole question altogether, in the sense that it would simply allow for a large surface represented by the Hosgri Fault at a distance that would be appropriate from the site, and would ask the question: What can happen on that surface.

Now we have done a number of studies in the past which can give us an idea of what are the reasonable or extreme possibilities for such an event. And so, looking at all the data we have in California, siting in California, one would try to either take an average value or an average plus a standard deviation, or perhaps some kind of upper bound, of the effective strass drop that might be associated with an earthquake in the worst possible case, opposite the site.

One would, based on geological data, evaluate, in this case essentially, the largest width of the fault

• • . v

,

. .

• .

,

• • •

,

۴

. •

WRB/wb9

5

2

3

4

5

6

7

3

9

10

行

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

which would probably be something of the order of the distance between the surface of the ground and the deepest point that might be indicated to move on the basis of past geological results and on the basis of a number of investigations that were done in conjunction with the Hosgri Fault, and on the basis of overall experience in California. So we would have an estimate of stress drop.

we would have an estimate of the width of the fault, we could assume the fault is as long as we want, so it could carry any magnitude, magnitude 8 if you want: it doesn't matter: and we would ask the question, What happens close to the site on the basis of fault parameters?

Now it can be shown that under those conditions the magnitude doesn't play a significant role in that type of approach, but the properties of physical dislocation at the fault.

Now from either average or average plus a standard deviation or an upper bound which would depend now on the judgment of people who are doing this analysis, one could get a Fourier amplitude spectra of strong ground shaking at a distance of 5 kilometers or 10 kilometers away from the site. From that Fourier amplitude spectra one could directly create any number of time histories that one wants for the analysis, and one could use those as an input to dynamic analysis with or without site-structure interaction, again

, , , . \$. • , • . • • • , . • . . .

	1997 - 1993 Banks Blood of gr	8994
WRB/Wol0	1	depending on what is decided later on.
\bullet	2	One could use that Fourier amplitude spectrum
	3	to infer the relative velocity spectrum, and from there one
\bigcirc	4	could get the supervelocity spectrum, acceleration spectrum,
0	5	again depending on the need. But then would be the general
	6	outline of that approach.
•	7	MR. FLEISCHARER: I think it's about noon. Is it
•	3	convenient to take a break now?
•	9	MRS. BOWERS: Wa'll plan to reconvene at one
,	10	o°clock.
	11	(Whereupon, at 12:00 o'clock noon the hearing
	12	in the above-entitled matter was recessed, to
	13	reconvene at 1:00 o'clock p.m., the same day.)
	14	
	.15	
·	16	· · ·
	17	
•	18	
	19.	
•	20	
•	21	
	22	
	23	
	24	
	25	
· 、	ì	

, , , . • • • **`** . · • •

•



• ٩ ۲ 8 • 4 • * . . e. • •

,

three, and then to arrive at some judgment as to the appro-7 mob2 priate characterization of the levels of shaking to character-2 .3 lize the strong motion for reanalysis. 4 Is that -5 : Yes. A 6 Okay. 0 Well, in a sense one of the ways has been adopted 7 That is, there is a -- as I understand your testimony --8. hare. a response spectrum that characterizes ground motion equivalent. ີ ອີ to a 6.5 earthquake, and that's the Newmark response spectra 10. with tau equal to zero, is that correct? 11. Yes. Α 12 Okay. Q 13 I also take it from your earlier testimony that 14 you do not agree with the reduction or the reductions to that 15 spectrum by use of the tau effect. 16 À That is correct. 17 And that you would prefer to see five percent Q 18 19 damping used in reanalysis. Of the building structure, of the containment? A 20 Let me ask you: . Q 21 You mentioned that you would prefer to see five 22 percent damping. What was the thrust of that testimony? 23 22 For the analysis of structure, containment. Ä 1. 25. Okay. Q

• • • , . • ũ ÷ . · ×

εdg. What damping would you prefer to see utilized for the turbine building? 2. I'm afraid I can't answer that because I don't 3 Α think I have studied the details of turbine building enough 4 to give you my judgment on that. 5 What risks, if any, are there -- well, let me Ĝ ÷Ω 7' state my understanding. Is it your understanding that the -- strike that. 8 What risks, if any, are there by incorporating 9 a reduction for the tau effect equivalent to the reduction 10 that the Newmark spectrum contemplates in the reanalysis of 11 the design of Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Plant? 12 MR. NORTON: Objection. 13. I'm not certain, but I believe the testimony is 10 that the 15 (Telephone ringing.) 16 MRS. BOWERS: I'm sorry, that was a call from my 17 other job. . 18 (Laughter.) 19 MR. NORTON: Well, if I can remember exactly where ·20 we were, I think the question that Mr. Fleischaker asked 21 asked about his basic objection to the reduction of the 22 response spectrum by a tau factor. As I understand it, 23 though; there's more than one spectrum. There are spectra 24 for different structures that are reduced by different ways 25

8997"

ų • . • · · · " • . • . . ø

and in different amounts because of the differences in the mpb4 1 2 size of the structures and so on and so forth, or whatever **.** 3 the reason's may be. And the question is overly broad. It doesn't specify which spectrum we're talking about and what's 4 the amount of the tay reduction and which structure we're 5. talking about. 6 It's meant to be a specific question but it's 7 way too broad. а MRS. BOWERS: Do you want to respond to-the 9 objection, Mr. Fleischaker? 10 MR. FLEISCHAKER: I'll withdraw the question and 11 rephrase it. I'm not sure that I agree in whole with Mr. 12 Norton. But in any case, I'll rephrase the question .. 13. BY MR. FLEISCHAKER: 14 · Spectrum have been developed for each of the Ω. 15 structures. And do you know what the magnitude of the tau 16 reduction is for the spectrum that have been developed? 17 (Witness Trifunac) There are two tau reductions A. 18 that were discussed. One is by Dr. Blume and the other is 59 Dr. Newmark. .20 Are you addressing both, or which one? 21 Well, let's address both. And let'me direct Q .22 your attention to two structures in particular, the turbine 23 building and the containment building. And ask you this 24 question: 25

. • • . · · · · · . . • • •

•

6

· . • •

Do you believe -- do you have an opinion as to mpb5 1 .2 whether the response spectra that were utilized to reanalyze the seismic design of those two structures are adequate, 3 either Staff or Applicant? 4 I would like to make one thing very clear before . 5. A ŝ I answer your question. I said -- and I hope that was understood -- that 7: if you take one of the approaches which is essentially like 8. a common approach that we see in this work, and if you accept 9 5.5 magnitude earthquake, and if you assign to it the spectrum 10 that is associated with tau equal to zero as proposed by 1.1 Dr. Newmark, and if you take that as the representative 12 ground motion, then I think that tau reduction which I believe 13 ranges between zero and maybe 20, 30 percent depending on the 14 frequency we're talking about, is not appropriate. 15 You see, I did not mean to imply that because 16 the spectrum for 6.5 earthquake alternative proposed by 17 Newmark is in agreement with that alternative that I want 13 19 to base everything on that spectrum. The spectrum that I would like to see may be smaller than that one, it may be .20 larger than that one. But if you base your question on that · 21. spectrum then I think that I don't think that reduction of 22 20 or 30 percent, 10 percent, 5 percent, depending on where 23 you are, would be acceptable reduction in subsequent analyses. 24 Mhat -- if you employ that reduction, and that has \mathcal{Q} 25

۔ تو

•

• ,

• •

. . **`**. ,

		· •	
	ಗ್ರಾರಿ 6	1	been the case, what are the problems in terms of analysis.
		2	of design, if any?
9		3	MR. MORTON: Again, the same objection, because
		đ,	Mr. Fleischaker is talking in a singular reduction that would
Ļ	k.	5	presumably apply throughout. And I think Dr. Newmark is makin
	•	, 6	it very clear that he's talking about various reductions
		7	excuse me, Dr. Trifunac various reductions between zero
-	•	8 [.]	and perhaps up as high as 30 percent in various frequencies ,
		ş	and for various structures. And I think that the question
£		10	is overly broad, again, because I can't believe whatever
-	•	11	answer he would give could possibly cover all of those situa-
		12	tions that he's described.
	•	13	MR. FLEISCHAKER: I think the question is appro-
)		14	priate in view of the answer. The answer, as I understood it,
• ,		15	was that if you took the 6.5, if you took the spectrum that
	•	16.	has been proposed for tau equal to zero, then my understanding
		17	is that Dr. Trifunac would not utilize a tau reduction at
		18	all. That reduction varies depending on the structure and
۰ •		19	the magnitude of the reduction varies depending on the
		2,D	frequency you're looking at.
		21	But my understanding of his testimony is that
		<u>22</u> .	he wouldn't utilize a tau reduction at all. So regardless of
(23	the magnitude, I'm asking him what is the problems associated

28

25 ?5

9000

making

with using a reduction for either one of the structures.

MR. NOFTON: Excuse me, Mrs. Bowers.

¥

.

v

• ·

2

.

•

,

x
There is a very simple problem to overcome, and mpb7 1 2. that is to ask him if the problem would be uniform regardless ÷ 3 of what amount of reduction you're talking about or what Ą frequency you're looking at. If the answer to that question is yes to uniform problem, then the question that he's asking 5 as to what is the problem is proper. 6. But I suspect it is not a uniform problem over 7 the broad spectrum that we're talking about. .8. MR. FLEISCHAKER: Well, it may well not be. But 9 I think Dr. Trifunac can probably respond to the question as 10 I put it to him. 11 MRS. BOWERS: Well, we still have a pending 12 objection, then. 13 Mr. Tourtellotte, does the Staff want to comment 14 on this matter? 15 MR. TOURTELLOTTE: No, ma'am. 16 (The Board conferring.) 1.7 8.165 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Mrs. Bowers, I might be able to 18. restate the question and then we can see if we can go from 19 I'll withdraw the former question and restate the 20 there. question. 21 MRS. BOWERS: All right. 22 Could you possibly interrupt your direct here and 23 we could have a bench conference? 24 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Okay. 25

9001[°]

4 • • , , . · · · **、** . • . • 4

· ·

•

.

.

(Whereupon a bench conference was had.) 1 8dam MRS. BOWERS: Well, I'm sorry, Mr. Fleischaker. 2 BY MR. FLEISCHAKER: 3 I have withdrawn the former question, Dr. Trifunac, 4 Q and let me state this question. 5 Dr. Trifunac, what risk, if any, is associated 6 with incorporating a tau reduction to the Newmark spectrum 7. used in the reanalysis of the containment building? 8 (Witness Trifunac) You say risks? 9 A Risks, if any. 10 Q I don't like the word "risks", but I think I can 11 ٠A answer the question. 12 I think what you're doing, if you employ tau, 13 you're changing the shape of the spectrum that represents 14 ground motion and you are getting some results within the 15 containment. You are -- by "results" I mean amplitudes, :16 motions, spectra. And you are creating a situation where 17 you are subjecting pieces of equipment and the rest of what-18 ever is within the containment to conditions that are solely **í**9 related to the assumption that deals with the structure. 20 And I think that under realistic circumstances some high 21. frequency motions may not be adequately diminished by tau-22 like effect and may be seen within the containment either at 23 different levels or on the foundation of the containment 24 as used in the analysis of other components, equipment, zŝ

. * • • x . • • • . . , --,

•

.

ø

անաստություններ և են աստությունները պ	
	9003.
mpb9 1	everything that is in the containment.
2	Q Would that be equally true for incorporating a
() • • 3'	tau reduction in the curbine building?
	A Well, in principle this would be true for any
5	building. And the extent to which it would be important
6	would be related to the extent to which reduction was intro-
7	duced for each particular building. But in principle it's
ອີ	true for any building.
9	Q By "reduction incorporated" you mean the tau
10	reduction incorporated into the response spectra?
. 11	A Of that particular building.
12	Q And what effect would that have what effect
13	might that have on the reanalysis of the equipment critical
14	to safety?
· 15	MR. NORTON: Object.
16	I don't believe this witness has been qualified
17	anyway to test about analysis of equipment. I think his and
. 18	Dr. Luco's expertise is very clearly set form, and there's
. 19	been no foundation laid they have the expertise to discuss
20	the analyzation of equipment.
, 21	MRS. BOWERS: Dr. Trifunac.
2.2	MR. NORTON: And Luco, both of them. But it's
(23	Dr. Trifunac, of course, that the question is being asked of.
24	but I don't believe there's been any foundation that they
25	have the expertise in the analysis of equipment.
•	
• 2	

¢

, , , , , .

• -•

, . .

• .

x •

.

-. .

MR. FLEISCHAKER: Well, there are two levels. mpb10 here. One of them is the mechanical engineer who yoes out 2 and conducts the tests. But the first step is to give the З input to the piece of equipment, and that input is derived Ą from the building response spectrum. And I think that that 5 is absolutely clear from the testimony of all the panels. 6 I know Mr. Kristovich's cross-examination began 7 by establishing that the input into the equipment analysis was the response spectra for the building and that response 9 spectra incorporates damping and tau reductions and all the 10 rest. And I believe that the transcript is absolutely clear 11 on that. 12 And to that extent I believe Dr. Trifunac can 13 talk about -- is qualified to talk about the analysis of the 14 equipment, the initial input, motion into the analysis of the \$5 equipment. 46 MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Mrs. Bowers. 17 The question didn't go to the input -- and I have 18 no objection to him talking about that. That's what he has 19 been talking about. -20 The question said what would the effect be on the 21 chalysis of the equipment. That was the question. 22 MR. FLEISCHAKER: I think that's the same question. 23 MR. NORTON: Not at all. 24 MRS. BOWERS: Does the Staff have a position? 25

• 4 ۰ • ŵ

-

÷

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: We have to agree. And as I mpb11 1 2 recall, I think the question was asked of both of these. 3 witnesses in the depositions, and they both indicated that they do not profess to have any expertise in the mechanical 4 engineering aspects of this case, that they are simply going 5 6 to testify about the structures. And while I agree also that the question can be 7 asked as to the input, you can't ask these witnesses what 8 the effects of that input would be upon the piping and the 9 mechanical part of the plant, because they don't know. They 10 are not qualified that way. ÏÌ And I might add, even with the rather elaborate 12 explanation by Mr. Fleischaker, the fact remains he has not 13 gualified these witnesses to testify in any respect about 14 the mechanical portions of the plant. 15 (The Board conferring.) 16 MRS. BOWERS: Well, the objection is sustained. 17 Now if you want to rephrase it and go to the input 18 rather than the effect of the input, why, we would consider 19 that appropriate. 20 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Could you find that initial 21 question back for ma, and then I'll rephrase it. 22 (Whereupon, the Reporter read from the record 23 end Madelon 24 as requested.) Bloom flws 25



•		9006
WRB/Wbl 1D	14	BY MR. FLEISCHAKER:
Madelon	2	Q The question is, What effect would incor-
	3	porating the tau reduction have on the input into the
· · · · · · · · · · · ·	4	re-analysis of equipment in the building?
	ş	A (Witness Luco) That you would not get reliable
·	6	information on what to excite the equipment with.
άį	7 .	MRS: BOWERS: Mr. Fleischaker, I'm sorry to
· · ·	8.	interrupt.
•	9.4	Does any party here have anyone who might be
	10.4	able to go to Western Union in San Luis Obispo to get a
	715 1	copy of the telegram that we just heard about? It's
· · · · · ·	12,	adaressed to me here.
•	13	There isn't a Western Union in Avila Beach,
\bigcirc	14	is there?
	15	MR. HOCH: It's at Western Union at San Luis
•	16	Obispo?
	17.	MRS. BOWERS: I assume so.
•	18.	MR. HOCH: We'll pick it up for you.
۰ •	19	MRS. BOWERS: You might make a phone call first.
- -	20	In that way we'd have it this afternoon.
* *	21.	BY MR. FLEISCHAKER:
	22	Q Let me ask this question, Dr. Trifunac:
\bigcirc	23	You have indicated a preference for a different
	26.1	damping value to be used in the re-analysis of the contain-
	25	ment building. What would be the effect of utilizing the
	. 1	

. . , ٠

•

*

-

•

-

WRB/wb2

1.

2.

3

4

5

ŝ.

.7

8.

9

10.

14

12

13

14

13

16

17.

18

19

20.

21

22

.23

24.

25

seven percent damping as opposed to the five percent damping in re-analysis of the containment?

A (Witness Luco) Well, roughly speaking, in the overall sense, the effect of seven versus five percent would be to give you amplitudes of motions at different points in the containment, and all the other results that result from these amplitudes that are smaller than what you would get if you were to have a lower value of structural damping.

Q Would use of the higher damping value affect the input motion that is used in the analysis of equipment? A Well, yes, just as well -- it affects the whole picture.

Q Dr. Trifunac, I wanted to ask you a few questions about the attachments that we have identified for the record early in the direct examination.

First of all let me start with the most recent submission to the ACRS, which is your June 8th, 1978 letter that attaches several tables and a couple of figures and has been identified for the record as Licensing Board Exhibit No. 1, Attachment F, and ask you whether that submission constitutes your current opinion?

A Yes.

Q Let me ask you, then, about the April 1978 submission which has been identified as Licensing Board Exhibit No. 2, Attachment D. And I think we discussed all

9007

. • , , • • • . . • . . . × • ٧

.

•

9008 1 this so we don't need to summarize any of it. WRB/wb3 2 Does this constitute your current opinion? 3 Essentially, yes. А 4 Q. Okay. Let me turn to the submission that is entitled 5 "Comments on the SAM-V procedure for estimating peak 6 earthquake accelerations," which has been identified as . 7 Licensing Board Exhibit No. 2, Attachment E. We haven't 8 talked about this, so let me ask you briefly to summarize . 9 the conclusions contained in that submittal. 10 'I was asked by Mr. McKinley to provide a sum-11 mary of my evaluation of the so-called SAM-IV and SAM-V 12: procedures by John Blume for estimating peak ground accelera-13. tions as a function of magnitude and distance and site 14 conditions. And this report summarizes my view, which-15 Do you want me to summarize the views? 16 Yes, if you can do that quickly. Q 17 In summary, the equations are typical of the Ä 18,, kind you find in this work. They utilize a parameter, 19 B-bar, which is explained in some previous work but which 20 has never been supported by the data. And the output of 21 these results appear to be in considerable disagreement 22 with the majority of other published results in the sense 23. that it underestimates peak ground accelerations, depending 24 on the distance, by factors that could be characterized by 25

۰. ۲ · · • • • • • ۰ ۰ ۰ ۲ ۲ . ۰ ۲ ۲ . ۲ • • .

9009 a range maybe between two and five, and that it is difficult 1 Because it is not possible to 2 to answer why this is so. find any, at least accessible to me, published work which 3 explains how B was assigned to the data that represented 4 the body for this analysis and regression procedure. 5 So that I was forced to conclude that there may be either G, an error or a misinterpretation in how the data is utilized, 7 and the results that come out of this formula ,-- and by 8 'formula' I refer to SAM-IV and SAM-V procedure -- is biased 9 toward predicting smaller amplitudes of ground motion, 10 peak acceleration ground motion, than essentially all other 11 published work in the literature. 12 Doés this represent your current opinion? Q 13 Yes. Α 32 And we discussed, I think, the submission dated Q 15. September 30th, 1975, "Uniform Risk Absolute Acceleration 18 Spectra for the Diablo Canyon Site," which is marked as 17 Licensing Board Exhibit No. 2, Attachment J. 18 Does this represent your current opinion? 19. This is difficult to answer because the question A 20.

is not precise.

27

22'

22 :

24

25

WRB/wb4

This represents a summary of a limited part of my opinion for use in other considerations. My opinion has been, and still is, much broader than what is in that report. I was forced to do this study in a very short period of time.

--

۰. ۳ ۶

•

Inasmuch as this does not contradict any of my opinion new WRB/wb5 1 it does not represent my opinion then or now, it is a part 2. of my opinion. 3 Let me ask you: In what way does it contradict Q Å your current opinion? 5. It does not contradict it. It does not cover A 6 the complete set that represents my opinion at this time. 7 Q Okay. Ð The final submission has been noted as Licensing 9. Board Exhibit No. 2, Attachment G, and it consists really 10 of two documents. The first one is Comments and Recommenda-11 tions for the Proposed Seismic Design Criteria for the Re-12 evaluation of the Diablo Canyon Site. And that's dated 13 November 11th, 1976. 14. First of all, Let me ask you whether this--13 sutting aside the recommendations, the substantive comments 16 Directing your attention to the substanin this paper--17 tive comments, does this submission constitute your current 19 opinion; and, if not, can you indicate where you have a 19. different opinion? 20 Essentially it does. A 21. Now you have set forth some recommendations in Ω 22 your comments, the recommendations on page 3 of the 23 November 11th, 1976 submission, and then there's a list of . 20 recommendations that are set forth on the paper that's dated 25

• . · · · ·

۰ ۲ · · · x

,

. .

WRB/wb6

1

2

3

4

5

6

70

8

9.

10

11.

12

13

14

15.

iô

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

. 25

A

12/7/76. Since that time -- that was two years ago -- a substantial amount of work has been done. Things have changed.

Let me ask you: What is your current view as to the recommended analysis that would be necessary for a valid re-analysis of the Diablo Canyon site?

A Well, some of the things I mention here have been looked at, and so some of the things here would not be necessary any more.

But I would still like to see a three-dimensional site-structure analysis being done, with realistic conditions and material properties, and so forth, and assuming vertical and horizontal incident waves, so that the two can be combined to envelope the overall response.

So I think that is No. 3. I would still like to see that.

I would also like to see the last paragraph one, which is to essentially expand on this idea of uniform risk spectrum, because I believe that has certain properites of at least partly insuring against future surprises of the kind that are exemplified by Hosgri.

Q Dr. Luco has recommended an analysis of the inelastic response of the facility. What is your opinion of that recommendation?

In general I think it is a good recommendation.

· · · · · 1 · · • , • , • . .

• •

10. – 400. na an-16 de Medice de Calabra V		9012
WRB/wb7	1	MR. FLEISCHAKER: At this time we would like to
	2	move those exhibits that have been marked as Licensing
(3	Board Exhibit No. 2, Attachment A, D, E, F, G and J into
\bigcirc	4	evidence.
	5	MRS. BOWERS: Mr. Tourtellotte?
<u>.</u>	G	MR. TOURTELLOTTE: No objection.
•	7	MR. NORTON: No objection.
بر.	8	MRS. BOWERS: Well the documents that you just
-	9	identified will be accepted into evidence.
XZXZXZX	10	(Whereupon the documents referred to,
	11	heretofore marked for identification
	12	as Board Exhibit No. 2, Attachments
	13	A, D, E, F, G and J, were received .
(14	in evidence.)
	15	MR. FLEISCHAKER: I have no further direct
·	16	examination.
	17	MR. NORTON: Mrs. Bowers, we'd like to take a
`	18	couple of minutes to discuss with counsel informally off the
\$	19	record as to who to proceed with in terms of the cross-
~	20	examination. I have a feeling Dr. Trifunac's cross-examina-
٠	21	tion may be considerably shorter than Dr. Luco's and we
	22	might well be able to finish it this afternoon so that
(.23	Dr. Trifunac could get away. Otherwise he's going to have
	24	to sit here for almost a day waiting to be cross-examined,
	25	andiit might make more sense to proceed that way.

, , • x , , . , . . . -۰. • . •

. .

		. 90i3
WRB/wb8	_ 1	So if you could give us a couple of minutes to
	2	discuss it informally off the record we might be able to
\cap	3	reach some accord.
	. 4	MRS. BOWERS: Fine. We'll recess.
(``	5	(Recess)
	6	MRS. BOWERS: Are you ready to begin?
	7	MR. NORTON: Mrs. Bowers, we've discussed it,
•	8	and I guess the two gentlemen came together and one is going
د نو	9,	to wait for the other in any event. So we will then proceed
	10	as planned, with Dr. Luco, and do Dr. Trifunac tomorrow.
	11,	MRS. BOWERS: Fine.
	12 .	CROSS-EXAMINATION
	13	BY MR. FURBUSH:
Ċ	14.	Q Dr. Luco, are you the same Dr. Luco who appeared
	15	here yesterday and earlier this morning and testified?
•	16	A (Witness Luco) I hope so.
	17	Q I was hoping for a yes.
*	18	(Laughter)
- 14	19	MRS. BOWERS: What if he'd said no?
	20	(Laughter)
د	21	BY MR. FURBUSH:
	22	Q Dr. Luco, I take it that you have appeared here
()	.23	as an expert witness and have given your opinion; is that
-	24	Correct?
	25	A (WITHESS BUCO) LES.

.

*

.

- - -----

,

•

•

, .

, , .

۹ ۹

. .

And that opinion, or opinions, is what the word WRB/Wb9 1 Ω means, your opinion. You do not contend that what you have 2 said in each and every instance here is a fact, do you? З It's a different opinion based on the information A 4 that I have available. 5 Is it also an opinion based on your judgment, Q 6 your engineering judgment? 7 To a degree, yes. 9 Α And you accept the proposition of engineering Q 9 judgment, do you not, that there is such a thing as engineer-10 ing judgment? 11 Yes. Α 12 And that engineering judgment performs a proper Q 13 role in analysis and evaluating structures? 14 Well in engineering we are faced with situations A 15 in which we do not have all the information we need. It is 16 something like a chain, if you want to think in those terms, 17 and we have some links. The links that are missing must be 28 put in there through use of judgment. But we cannot forget 19 the links that already exist. 20 The judgment depends, does it not, on the facts Q 21 available, the analysis available, as well as the experience 22 of the person exercising that judgment; is that not correct? 23 Yes, to a degree. But I must emphasize that Α 24 certain pieces information are available and we cannot 25

, . • •* P -, · · · · · £ ٤ . • ,

-4 7

ŝ

¢

>

. .

• •

F

WRB/wbl0 1

2

3

4

5

ິນ:

7

Ξ

9,

10

11

12

13

14.

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22.

23

24

25

disregard the facts that we have.

Q But then when you look at different points or bits of information that are available, different people may evaluate the importance of that information to different degrees; is that not correct? A It is possible, yes.

Q Are there any links in this chain which you mentioned before that do not involve judgment?

A We do not have a perfect complete knowledge of the response of the structures during seismic excitation. And under those conditions some degree of judgment is required.

Q I may have to jump around a little bit, Dr.Luco, because some of the things which you said are fresh in my mind and I would like to get to them as early as possible.

It's my understanding that you accept the existence of the so-called tau phenomenon.

A I explained that the phenomenon exists in general. But the effects of the phenomenon depend on the conditions of the particular case you are considering.

. ,

, . •

. . .

•

۲

,

•

WRB/wb 1

11

3

£

ົວ

8

7

3

ġ

10

11.

12

13

14

15

16

17

16

ទេ

20

21

22

23

25

25

and probably the most probable explanation.

There is another possibility, and that is that the record in the free field was affected somehow by the presence of the structure. But that's a possibility. I tend to believe that the first alternative - that is to say, that the reduction we observed in the basement is due to scattering of waves by the presence of the foundation.

Q And then the question of whether or not tau should be considered in the analysis of the Diablo Canyon plant depends on whether or not the conditions exist there which would permit the tau phenomenon to be experienced; is that correct?

A Correct.

Q And so therefore in essence any dispute which you have with someone who has used tau would be in the determination as to whether those conditions exist or not; is that correct?

A Yes. We must determine if the conditions are such that the tau effect would be significant or not at the site.

Q Now let's move over to something else which has some relationship to this.

You are aware of the soil-structure interaction study performed by Dr. Seed which is referred to in DL-3, are you not? As a matter of fact you commented on that, did

2 · · · · · · . • ۰ ۲

5 • •

,

.

.

you not? 1 RB/wb12 ź MR. FLEISCHAKER: Could I ask for a clarification, if we're talking about 3A or 3B? S MR. FURBUSH: I was talking about 3A. 4 BY MR. FURBUSH: 5 My question was: You are aware of this study? 6 Ω. How about a Yes to that, Dr. Luco? 7 (Witness Luco) Just a minute. Α £ ą, I'm not sure if that study was made by Dr. Seed or not. There is no author under the title of the report. 10 Well you were aware of the soil-structure inter-1.ř action study that is referred to in DLL-3A, are you not? 12 . Well it is not a soil-structure interaction study ġ it's just a comparison between the results of Dr. Seed with 14 one model and the results obtained by a different model, a 35 fixed base model. 16 Q I'm sorry; you say it is not a soil-structure \$7 interaction model? 18 No; what I said, it is not a soil-structure A 19 interaction study; it is just a comparison between the results 20 obtained by Seed, including soil-structure interaction, and 21 the results obtained by a fixed base analysis of tan axi-22 symmetric model of the structure on a rigid base. 23 All right. 0 Zai Now the comparison is a comparison of what? A 25

. . . , • • 1

• r, • , . ۰. ۱ comparison of results; is that what it is?

A There is a comparison there of response spectra at a certain point. I'm not sure at which point it is. Probably the top, or something like that.

The important consideration here is that the structural models used in that comparison are not compatible. Q I want to talk about that. That's what you said in your letter, did you not?

Yes.

WRB/wb13 2

-3

6

7

8

40

38

12

13

14

15

16

17

:18

19.

20

Ż:

22

23

24

15

Q -- chat they were not compatible.

Now what I want to find out is, What difference does it make whether they're compatible or not when you are comparing results?

A The objective of the Appendix DLL-3A was to show that there was some soil-structure interaction effect and that the response that you would obtain using a soilstructure intereaction model would be slightly lower, as shown on the graph, than the response that you would obtain using a fixed base model. But for that comparison to be valid the structural models must be equivalent, they must be consistent.

Q All right.

Well, what I want to find out is, Why, when you are comparing results, the structural models must be consistent? Because is it not what you are trying to determine

. . .

. . .

.

.

; •
what will be the motion, the seismic motion, if you will, TRB/wb14 at that particular point in the structure? Is that not the 2 purpose of the inquiry? 3. MR. FLEISCHAKER: I have an objection because there are two questions pending. 5 MR. FURBUSH: Very well. 6 BY MR. FURBUSH: 7 Is not the purpose of the inquiry to determine 8 what the motion will be at a particular point in the struc-9. ture? 10 · (Witness Luco) No. I don't know what the 11 purpose of this appendix was. The only thing I can infer-12 is from the title. It is called Comparison of Soil-13 Structure: Interaction Analysis and Fixed Base Analysis with 14 So the objectives of that report were Tau filtered input. 15 to determine the effects of soil-structure interactions. 16 And, if you want to do that, you must keep all parameters d7the same. 19 Okay. Well let's look at it in another way, 19. then. Let's just look at it on comparing results, look at 20the results at a certain level in the structure by one 27. analysis, and is it your testimony that another analysis has 22. to be entirely consistent with the first analysis before the .23 results have any validity from the second analysis? 34 Well what I am saying is that the conclusion A 25

. .

.

.

v

6

.

,

. • • • •

-

	9020
1	arrived at in that appendix and I will read it:
WRB/wb15 2	"It may be concluded that the use of
() 3	tau filtered input with fixed base models as used
A	for seismic analysis of Diablo Canyon structures
. 5	is conservative."
6	To arrive at the conclusion you must determine
4 7.	if the effects of soil-structure interaction for vertical
. 3	incident waves, no tau reduction for horizontally propagat-
9 س	ing waves, are higher
10	Q You are saying
11	A Excuse me.
12	MRS. BOWERS: Let him finish.
13	WITNESS LUCO: are lower than those you would
14	obtain from a fixed base analysis with the tau effect. In
. 15	that case the conclusion is valid.
16	Now to arrive at the conclusion you must main-
17	tain the same structural models; otherwise you are comparing
- 18	apples and oranges. That was what I wrote in my report to
÷, 19	the ACRS.
End WRBLoom ₂₀	
WELandon fls	
22	
C) 23	
24	
25	

λ

• • ۰ ۰ . . • •

÷

· · · ,

. .

. . .

9021. BY MR. FURBUSH: fls WRB 3WEL/ All right, this is where you lose me, because 0 wel 2 let's forget about whether you are trying to determine the 3 existence of tau or not, but assuming that you have the fixed 4 base model which was utilized there with tau in it, and you get certain results at a certain level in the structure, what 5 5 difference does it make what other method you employ if you 7 want to compare that with another -- compare the results with 8 another method, assuming that the other method has integrity 9 itself? 10 But that's the whole thing, if I change the . A structural model, I can arrive at any conclusion I want. If 111 I use a different structure in the soil-structure interaction 12 analysis, I could get any result I want. 13 Well, you're saying neither one of the models the Q 14 structure which is the subject of inquiry? 15 I am saying that the two models are different, and A 16 that a comparison of this type that tends to pinpoint the 17: effects of soil-structure interaction and the effects of tau 18. is not valid, because you are comparing two different models. 19 If the only difference between the two models was 20 that one included soil-structure interaction, and the other did 2: not, I would accept the results. 22 But that's not the case. 25 : Well, I have a little difficulty here. You mean 21. that answers always depend on the type of model that's 25

ē,

۰ . ۱

٠ .

· · · ,

x

. .

9022 wel 2 employed? ŀ Certainly they do. 2 Α And why is that? Because of assumptions and 3 0 engineering judgment that's employed? 4 No, not at all. If I took a one-storey structure 5 A instead of a containment model, I am going to get a different . 5 result. 7 MRS. BOWERS: Just a minute. Mr. Nieberger, Mr. 8 Allison, would you mind going outside to have your conversation?. 9 MR. ALLISON: Sorry. 1Ĉ · BY MR. FURBUSH: 1.1 Well, in any event, it is your opinion that the Q 12 results of those two models, if you will, cannot be compared, 13 and results in this instance are the estimates of motion at £.d the same point in the structure? And you say that the 15 comparison cannot be made? .16 I must repeat that the objective of this report A 17 was to isolate effect of the tau effect and to isolate the 18effects of soil-structure interaction. That's my understanding 10 of the objective of this by the title. 20 Now, that objective cannot be achieved by this sort *3*.2 of comparison. 22 All right. Then let's go back to what I thought 23 I was asking about, and that is this: 24 Let's forget about the objective that's specified 25

• • • · . , · • • . , .

. · ·

, ,

wel 3

25

in that report, DLL-3A, and let's just look at the motion at the particular point in the structure that is referred to in that report.

Now, directing your attention to that, do not the two studies -- if you'll call them studies -- or two models produce very similar motions at that particular level? A That's not a valid comparison, and they could be identical, they could be completely different, depending on the difference between the structural models.

I presented a figure in my ACRS report where I compare the fixed-base analysis with the soil-structure interaction analysis conducted by Dr. Seed, and this is Figure 3 in my report of May 30, 1978. There I consistently use the results of Dr. Seed, the same structural model. And if you look at the results there in that figure you will see that they are quite a bit different.

Q Now, when you talk about consistent, is that different from equivalent? You think the two models are not equivalent?

A The two models are not equivalent. The resonant is frequencies for the two systems are different.

If you look at the structural model on fixed base, used by Dr. Seed, the peak occurs at the frequencies slightly higher than 5 hertz.

If you look -- I cannot tell very well here, but

• • •

. • . .

. .

*

,

		9024
•	wel 4	I checked this, and the frequencies well, the frequencies
	·	were dignlaged. That many that the two models are not
		were displaced. That media that the two models are not
÷	3	edutvateur.
\mathbf{O}	45	Q Do you mean that the fundamental frequencies of
9	5	them are different?
	୕୕୕	A Yes.
•	7	Q And you believe that two different fundamental
1/ 24 X 24	8	frequencies were employed?
٨	9	A I don't know whether it was employed, but the
đ	10	two models are different if they have different resonant
Venero tran	វរ	frequencies.
भ मि मि मि	12	Q Well, let me ask you this:
	13	Does not soil-structure interaction always change
	14	the frequency of a system?
	15	A I am comparing two fixed-based analyses where there's
kę W	16	no soil-structure interaction. The fixed-base analysis
ù.	17	performed by Dr. Seed for the Applicant, and the fixed-base
	18	analysis conducted by Dr. Blume for the Applicant. There is
۲ اند اند	19_	no soil-structure interaction effect.
	20	Q There is no soil-structure interaction effect in
-	21	Dr. Seed's?
4	22	A He did two calculations, one with soil-structure
0	23	interaction and one without soil-structure interaction.
	2-3	Q Well, the one with. What about that comparison?
	25	A We were not discussing that point. We were
μ N		

•

.

1---1

.

• • • wel 5 discussing if the two structural models were equivalent. 1 2 0 And --3 A I am telling you that they are not equivalent, because when you put them both on a rigid base the resonant Ą 5 frequency is different. 6 Q Well, let ma get this clear: You are saying that Dr. Seed had a model, which 7 8 model was not affected in any way by soil-structure interaction, which may have affected its frequency. You're saying that 9 that is what he did? 10 I didn't say that. I said that he performed two 11 А calculations, one in which he included soil-structure 12 interaction, and a second calculation in which he attempted 13 to exclude soil-structure interaction by considering an 18 extremely rigid soil. 25. Now, that he calls the fixed-base model. That 16 fixed-base model has a higher resonant frequency than the 17 fixed-base model employed by Dr. Blume. 18 If there was any residual soil-structure interĩ9 action effect left in Dr. Seed's calculation, the opposite 20. would occur. The frequency would have been lowered. 25 I'm a little bit confused now. Do you mean that 0 22 the comparison which is in this document is not between Dr. ટર્ઝ Blume's study and Dr. Seed's? 24 A Which document are you referring to? 25

7 •

.

¢ • . r

٠

•

-

. .

. **7**

1 3 •

x

wel 6

, <u>1</u>

10

24

25

DLL-3A.

Q

A I said that I believe that's a comparison between a fixed-base analysis, using an axissymmetric finite element Model and that's essentially Blume's analysis. The R curve is for a soil-structure interaction analysis with a different structural model performed by Dr. Seed.

7 Q And you're saying that the resonant frequency of Dr. Seed's structure model was not affected by the soil ounder that?

A I am not saying that.

Well, I thought you said the frequencies were different between the two, and that the one in Dr. Seed's was not affected by soil-structure interaction?

A I must repeat that Dr. Seed performed two calculations, one including soil-structure interaction, the other with no soil-structure interaction.

And I am comparing the two results that do not include soil-structure interaction. The fixed-base analysis performed by Dr. Seed, with the fixed-base analysis performed by Dr. Blume.

I compared both, and I see that the resonance frequencies are different. That means that they used different structural models.

Now, you don't need to ask me. You can go to the report by Dr. Seed, and he concludes that there is no

• . . . ۵ ۲ · · · · · · · · • • • • • •

. ,

•

wel 7 1 significant soil-structure interaction effect; that there is 2 no -- he doesn't state that, but that the motion at foundation level is the same as in the free field. And that means that 3 13 there is no tau effect. 5 But, nevertheless, the results of his analysis ۰Q equal the results of Dr. Blume's analysis at the particular 6 7 level in the structure. 8 A But that comparison is not valid, because it uses 9 different structural models. If they had used the same 10 structural model, I would agree with you. But they did not. Well, you are aware, are you not, that testimony Q 11 in this record indicates that Dr. Seed obtained the 12 frequencies from Dr. Blume? 13 Well, I am just . . . maybe they plotted this A 14 wrong in the figures that you provided me, but if I look in 15 that I see that the frequencies are different. 16 Well, in any event, that's your opinion, that Ω 37 it's not a valid comparison? 81 Indeed, it is not. Α 19 It is or is not your opinion? Q 20 If you want to call everything an opinion, I think A 21 that anybody that could look at those results would conclude 22 that you have two different structural models, and on that 23 basis the comparison is not valid. 24 If you want to call it my opinion, all right. 25

د . • . . ٨ • • , , , , , , , . k J Š , ъ .

.

· _ _

•

wel 8 ; Is it your testimony, then, that any educated Q structural engineer familiar with this field would come to 2 the same conclusion that you have come to? Э The natural frequencies for the two fixed-base Δ Л analyses are different. That can only mean one thing. If 25 they used the same input, and both are linear analyses, it 5 can only mean that they have different structural models. 7 I will ask the question again: Q â Is it your testimony that any educated structural Э engineer would come to the same conclusion that you've come 10 to, and express the same opinion that you've expressed? 11 MR. FLEISCHAKER: I object on the basis of 12 relevance. 13 MR. FURBUSH: Well, I want to find out whether this 7.3 is an independent -- Mrs. Chairwoman, I would like to find 15 out whether this is an independent opinion; or whether he 10 believes it is a universally accepted proposition. \$7 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Well, I recall, just to respond 18 to that, that on many occasions I heard the argument that this 19 isn't a popularity contest, and I would tend to agree with 20 that. 21. So I think the question is irrelevant, and object 32 to it on that basis. 23 MRS. BOWERS: There have been questions allowed in 24 the area of, Doss the scientific community generally adopt 25

· · · · . . • , , , , u

> , ,

ĩ

2

this theory or that theory?

(The Board conferring.)

MR. TOURTELLOTTE: Mrs. Bowers, as I understand 3 the question, the question is 'designed to elicit information' 4 from this witness which would indicate what weight might be 5 given. Because if it is a universal fact then it would be 6 given more weight than that of an opinion, Even though an Ţ opinion is not certainly without weight, it would not have 3. the same weight. Э I think it is a legitimate question and deserves ŝ a fairly direct response. 11 (The Board conferring.) 12 MRS. BOWERS: The Board finds the question 13 objectionable in form, and for that reason the objection is 11 sustained. 15 We do think it's appropriate to ask Dr. Luco if 16 this is a matter that has been considered in the scientific 17 community, and does the know if there's general support in 18 the scientific community for his opinion. :9 There have been an awful lot of questions on this 20 so far. 21 BY MR. FURBUSH: 22 Is this a generally accepted principle? Q 28 Which one? A 24 The principle that you're alleging here? Q 25

. . • • •

,

- ·

wel 10 1

2.

З

4

13

22

12

24

25

A Could you . . .

Q Well, I take it the principle is that this type of study -- these two types of studies are not comparable, and, therefore, the results have no validity.

5 A I am not trying to make any philosophical point. 6 There is a conclusion in that report. In my view, that 7 conclusion is not valid because it's based on a comparison 6 of two different systems.

9 That's my opinion. I will not speak for other 10 engineers. I just express my hope that if they look at two 11 systems that have different frequencies, they will agree with 12 me that the systems are different.

Q All right.

Now, did Dr. Seed perform any other soil-structure interaction studies with different types of models, structural models?

A I don't know what studies he performed, except for what appear here in Appendix DLL-3B, and in the more recent report entitled, "Analysis of Soil-Structure Interaction Effects During Earthquake for the Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power Station."

Q And would you think that those results are comparable to the Blume type study? Can they be compared, or do they have the same defect that you allege exists in the other comparison?

۲ ۲ • 1 . • u L • , • . ٠ , • 1

*,

.

9031. wel 11 I think that the analysis that Dr. Seed conducted A. 2 in Appendix DLL-3B -- and here I assume that he performed that Ś analysis. Again, there is no indication of author. That Ś. analysis is consistent. What he did in there, he took the same structural model, and he obtained the response with 5 soil-structure interaction and without soil-structure ຣ interaction. ブ I have no problem with that. That is a consistent 3 analysis. 9 Did he obtain results at any particular levels? Q 10 I see two figures here describing some results, Α 11 yes. 12 Well, do you know whether or not those results Q 13 are close to those obtained by Dr. Blume on the basis of his 14 model? 15. MR. FLEISCHAKER: For the record, can we get some 16 specificity with respect to the results that we're talking 97 about? 18 MR. FURBUSH: I'm talking about the results that 19 Dr. Luco is referring to. 20 NITMESS LUCO: Again, it depends on what you're 21 trying to establish. 22 If you're trying to establish that the effects of 28 soil-structure interaction are or are not important, that the 24. tau effects are or are not important, when you do that you -·25

` • A Contraction of the second second second second second second second second second second second second second · · · · . . . • • . •

•

-

wel 12 must keep the remaining aspects of the models fixed. 2 And that's what Dr. Seed has done, and the compari-3 sons that you see in Figure 3B number 2, and 3B number 3, show that in one case the rigid base analysis gives slightly higher í. 5 response. That's for the containment exterior. And that rigid base analysis does not include the tau effect. 6 7 In the next figure, Figure 3B-3, you see that the soil-structure interaction results are slightly higher than 8 3 those obtained in the rigid base, without any tau reduction. 10 If you were to apply a tau reduction, then what 11 you would find is that the soil-structure interaction results 12 would be higher than those on the rigid base with tau. 13 correction. Q ... Then it's your understanding that Dr. Seed, on the. 14 basis of his studies, would not confirm the results of Dr. 35 Blume's analysis, is that correct? 36 I cannot speak for Dr. Seed. All I have in front 17 of me. is what he wrote. 38 Well, I'm trying to get your interpretation. That's 10 all I'm asking about. Not -- is it your interpretation or 20understanding that Dr. Seed would not confirm what Dr. Blume 21 did? 22 I would not try to interpret his opinion. I will A 23 just go by what he has written. 24 Q Have you had a chance to review the most recent 25

9032.

•

• , **,** •

· ·

2

• • . • • .

-

•

•

.

•	•	9033
1	wel 13	
	· 7	study of Dr. Secd?
	. 2	A As I said before, this document was not distributed,
	3:	or at least I didn't receive it
$\dot{\Box}$. 4	MRS. BOWERS: Are you talking about Joint
	5.	Intervenors' 58 dateä July 7?
•	6	MR. FURBUSH: Yes, Mrs. Bowers, we are.
and the second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second sec	7:	WITNESS LUCO: Yes.
*	3·	I did not receive this document before the last
с а х	. 9	ACRS meeting of July. Later on I received a copy, and I
• 	10:	read through the paper.
	7.1	BY MR. FURBUSH:
	12	Q Does it add anything to what we've been talking
	13	about here for the last few minutes?
	14.	A Yes, and I quoted that this morning.
2 - 2 7	15	Q What's the relevant portion, in your estimation?
	16	A Give me a minute to find it here.
-	-17	(Pause.)
4 	19	Well, in the conclusions and I will quote again,
	19	Seed and Lysmer state:
(m	20	"Essentially similar values of response are
<u>.</u>	21	obtained for this site whether the base motions
	22	are considered to consist of a system of
\bigcirc	23	vertically propagated shear and compression waves,
	24	or a system of horizontally propagating Rayleigh
	25 .	waves, and except for a small increase in rocking
	i	` .

÷.,

.

P. . . .

1

÷.

. . · · · · · ۰. ۰ .

£ . •

State State State Street Street	and a second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second	المتشقيق
wel 14	9034	
		- 1
2	which affects the outer edges of the foundation	•
2	slab, the computed responses are essentially	
3	similar to those computed for a rigid-base	:
(.) A.	analysis where the control motions are used	
5	directly as base excitations for the structure."	• -
* , • 6 *	. The control motion that he used had a peak	
~ 7	acceleration of .75 g. That means it had no correction for	1 a H
. 8	tau effect.	
~ 9	So my interpretation of that conclusion is that	
10 -	whether you put vertically incident shear waves, or horizon	
11	tally propagated Rayleigh waves, you get essentially the	с ¹ , с. 19 с
12	same result as you would get from a rigid-base analysis using	7 x
13	the free-field motion with no correction for tau effect.	
	The implications are two:	
. 15	(1) The effects of soil-structure interaction are	
16	not important;	
17	(2) There is no tau effect, no significant tau	Ī
-18	effect, for vertically incident waves, there is no significant	v
د 19	tau effect for horizontally propagating waves.	
20	And this is the work of your consultant.	•
21	Q So you are interpreting Dr. Seed's and Dr. Lysmer's	à
22 '	study as indicating that Dr. Blume's analysis, which includes	
23	tau, as being incorrect? Is that your interpretation?	
24	A I think it is very to make any comparison, we	¢
25	must remain within a consistent system. And Seed and Lysmer	
•		,
• •		İ

1

8400

1

ģ.

;

F

, . . · . . ş . • . .

.

.

۔ د

٠

•

يو وي يون ا

an na tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an tao an An		9035 ^{(*}
	wel 15	
	ĩ	have used a consistent system. They kept the structure the .
	2	same. And their conclusion is that there is no significant
\bigcirc :	3	soil-structure interaction effect, and that there is no
\bigcirc	4	significant tau effect. That's all I am saying.
-	5	Q Do you agree with the methodology employed in that
1	6	study?
•	7	A I would my own preference would be a different
•	8	type of analysis, but
i.	9	Q It's a recognized method, though?
	10	A Oh, yes, it's a standard method.
	11	Q I want to change the subject for a moment and go
	12	to the '
	13	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Excuse me a moment. Is this a
J.	14	good time for the afternoon break?
	15	MR. FURBUSH: Yes.
·	16	(Laughter.)
	17	MRS. BOWERS: You people will use any excuse to
¥-	18	have a break.
t	19	(Laughter.)
*	2 <u>0</u>	We'll have a ten-minute recess, then.
•	.21	(Recess.)
Madel fl	.on 22	•
\bigcirc	23	· .
Ċ	24	-
	· 25	
		1
_		

t =

e de la com

. • • 1 • J ø • × • • • ٠ Ь

	9036
4 Madelon 1	MRS. BOWERS: We'd like to resume.
Elws WEL	BY MR. FURBUSH:
	0 Dr. Euco. could you direct your attention to the
	we will study of the Olive View Hernital which you referred
	Warstrat stary of the ottee area mosbyrget witten And referred
5	
6	MR. FLEISCHAKER: I'm not sure Dr. Luco has a
7	copy of that in front of him. I have a copy, I think.
8	WITNESS LUCO: Excuse me, I'm trying to find it.
► 9 [°]	MR. FURBUSH: This was the one that was Bertero,
• 10	Mahim and Herrera, the three co-authors, or tri-authors.
<u>j</u> 11	WITNESS LUCO: Yes, I have it now.
· 12	BY MR. FURBUSH:
. 13	Q Now are you familiar with a much more detailed
14	report which was prepared by Dr. Mahim and Bertero, which
. 15	was the Response of the Olive View Hospital Main Building
16	During the San Fernando Earthquake, a rather extensive docu-
, 17	ment?
18	A (Witness Luco) I haven't read that report.
. 19	Q Okay. Thank you.
20	It's a rather large document; as you'll probably
- 21	recall.
- 22	Now I'll have to confess and I don't want you
(to attribute the confusion which I'm going to express to you
24	new to any of our consultants, but just attribute it to the
25	. Counsel.
•	
1	

Ą

an ach illein

1. 1. I.

<u>____</u>



•

I.

• ,

• r

· · ·

. .

• •
		9037
-mpb2	1	I have a very difficult time in understanding
	2	your interpretation of the study which you referred to in
	3	your letter. And that letter was the letter of September 22,
)	4	1978.
ø 	۰5	MRS. BOWERS: Which is marked Board number 2-C.
•	્'લ	MR. FURBUSH: 2-C, that's correct.
· .	.7	BY MR. FURBUSH:
	8	Q Now let me ask a series of questions and see if
	, O	we can clear up my confusion.
	10	It's my understanding and perhaps just because
	जून	of some difficulty with the English language that I have, at
11 #	12	least in reading it, on page 32, which is actually the second
	13	page of this study, they indicate that the derived Pacoima Dam
() ·	14	record shows that the high peak accelerations registered at
•	15	Pacoima Dam after six seconds may not be characteristic of
•	16	ground motions experienced at other nearby sites.
	Į7	Now is that not what they say on page 32 of that?
	18	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Could we have a more specific
	19	MR. FURBUSH: Well, it's the second page of their
	20	study balow Figure 1.
	2ุ๋า	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Thank you.
	22	WITNESS LUCO: There is a statement to that
بحق	23.	effect in the paper, yes.
	23	BY MR. FURBUSH:
り.	25	Q So that indicates that their conclusions at least
•		

;

đ.,

• , -, • • •

• • •

9038 were that the Pacoima Dam record was not characteristic of Edgii: 1 the ground motions experienced at other nearby sites, i.e., 2 that it was higher than experienced at other sites, is that -3 4 not correct, for the last six seconds -- I'm sorry, after six seconds, subsequent to six seconds. 5 (Witness Luco), Just a minute. I cannot find any 6 Α reference to six seconds. 7 MRS. BOWERS: Do you have the page? 8 2 MR. FURBUSH: Yes, it's the second page. It's :9: the first sentence below Figure 1. 10 WITNESS LUCO: Okay. 11 The authors indicate that it way not be 12 characteristic of ground motion experienced at nearby sites, 13. yes, they say that. 14 BY MR. FURBUSH: 15 Yes, and of course the derived Pacoima Dan' Ω 16 ۰. record showed lower peak accelerations, didn't it? 17 A (Witness Luco) 'Yes. 18 What they called derived Pacoima Dam records 19 at the lower peak acceleration, I don't recall the exact 20 .value, maybe .8g or something like that. 21 Would .4 sound respectable? Q .4? 22 MR. FLEISCHAKER: At this point I think that if 23 we're going to do more cross-examination or some detailed .24 cross-examination on the basis of this it might be well to 25

• . • ·

. • • • •

•

• • • •

	general and and the second and the second and the second and the second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second second s
	-9039
apb4 1	give the witness a short amount of time to review the article.
2	We've done that a number of times.
(;;) . 3	MR. FURBUSH: Do you have copies you'd like to
· 4	put in?
, 5	MR. FLEISCHAKER: No, that's not what I said.
6	I simply an asking I'd like to request the Board that the
	witness be given time to review, to scan the article if
8	Counsel is going to engage in further cross-examination on
- ,9	this article.
. 10	MR. FURBUSH: Well, but the direct testimony
14	contains this letter of Dr. Luco which makes certain statements.
12	And we assume he prepared for the direct testimony before
. 13	he came.
14	I'm speaking to the Board now. I should have
15.	used a little different tone.
16	(laughter.)
. 17	MRS. BOWERS: Well, the witness I think had a
18,	copy with him, or was it Dr. Trifunac?
	Can you tell us if you've reviewed it very recently
20	and feel you are familiar with it?
· 21	WITNESS LUCO: I certainly read the paper carefully
. 22	when I wrote my comments, and those were mailed in September
23	of last year.
24.	MRS. BOWERS: Do you think you need a few minutes
. 25	to go through it?
• • •	

..... ,

. . .

• • · . , **,** · · · ·

. .

,

•

. .

*

•

	1925 1	WITNESS LUCO: If the question is very specific
	2	and I can find it here, I have no trouble.
()	3	MRS. BOWERS: Well, why don't we proceed.
(.)		And, Mr. Furbush, if you'll identify the page
•	P S	we won't waste time.
	Í ' (MR. FURBUSH: Thank you. I will.
•	-	BY MR. FURBUSH:
•		Ω Now the reason I asked that question, of course,
ł	Ś	is because in your latter you said, "Since the observed"
	ic	and I am referring to the second page of your comments on the
	1	meeting of 6/14/78, regarding Diablo Canyon Nuclear Power
	1	Plant, which was an attachment to your letter of September 22
	13	which I believe is identified as Attachment C.
	- 14	Now the last page, which is the second page,
•	. 15	reads in part as follows:
	16	"Since the observed permanent drifts
	17	were in excess of 30 inches it seemed that the
e	- 11	peak acceleration at the site of the Olive View
1	19	Hospital was not significantly lower than that
•	<i>(</i> 20	recorded at Pacoima Dam."
	2	A (Witness Luco) Yes, I wrote that.
	2	Ω Now, first, do you consider that the seatence
С	2	to which I called your attention a moment ago would indicate
•	- <u>Ş</u> 4	that you might have been in error when you wrote that letter?
U)	Š.	A No. When I wrote that that last comment is my
-	•	

.*

٠.

K

9040

÷,

• . • •

.

.

, .

			.9041
	mpb6	1.	opinion. It's not in quotes. There are portions of the
		2	paper that I referred to in the letter that are in quotes.
\bigcirc		3	Q Isee.
		4	But in any event, on the basis of their study
		5	which indicates that the peak acceleration was not what was
		Ĝ	recorded at the Pacoima Dam, rather that the derived Pacoima
-		7	Dam record was more accurate, nevertheless you believe that
۰ ۲		8	the paper supports the peak acceleration of the Pacoima Dam
م ر		9	record.
	-	10	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Can I have that read back,
1	-	41	please?
		12	(Whereupon, the Reporter read from the record
		13	as requested.)
		14	MR. FLEISCHAKER: I'm going to object to that
		15	question because I think it's ambiguous. I don't understand
	•	.16	it at all.
		17	MR. FURBUSH: I'll rephrase it.
\$	`.	18	BY MR. FURBUSH:
E.	* 1	19	Q Do you believe that this paper supports your
~ ,		20	conclusion that the Pacoima Dam record is a correct
• •	₽.	21	correctly records the ground motion in vicinities near the
		·22	Pácoina Dam?
С		23	A (Witness Luco) . Well, I will stand by what they
		24	wrote.
		:25	In my opinion this results, and I was referring
3 L			
ъ			

. 4 ` 1 ` • . . • • z ÷ 4 m . x . ۰ ۱ **.** . .

9042 mpb7 there to the comparisons between the calculated permanent 3 2 displacement and the observed displacement indicate that . the Pacoima records are representative of the motion in the 3 Ĉ, near fault region, and that the USGS recommendation of a peak acceleration of 1.15 is not excessive for a 7.5 magnitude 5 earthquake. 6: . 7 Let me ask you this: Q On the basis of your experience and education 8; and review of this paper, is it your conclusion that that 9 permanent drift is attributed by the authors of that paper 10. to a peak acceleration? 11 A ... Certainly it is not. 12 A What is it attributed to? 13 Ω It is attributed to a large velocity pulse. 14 However, to obtain the derived Pacoima Dam record they have 15 filtered the high frequencies to a much higher degree than 16 the lower frequencies. That means that to explain the 17 permanent drift they need a higher velocity pulse. 18 19 Now since they have filtered the high frequencies to a higher degree than the intermediate frequencies, my 20 conclusion is that the peak acceleration should be much 21 higher than the one they considered here of a .4g. 22 Well, you have before you, do you not, the Ż3 Pacoima Dam record; which is on the second page? 24 A Yes. 25

۸ · . . . ۰ •

.

.

a na an an suite an suite an suite anns an suite an stadai	1	9043	
		۰	.
8cidm	1	Q Now, were those velocites, those peak velocities	
-	2	the high velocities? Did they come at the same time as the	
	3	peak acceleration?	
	4	A I am not referring to that.	
,	Š *	Ω Well, I thought the permanent drift was attributed	•
	6,	to high velocities which were at the early part of the record.	
	7	A Yes.	
	8	Ω And rather lengthy pulses, is that not right?	
b	9	A Yos.	; ;
, i	o'	Q Now that occurred much earlier than the peak	
. 1	1.	accelerations, did they not?	
. 1	2	A Yes. But in the calculations they used the	•
้ำ	з	derived Pacoima Dam record, and that is obtained by some	
	4.	filtering, The filtering affects the higher frequencies to	•
i	5	a higher degree than the frequencies at which the velocity	
• 1	6	pulse is present.	
1	7	You can see by comparing the two figures there	
1	8' -	that the Pacoima record has a peak velocity of 46.4 inches	
- 1	9	per second. The derived record has a peak velocity of 42.1.	
. 2	o '	So chere was a very slight change in peak velocity.	
	1	There was a tremendous change in peak acceleration.	
. 2	2 .	Now, to explain the observed permanent displacement	
. 2	э	they need a higher peak velocity. That means that they filtered	•
	6	the original records too strongly. If they removed that	
- 2,	5	filtering, the high frequency portion is going to move up much	
•	ji H	lang lang	
•. •			

یں . و

27 **3 6** - X

. ¥

ì

r 346

1

.

: :

3

 \bigcirc

¥.

¥

•

,

. .

۲

d			1 1 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2 2	
	•		9044	-
	mpb9	3	more than the frequencies involved with that velocity pulse.	•
	•	2	Ω Well, you disagree with the authors of the paper.	\$
\bigcirc) .	З	then, in the way they did it.	,
		А,	A I don't believe they derived the Pacoima Dam	
Q		5	the derived Pacoima Dam record. I think that that was	
•	• ii +	6	taken from some of our publications. They referred to the	
		7	work of Raimann.	- • -
,a		8	Q And what do they say above Figure 1?	
•		9	"It should be noted that the derived record	
•		10	was based on erroneous orientation initially report-	1 N.
	, ,	11	ed for the PD record."	्र ⁺ इ.
		12	And then it goes on and says:	
	yı	13.	"However, it is believed that this error	
		14	does not materially affect the basic character-	
	· •	15	istics of the derived motion."	
	•	16	A Yes.	
	·	17	Q Do you believe that well, you're relying on	
	• •	18	the paper. Now do you accept the paper and the conclusion of	
М.	+	19	the authors, or don't you accept them?	
· ·	÷ , .	20	A I don't have to accept every statement in the paper.	1
•	•	21	I believe that they have done a good analysis of	
	•	22	inelestic response, and that's what they have used. I don't	
С) . ,	23	think that we have at the present time accurate methods to	
	٤	24	correct the Pacoima Dam record for the effect of the reach,	
Ċ	,	25	if eny.	
•				
	: :	· -		

1

14. 1

. N

• • ۰ ۰ ۰ ۰ • • . • • ,

mpb10 The methods that we have at the present time are limited in frequencies. We cannot go to very high frequencies. 2 3. So any calculation of a derived Pacoima Dam record is not 4 necessarily accurate because the methods simply do not permit 5 you to do that at the present time. 6 So I do not agree with that first portion of the 7 I do agree. with the inelastic analysis that they paper. have performed, and those are independent. 8 Q Well, but you ware using the paper for the 9 10 proposition that the permanent drift which was observed indicates that the peak accelerations recorded at the 11 Pacoima Dam were an accurate representation of the motion 12 at Olive View Hospital, are you not? 13 A What I am saying is, that the motion at the 14 hospital probably had peak accelerations higher than .8g. 15: Higher than what? 16 Higher than .8g. Otherwise you cannot explain 17 the observations. 18 Well, let me ask you this, as a structural - 19 engineer; 20 Could the higher displacement of 30 inches come 21 from the longer duration pulse of 4g rather than a higher 22 amplitude pulse of the same duration? 23 A I'm sorry --24 Ω .4g. 25

·哈尔兰·哈莱约莱*

* • ~ + . **N** 4 .

.9046 mpb11 1. Could the higher displacement of 30 inches come 2 from a longer duration pulse of .4g?. З When we go into the inelastic range the response A depends on many many factors, and one is the individual :4. duration of the pulses. The amplitude of the velocity 5 pulses and the total duration of the record, and how the 6 \$7 different pulses succeed each other. Well, isn't that the real subject of this 8 e paper, that the pulses cause -- read the summary: 9 "Long duration acceleration pulses which 10 result in unusually large ground velocity incre-11 Ments..." 12 I have no problem with that. 13 "Well, you have no problem with it, but does that . Q 14 substantiate the proposition that the peak acceleration 15 recorded at the Pacoima Dam was also experienced at the 16 Olive View Hospital? 17 I gave you the reason why I believe that. , î8 All right. 49 But you do not get that out of this paper, do 20 you, because the paper would indicate the opposite. 21 It would not. The paper does not. A 22 Well, do you believe the Bertero paper tells us Q 23 the amplitude of peak accelerations at Olive View? 84 I believe that the results in the report suggest Α 25

. · · · . . . · . • • • . . . • . . м ,

.mpbl2

22

23

-24

25

that the peak accelerations there were higher than .8g. 1 What actually you need is an increase in the velocity pulse, 2 Э but to reach that -- and since the derived Pacoima Dam record has been obtained by filtering -- if you want to increase that **'**4 5 pulse you will have to increase, the high frequency to a higher degree. And that in my view implies that the peak accelera-6 -7 tion would have to increase much more than the peak velocity. 8. Dr. Luco, did you say something earlier today or Q yesterday about Olive View Hospital and soil-structure inter-9 10 action? My memory is not too accurate on this. I thought 11 you said something about soil-structure interaction and the effect at the Olive View Hospital. If you didn't, say you 12 didn't because it will clear it up for me. 13 I don't recall saying that. I may have confused 14 Α Maybe I was referring to the Hollywood Storage names. 15 Building. 16 Without having a record - I don't believe I did. 17 All right, because you don't believe. there is ۰Q 18 any sort of a soil-structure interaction effect at the Olive 19 View Hospital, do you? 20 A. I have not said that. 21

Well, was there one or not? Do you have any idea? Q I am trying to remember the soil information. А Q Would that make any difference, the soil information?

9047

• . * · · • • • . • . . . • r .

,

5

.

.

ų

J

			9048
	mpb13	1	A Pardon me?
		2	Q Would the soil information make any difference
\bigcirc		з	for the Olive View Hospital?
		A,	A Well, you asked me a question whether there was
		°5	soil-structure interaction effects or not, and to answer that
		G	question I need the information about the soil properties.
		7	And I do not recall those soil properties.
ĩ		ຸ ອ	Q What would the effect be of the foundation? Was
	Å	, Q	it not a different type of foundation at Olive View?
	u	10	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Objection.
	•	11	The question is ambiguous and different from what
		12	BY MR. FURBUSH:
		- 13	Q Well, different from the usual type you utilize
		1.0 - 1.1	when you're making a soil-structure interaction study.
	t		A (Witness Luco) I do not recall enough details
	•	16	about the foundation to answer that question.
		17	Q Would you assume for the moment that the Olive
		18	View Eospital was located at the foot of the San Gabriel
•		79 79	Mountains on an alluvial fan of sand and gravel deposits
	۴	20	from the Wilson Canyon, would you take that assumption?
		21.	A Okay.
		22	Q Now would there be soil-structure interaction?
()		23	A That's not enough. I need some estimates of the
<u> </u>		20	velocities and so on.
j		25	The structure had three towers four, pardon me.
-			

۰. ۱ . . . · . · · · ·

.

9049 Three of them collapsed. The fourth one remained inclined. mobl4 1 2 I visited the site after the earthquake. Someone in there mentioned to me that the foundation material on that 3 side of the building, on that side of the building, was Ą different from the one on the other side. And actually that 5 tower I believe was directly founded on the soil, on a harder · 6. soil. The other towers were supported on beams, supported by 7 beams, basement beams. . . 8 So based on that I believe that the properties of **`**'9 the foundation material under the site varied significantly **0**£ from point to point. But, again, I do not recall all of the 31 detailed information. 12 Well, that was probably a digression because my 13 memory may have been wrong. I thought you referred to soil-14 structure interaction, but "obviously you haven't studied 15 it. 16 Now just so that the record is very clear on 17 this, the Diablo Canyon structures are not of the same type . 18 as those at the Olive View Hospital, are they? 19 I have not said that they are of the same type. . A 20 They are not. 21 They are not. Q 22 And wasn't one of the great problems with the 23 Olive View Hospital that a mechanism developed in the structure? 24 You must accept the fact that what I'm using here is a word 25

κ. ;

.

	9050	
mobl5 1	which was told to me in passing the other day, so this	-
2	mechanism which is of a hinge-like nature in a moment resisting	
3	frame is someting which you'll have to go into detail on if	
4	it's important.	•
5	A Well, the columns at the first floor level	• • •
6	experience very large inelastic deformation. I believe that's	
7	what you were referring to.	
8	Q And that's what caused this permanent drift to	
9	which you refer, is it not?	, 1
10	A Yes.	
11	Q And that type of motion is caused by the pulses	بر ۲
12	which get which have an effect on the motion of that	
13	of the frequency of the structure, is that not right?	
13	A In this particular case the large velocity pulse	, e
15	may account in part for that.	ф.
· ·	2 In other words, the duration of the ground motion	
10	pulses relative to structure, period of vibration is a yory	
ļ <i>7</i> 10	important ingredient to consider, is it not?	
15	A There are many factors . The lengths of the	
19	different pulses the amplitude of the different pulses due	
20	sequence of pulses, the applitude of the different pulses, the	
21	Sequence of pulses, and the total duration of the record.	
22	accoloration after four seconds on their mount of lange by	
23	balla had the come demons at Older Wine really and you could	
24	There have not have view, could you not have?	
25	A - nave not done the calculation. I could not tell.	
•		
	11 Y	

<u>.</u>]?

• (*)

ŝ

 \bigcirc

* : <u>* * *</u>

9¹ 4

· · · · • • •

3

* ~ ~

*

.

9051 Well, what would you say when you look at that mpb16 1 Q record? Look at the velocities in the first four seconds. 2 3 Wouldn't you say that's when the damage occurred? 1 I see one large velocity pulse followed by several A . 5 long velocity pulses that have smaller amplitudes. 6 But if you were to set accelerations to zero, those velocities would not be there, and they may have contri-7 buied to the observed effect. 8 Q Wall, Let's move along, then. 9 Do you know whether or not Diablo Canyon has been 10 designed to withstand large velocity pulses? 11 No inelastic analysis has been made or reported. Α 12 And so that hypothesis has not been tested. 13 Let's talk about inelastic analysis for a moment. Ω 14 Is it your opinion that an inelastic analysis on 15 the base of the present state of the art of inelastic analysis 16 will give you more reliable information than an elastic 17 analysis pushed up to high accelerations? 38 MR. FLEISCHAKER: I have to object to that ques-:19 tion because it's ambiguous. I don't understand the term 20 "pushed up to high accelerations". 21 MR. FURBUSH: Well, then, we'll change it. We'll 22 take out "pushed up". 23 BY MR. FURBUSH: 2,3 Õ. In an elastic analysis coupled with judgment --25

ť • · · .

. **k**

.

.

a a la serie a serie a serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie	The a minimum margin of a main increasing marging the state marging and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and a state and
•	9052
mpb17 1	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Could we have the question back?
2	MR. FURBUSH: I will restate it.
) j	BY MR. FURBUSH:
4	Q Is it your opinion based on the present state of
5	the art of inelastic analysis that such an analysis, inelastic
6	analysis, would give you more reliable information than an
7	elastic analysis coupled with judgment?
	A (Witness Luco) It depends on the judgment. You
· 9	have to give me more information. The judgment implies that
10	the input to the elastic analysis would be higher, that it
ĨĬ	would be lower
. 12.	Q That it would be higher, and in the elastic analysis
13	is showing that you're going to yield.
. 14	A I still don't understand the question.
រីទ័	You have an inelastic analysis
16	Q No, you don't have an inelastic analysis, you have
	an elastic analysis.
18	A You have an elastic analysis.
19	Q. An elastic analysis technique.
20	A And then what input do you use?
21	Q Well, you use a high input.
22	A Higher than the one you would use for the in-
23	elastic analysis?
24	Q Than inelastic?
25	A NO.
1	4 2

9 1

· · · · · • •

• • • • . .

.

	b		9053
	mpb18	1	Q No, no, I'm using
		2	A Well, it's impossible for me to answer that unless
\bigcirc		3	you specify precisely what you mean.
	•	4	Q Well, what is the state of the art of an inelastic
		5.	analysis at the present time?
		6 [.]	A I have done very little work on non inelastic
		7	analysis and I don't believe I am qualified to answer that in
		8	general.
,		٩	I believe that you can find expertise, and here
		10	you have an example, the analysis of the Olive View Hospital,
		1 .1	so that it can be done. Perhaps I cannot, but
		12	Q Well, we got into this discussion on another
		13	occasion on the inelastic field or range by your statements
$\mathbf{\overline{\mathbf{O}}}$		'14	that the Diablo Canyon structure would go into the inelastic
		15	range on the basis of a 7.5 Hosgri event.
	•	16	A Yes, that's what the calculations presented by the
		17	Applicant indicate.
+		18 <u>़</u>	Q Well, and at the time of the deposition I'd
		19	like to be specific about that.
!	•	20	When you say the calculations you mean at some
•		<u>2</u> 1	points the calculations indicated that the structures would yo
	1	22	into the inelestic range.
\bigcirc		23	A Yes.
_	÷	24	2 At some points.
		25	A Yes.

1

ALANG LD

Į.

· · · · ۰. ۲ • . . .

•

• •

•

•

9054 mpb19 ω` And then you take that to mean that the entire 1 structures, all other points of the structures will go into 2 the inelastic range? 3 I said that it would go beyond the elastic range ָA Ą 24 5 at some point. At some point. That's just what I want to get 6 Q cléar here. " 7 You're not talking about everyplace? 8 If you exceed slightly the peak acceleration Α 9 values used in the analysis, if you exceed those peak accelera-10 tions by a considerable margin, then the inelastic or the 11 12 situations where inelastic behavior occurs will be more extent. 13 Do you have any idea of how much more that would 14 be? **1**5 No. No analysis has been presented. А 16 • . Well, now, when we talk about the inelastic analy-Q 17 sis, what do you mean when you discuss it in these terms? 18 The moment you get into inelastic analysis you have trouble 19 with the structure, structural difficulties with it? 20 A I didn't say that. I said that the structures 21 may go into the inelastic range, and it is possible that 22 they will experience some permanent deformation depending on 23 the type of excitation that you have, and that must be 24 analyzed carefully. 25

- · · · · · • . •

,

,

٢

×
I think I was specific in saying that by going mpb20 1 inelastic that didn't imply necessarily that the structure 2 would collapse or anything like that. It is simply that they 3 will go into a different type of behavior and that that 4 behavior has not been analyzed. 5 I am particularly concerned about ducts connecting 6different structures where relative displacement could be 7 important. I am concerned about the turbine building where . 9 you have two different types of materials. You have steel and 9 you have concrete shear walls. If there is a significant 10 deformation of the more flexible portions, steel, that could 11 compromise the effectiveness of the shear walls. 12 So in my opinion a careful inelastic analysis must 13 be made, and those issues must be addressed. 12 and Madelob, is. WRBLCOM flws (12) 15 17. 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

,

j.

•

1 •

•

۹, .

.

•

3

•

Q Now you do, obviously do, but let's just do it for the record, draw a distinction between inelastic and failure.

1E

Madelon

RB/wbl

1

2

Ξ

6

7

8

9

1**G**

11

12

. 13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

A Certainly I do. I must repeat again that by the fact that the structures go into the inelastic range. does not necessarily imply failure or collapse. I am just stating that by the use of an effective acceleration and by the use of a tau effect that in my opinion are not justified, that analysis has been by-passed. It may be that after the analysis is made it will be found that everything is acceptable.

Q And on the basis of your experience it is your opinion, is it not, that there is a great deal of strength left in a structure even when it goes into the inelastic range prior to failure?

A I don't really understand what you mean. We'll go back to the previous question. And I state again that purely by going into the inelastic range that that does not necessarily mean failure.

Q Do you have any idea of how much additional strength is left in the structure when it moves into the inelastic range, as a general proposition? There are those who have made estimates, are there not?

I don't know.

Q

But you don't have any opinion?

• • • •

ſ ,

.

.

•

•

.

No. ţ. Α Well, now I would like to go into an area WRB/wb2 2 Q which really has to do with your understanding of what 3 others have done, because a lot of your testimony is 4 based on other studies. B Now it's my understanding that one of the reasons 6 that you utilize, or zely upon for your statement that you Ÿ believe that the free field acceleration of 1.15 is a proper 8. acceleration for the Diablo site are the studies of g Trifunac; is that correct? -- that you rely on them? 10 Dr. That's one study. The other is provided in Â 11 Circular 672. 12 Now are you aware, or have you read the Q 13 critique, if you will, of Dr. Trifunade attenuation 14 correlations which was prepared by Dr. Cornell and included. 15 in the record as D-24? 16. MR. FLEISCHAKER: Can I have a minute to get it 17 out? 18 MR. FURBUSH: It's DLL-24D. 19 -MR. FLEISCHAKER: I think the witness might have 20 that before him. 21 WITNESS LUCO: I read that appendix several 22. months ago. I don't know if I have a copy of it. 23 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Can we have a moment? We 24 have an extra copy here we can provide to the witness. 25

. . . , 2

•

.

, ſ

•

e N. .

٤

` . •

• . ·

۲

•

•

9058 WITNESS LUCO: What's the number? 1 MR. FLEISCHAKER: WRB/wb3 •2 24. MRS. BOWERS: Do you want a few minutes? 2 WITNESS LUCO: If you're going to go into -- if -Sec you are going to address this report in some detail I 5 would need some time to review it. ् 8 MR: FURBUSH: BY 7 What I was going to ask you is: Doesn't Q Ś Cornell indicate that perhaps Dr. Trifunac's attenua-9 tion laws result in higher accelerations for close-in 10. sites ---11 (Nitness Luco) I do not recall. I would have A 12 to read it. 43. --than would be reasonable MRS. BOWERS: Is it a long article? 15 MR. FURBUSH: One of the purposes of this 16 question is -- I don't think it's necessary to go into it. 17 I just wanted to see whether Dr. Luco has reviewed the 18. literature and material which conflicts with some of the 19 opinions that he has to properly evaluate the other side of 20 the coin. 21 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Do we have a question? 22 MR. FURBUSH: My question is -- That's what I'm 23 trying to get at here. And if he hasn't reviewed it I think 24 we have already determined that he hasn't -- that he does not 25

x . · · · ·

. .

•

.

•

.

•

,

я		• • •
	3	have any definite views on the subject.
WRB/wb4	2	WITNESS LUCO: I stated that I read the report
	3	several months ago, but I am not prepared to go into the
	4	report in detail without having time to read it.
۴ ـ	5	BY MR. FURBUSH:
	6	Q Well, then, let's not go into it in detail, then,
τ. Έ	7.	now. Let's talk about your understanding of Dr. Trifunac's
	8	work.
•	9	Now is it not correct that those correlations
۳. 	⁻ 10·	are based on a great deal of data at 40 kilometers and
4	11	greater?
	12,	A (Witness Luco) There is a large number of data
	13	within that range, yes.
	14	Q And that correlations between magnitude and
•	15	peak acceleration were determined by the data located in that
	16	range?
	î7·	A Not only in that range. There was some data at
•	· 18;	shorter distances, namely, the San Fernando data, and other
	19	earthquakes that I do not recall. And there was some data
r	20	at higher distances.
	21-	Q Have you ever taken the correlations, plotted
	22	or taken the plots which were the basis for the correlations,
\bigcirc	23	extended that inward to the episode and I guess in this
	24	instance is it the epicenter that he's utilizing?
	25	A The epicenter.
	R	·

. :

• . • • • • • · ·

.

in in a

•

· . •

۲ . . .

-- the epicenter where the episode occurred, and . Q 1 WRB/wb5 reviewed the shape of that curve and compared it with one 2 which was made with all of the close data regardless of 3 magnitude, all the close site data? Ŕ MR. FLEISCHAKER: I'm going to object to the Ï form of the question, in that it's ambiguous. Because in the first part of the question there was a reference to 7 plots, and I would like to object to the question because 8 that's not sufficiently specific. Ś I would like the questioner to . identify what 10 plots he's talking about. 11 MR. FURBUSH: Well I asked him if he ever plotted 12 them. 13 MRS. BOWERS: Well the objection is sustained. 14 Plotted what against what? 15 . BY MR. FURBUSH: 16 Did you ever plot the curves which are the 17 corzelation curves which he gets from this? Did you ever 12 plot them and then compare them? 19 Α (Witness Luco) I have not plotted them. I have 20: calculated once the values that I would obtain for peak 25 acceleration at different epicentral distances. But I have ËZ: not plotted that. 23. Did you ever consider the alternative procedures 24 which were -- you might get from the data presented by Hanks 25

.

,

•

*

\$

. .

• •

. • *

•

٠ .

•

, a 1

and Johnston?

i

Ż.

3

4

5

б

7

8

9.

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

.20

21

22

23

WRB/wb6

NR. FLEISCHARER: Again an objection to the form of the question in that it's ambiguous. The question fails to identify what data of Hanks and Johnson is being referred to. BY MR. FURBUSH: Q Well let me ask you: Have Hanks and Johnson prepared any data that you're aware of? A (Witness Luco) They do have some plots of peak accelerations zecorded for some low magnitude earthquakes. Q Have you ever reviewed those? A I read the paper some time ago, yes.

9061

Q But you have never taken their plots, their curves, and compared them with Dr. Trifunac's?

No, I have not.

Q But you subscribe to the proposition that accelerations, peak accelerations are magnitude-dependent at close-in sites; is that correct?

A Yes.

Α

Q

Q And you don't draw any distinction between peak acceleration and mean of the peak acceleration in this instance, do you?

the close-in sites for any particular-- Well,

Mean of what?

D£

. . . × . . y •

· .

•

۲.

9062 Let's put it this way. Let's strike that. WRB/W57 Do you subscribe to the proposition that for 2 a 4 magnitude earthquake and for an 8 magnitude earthquake that the peak accelerations will be different at all times? I don't understand the "at all times." A. : In my opinion the probability of having a larger peak acceleration for an 8 magnitude earthquake would ッ be larger than the probability that you would have for a Ś 4 magnitude earthquake. G. But would the maximum earthquake acceleration 10 awould the maximum acceleration of which an 8 magnitude. i_{2} is capable be greater than the maximum acceleration of a 12 4 magnitude earthquake for a close-in site? 13 In absolute terms? 14 Yes, in absolute terms. 15 I don't think I can answer that. A 18 Let me ask you this: Which would give you the 17 most reliable information or the most reliable estimate for 18 close-in motions, regression analysis with the distance 19 for magnitude 6.5 to 7.5, or regression with magnitude 4 -20 distance less than 10 kilometers? -2.2 A. I'm sorry; could you repeat the question? 22 Well, I'd rather do it this way: 0 23 Which will give you the most reliable information, 24a regression analysis for recorded magnitudes in excess of 25

v ·

, , , ,

• • • ·

• •

•

magnitude 6.5 at 40 kilometers and greater, or a regression analysis for all magnitudes within the 10 kilometer range RB/wb8 2 of the epicenter; which would give you the best and most 3 reliable information for a close-in site? చ REAL STREET BREAT THE A Are these regressions with respect to epicentral 5 distance? 6 . Distance from the rupture. -- No, I'm sorm Ż. distance from the epicenter, not from the rupture. Ś I'm totally confused by the question. 9 Well of course it's just another way of saying, 20 or asking what I asked before: which is going to give you 11 the best information, the most reliable for a close-in **§2**: All of the information that you have for close-in sita? 13 sites, regardless of magnitude, or merely large magnitudes 14' at a greater distance? (B) I would not rely only on one type of informa-16 tion or the other. Most of the information in the near-17 source region is for low magnitude earthquakes. And since 18 I believe that the probability of having a higher accelera-19 tion is larger for larger earthquakes I would not assign 20 much weight to those observations. 21 Well do you believe that the magnitude dependency 22 if you will, with distance -- I'm sorry; acceleration-23 magnitude-distance correlation is going to be different for 24 large magnitude earthquakes than small magnitude earthquakes? 23.

· · • . * · · · · · · ·

It may very well be, yes.

A

WRB/wb9

2

3

Q Wellwhat's your reason for believing that it might be?

For the small earthquake you have a small fault A Ą. and the problem of attenuation is completely different from 5 the attenuation you would have for a large fault. The 6 geometries are different. You have a small fault and you are 7 comparing with the epicentral distance. In the case of a 8 large magnitude earthquake you have a large fault and you 9 are comparing with the distance. So that on pure geometrim 10 cal grounds you would expect different attenuation. 11 For a close-in site? . Q 12 A Pardon? 13 For a close-in site? 14 Α Everything is relative. What you call close 15. in one case--16 Under 10 kilometers. 0 17 A Well, but you see, what you call 'close' depends 18 on the length of the fault. If you have a fault that is 19 one kilometer long and you are ten kilometers away, that's 20 far. If you are ten kilometers away from a fault that is 21 eighty kilometers long, you are close. So we're talking 22 about relative distances here compared with the lengths of 23 the faults, not absolute differences. 24 I think I have a filler, Dr. Luco. Q 25

•

•

r,

.

[.]

	į	
	7.	Do you know of any tests which demonstrate that
WRB/wb10	2	you will not get seven percent damping as you increase strain
	3	up to yield in a structure?
	4	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Let's see: I have an objection.
Ŭ,	5	MR. FURBUSH: If you give him long enough H
	6	he'll think of one.
	7	(Laughter)
	8	MR. FLEISCHAKER: The basis of the objection is
	9	that the question is overbroad. I think there needs to be
	10	identification of what kind of structure we're talking
	51	about, reinforced concrete or reinforced concrete and steel
	12	or a masonry structure, or what.
	13	MR. FURBUSH: Well he can answer it any way he
\bigcirc	14 -	wants.
	15	MRS. BOWERS: The objection is overruled. We
	16	think the witness should be able to answer this question.
	17	WITNESS LUCO: I mentioned this morning, I
	<u>18</u> .	believe, that the only tests that I know of that could have
	13	some bearing on the discussion have very little information
	.20	on them. One was for those shear wall panels, reinforced
	21	. concrete, and there you had damping I don't recall the
	22	exact number: maybe of the order of four percent with very
\bigcirc	23	low strength, and then you have damping of the order of nine
	24	percent, I believe, for high strengths.
	25	There's a set of tests I referred to for

Ľ,

`

reinforced masonry: that's not exactly the same type of material; and in that set of tests they have the data, they have not processed the data, so I cannot quote any number. they have analyzed the data up to strain levels about half of what you could call yield. And in a second set the damping was essentially constant, three percent to half percent yield. I would assume it would increase later on, but I do not know how will be the dependence of damping with strain.

RB/wbll

Ż.

3

4

5

5,

7

3

ģ.

10

12

14

15

18

17

18,

1ġ

20

21;

22

23

24

25

In one of the questionsyou mentioned that the structure -- that only a few points in the structure are at ΊŹ' the yield level, so most of the structure is below that So I ask: Why should be use the seven percent point. 13 damping that applies to small portions of the structure as compared with the rest? We do not have a large number of data to support the position.

BY MR. FURBUSH:

I guess my question was somewhat different. Do you know of any tests which indicate My question was: that seven percent is not a proper damping figure to use? (Witness' Luco) I quoted two tests that I know. A And based on that I cannot draw any definite condusion.

But, on the other hand, only a few points within the different structures reach that yield level. So strains in the majority of the structural elements would be below

• ` .

· · · · · · •

. . . ik

> . .

.

`

`

yield, so we should not use seven percent. Now this is another jumping-around question: WRB/wb12 2 Do you know what magnitude, either local or surface, Dr. Trifunac used inhis calculations of his attenuation correlations? I believe they were local magnitudes. Have you ever heard of a local magnitude of 7.5? I have heard of a local magnitude of 7.2 with a 3; standard deviation of .2. That means that it could have 3 ·been 7.4. or 7. 10 So I guess the answer is that you have never 11 • Q heard of a local magnitude of 7.5? 12 I don't believe I have for southern Catifornia, 13 no. î.A. Anywhere in the world? 15 Well I do not recall the -- Well there is no 16 estimate for the local magnitude for many large earthquakes, 17 so that it is possible that if they had been determined 18 they could have been 7.5. But because there were no instru-19 ments there, or because the instrument went out of scale, 20 they could not be determined. 28 It's also possible the other way, isn't it? 25 And wouldn't you say it's probable the other way, based SS. on the recordings that you do have? 24 I'm not sure. You have the Kern County earthquake 25

, • . . . -• • . a Na • • •

.

.

.

with a 7.2 magnitude and with a standard deviation of RB/wbl3 2 That does not exclude the 7.5. You know, you've talked about almost vertically 3 emerging waves as being the type of wave motion that would È probably be seen at the Diablo site from anevent on the 5 Hosgri. You mentioned that before, haven't you? 6 Z. I think that in the case of the Diablo Canyon, ŝ given the characteristics of the site, the epicentral distance, that would be a good working assumption to calculate ' g the response of the structure. And in support of that I 10 have the fact that the epicentral distance is short compared 11 with the width of the fault. And you have the word of your 12 own consultant who estimates that most of the high frequency 13 will be arriving at the site nearly vertically, if I use 14 his words correctly. 15 Well, would that same theory indicate that the 46 wave motions arriving at the Hollywood Storage facility 17 would be vertically emerging? 13 No, it would not. 19 It would not? Q. 20 The epicentral distance for the 1952 earthquake 21 was much longer than 5 kilometers. I have the number some-22 where and I can find it for you. 23 You referred to Dr. Frazier's analysis. Have you 24 read his analysis someplace? 23

. , . , . .

*

. .

MR. FLEISCHAKER: Before we go on to the next question, can we get the full answer to the question that was pending?

> MR. FURBUSH: Okav. an a transformer and BY MR. FURBUSH:

You had something you wanted to refer to? · · · · · (Witness Luco) You asked me about the Hollywood A Storage building.

Yes.

In that case the epicentral distance for the Kern County earthquake of 152 was about 76 miles, as compared with something of the order of 3 to five miles for Diablo Canyon. The Hollywood Storage building is on much softer. soil, and I would expect a much higher proportion of surface waves.

So you have two facts there: a long epicentral 16 distance and softer soil. And that would increase the 77 proportion of surface waves as opposed to vertical 18

in the state of

incident waves.

A.

Ω

That would increase the proportion, you say, of surface waves?

> Yes. A

At what frequency? Q.

24

WRE/wb14. 2

Ĩ

Ż,

5

6:

7

ŝ'

9

10

15

12

13.

14

15

19.

20

21

22

23.

20.

`<u>{</u>;}}

What about high frequency waves?

Well, within the frequency of interest.

, • * , . 4 . • 8 • ,

۰ ۰

.

. .

A For extremely high frequency waves probably you would have, on the one hand, a higher contribution of vertically incident waves. But those will be attenuated by the softer material.

Q By what softer material? At the Hollywood

Storage facility?

A

🔍 Yes.

The material in there has a shear wave velocity of the order of 800 feet per second. The rigidity of the soil is measured by the shear modulus that is the square of the velocities. That means that the Hollywood conditions at the site, the rigidity there is ten times lower than the one you have at Diablo.

Q Dr. Luco, let's address your attention to USGS Circular 672.

How do you interpret the recommendations of the USGS which they made to the NRC staff in respect to the peak acceleration that should be used for the re-analysis of the Diablo site for the Hosgri event?

A The way I interpret it is that 7.5 magnitude earthquake was postulated at the fault, and that USGS Circular 672 should be used as a basis to estimate peak acceleration.

End WRBloom WELandon fls²⁴

3/wb15

Ż

3

\$

5.

G.

7

8

ġ

101

11:

12

13:

14

15/

16.

17.

183

13

20

24

222

23

25

, . • . • . ηł * . •

n

¥

•

•

•

.

•

9071 Els WRB WEL/wel 1 Now, was there no reference in 672 or the letter 0 2 from the USGS to the NRC Staff suggesting the use of effective acceleration? 3 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Could you be more specific about ٨. Do you mean Appendix C to Supplement 4 of the SER? 5. that? MR. FURBUSH: 17 Appendix C is the letter from 6 the USGS, that's what I mean. 7. MR. FLEISCHAKER: Well, why don't we provide a 8 copy of that to the witness? I have one. 9 (Document handed to Witness Luco.) 10. C-1 . (Pause.) 11 WITNESS LUCO: Yes. At the bottom of page C-16. 12 there is a statement saying that the earthquake so described 13 should be used in the derivation of an effective engineering 14 acceleration for the input in the process leading to a seismic 15 design analysis. 16 BY MR. FURBUSH: 17 So then the recommendation was to use effective 18 accleration, was it not? 19. (Pause.) Ά 20 Does that change your absolute reliance on 1.15 Q 21 as the peak acceleration to utilize? 22 NO. A 23 Θ. Then does that change one of your basis that you 24 gave before, one of the four reasons you gave for using 1.15? 25

• t •

·

.

.

•

	• •	9072
	wel 2	
		Used them was that that was a recommendation of
	۲ ۲ ۲	
•	3	
\bigcirc	4	Q It wasn't?
	· 5	A No. I said that that was a value indicated in
	6	USGS Circular 672.
	. 7	Q But the recommendation is to use an effective
	8	acceleration.
	9	A But they don't specify the value.
	10	Q Well, do you think the effective acceleration
	11	when they use that, that they mean you should use when they
	12	use the term effective acceleration, do you believe that they
	13	mean you should use the absolute figures?
	14	A I don't know what they mean, because there is no
	. 15	definition for effective acceleration.
•.	16	Q Well, then, that being the case, it would be
	17	necessary for you to accept the testimony of Dr. Newmark and
•	18	of the USGS on that subject, wouldn't it? .
	19	MR. FLEISCHAKER: I object on the basis that we
	20	asked the USGS if they had any opinion as to the values that
	21	were given for effective acceleration. The USGS, Mr. Devine,
	. 22	got up there and stated that they had no opinion.
()	23	MR. FURBUSH: What does that have to do with the
	24	question, Mrs. Bowers?
C	25	MRS. BOWERS: What is the basis for the objection,

Ľ1

T years

ļ

'n

÷.

·

· · · · · · · · · •

· · · , Č, .
9073 wel 3 Mr. Fleischaker? Not because it's something someone. else testified to, is it? MR. FLEISCHAKER: No. Well, the basis for the 3 objection is that the implication is that USGS has taken a. <u>1</u>, position with respect to the values that have been selected 5 for the effective acceleration, and I think that the record shows quite clearly that USGS had no opinion as to the values that were selected for the zero period limit. 8: MRS. BOWERS: The Board will overrule the objection 9: MR. FLEISCHAMER: Can we have the question back? 10 My problem was that there was an implication that USGS has arrived at a conclusion; with respect to the validity of the .75 g, and I believe that the testimony that was given 13 by USGS was that they did not draw -- they had no conclusion 11. as to the validity of the values selected for the zero 15 period limit. 16 MR. FURBUSH: I don't believe that's what the 17 record indicates. The record indicates that they have no 18. criticism of that employed by Dr. Newmark, that it is 19 compatible with 672. 20. MR. FLEISCHAKER: Well, I have -- they didn't ŽŦ criticize it, they said they'd reached no conclusions and <u>22</u> that they might accept other values too, is my recollection. 23 But we'll let the record stand on its own. I' m sure it's 24.

in the transcript and will be in the findings of fact.

· · · · • 、 · .

· 、

9074 wel 4 MRS. BOWERS: Well, the objection is overruled .2 Does the witness need the question? 3 WITNESS LUCO: Could you repeat the question, please? .4· BY MR. FURBUSH: 5 Q Dr. Luco, inasmuch as you have no idea what 6 effective acceleration should be, and what would be acceptable 7 to USGS under their instructions, you would have to rely upon -8 what Dr. Newmark testified to, or the USGS, would you not? 9 I don't believe in the idea of effective 10 I accept the expertise of USGS in determining. acceleration. 11 a 7.5 magnitude earthquake. I accept the expertise of the 12. people who wrote USGS Circular 672. . 13 But if they tell me that an effective acceleration 14 should be used to go with that, there is no definition for 15 such concept. I don't believe in such concept. 16 Well, try this thought, try this thought on for Qʻ 17 size: 18. Suppose that the USGS were recommending an overall 19 theory, i.e., using effective acceleration and inasmuch as 20 you are to use effective acceleration we will employ a 7.5 21 earthquake. Did that thought occur to you? 22 I will not accept a .75 g associated with a 7.5 23 magnitude earthquake. 24 Q Let ma. ask you this: Did you hear Dr. Trifunac 25

. ۴

. ·

. •

v

8

.

Â ٩.

wel 5 restify this afternoon that in his opinion one should have - 1 " certain studies made by different people, and then get them together and see what the end result would be, how they would compromise, and what they would finally end up with? 4 Did he say something similar to that this 5 бafternoon? I don't think he said precisely that. 7 recommended three types of studies that should be conducted, 8 and once the results were obtained then some conclusions 9:, could be derived from them. 10 Q Now, is that ---11. He didn't mention the word compromise or anything 12. like that, I don't believe. 13 But you draw a conclusion? 14 conclusion from three different types of studies. 15 Now, you would not recommend that that be done in 16 this case, is that correct? 17. Oh, I am all for it, those studies being made. 18. Well, I mean in this particular instance, in 19 trying to determine how you are going to pick an acceleration 20' to be used for design purposes, when you're confronted with 21 that question, would you go out and pick a magnitude as the 22 first step? 23 .A I think your question is too general. Here we 24 have a very detailed set of circumstances: 25

4

. · · · ~

4 x .

.

•

wal Number 1, a 7.5 magnitude earthquake Number 2, Circular 672 The third recommendation is that perhaps an effective engineering acceleration should be used. That concept is not defined, so it's 53 Is it your belief that 672 itself does not "contemplate the use of effective acceleration?" 7 Again, it's the same problem. They can refer 8 to effective acceleration, but that concept is not defined. 9 10 So it is a useless comment. I guess the point I'm trying to make is that you 11 are willing to pick one part of the recommendation, but not 12 the totality of it. 13 When they recommend an effective acceleration, and 14 they do not specify what do they mean by that, it's a useless រៃទី recommendation. 18. So'I pick what's useful. 17 Well, you pick what's useful and ignore another 18 part of the recommendation, is that correct? 19 The other part has no meaning, so I cannot use it. 20 Was the concept of effective acceleration accepted 21 by the other nine consultants in the ACRS? 22 I cannot speak for them. \mathbf{A} I am not sure. 23 How about the ACRS itself? Q 24 A I cannot speak ---25

۰. ۱ · · · · · · · · · e · · · · ·

.

x

wel 7 1 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Objection. I object to that 2 auesti MRS. BOWERS: We'll sustain that objection. 3 BY MR. FURBUSH: 4 Dr. Luco, can you make an estimate of how many 5 accelograph records are available within 10 kilometers of 6 earthquakes with magnitudes greater than 4.5? 7 I'm not sure about magnitudes higher than 4.5. 8. If you restricted it further to magnitudes larger Э. than 6.5, I would say we have four. 10 Q You have four? 11 A Yes. 12 And what ---13. Perhaps four. I'm not sure if -- we have three, 14 and the Tabaz earthquake, I do not know the epicentral 15 distance, the distance to the fault. See more 16 From the information I have, it's less than 10 17 kilometers. 18 And how many of those are 1.5 or over, 1.5 g 0. 19 acceleration -- excuse me -- 1.15 g acceleration or over? 20 Well, in the first place, and I will exclude the 21 Tabaz earthquake because I do not have the --22 No, let's include it, though. Q · 23· Α I don't have the information, so --24 You don't have the information on what the Q 25

•

Y

٣,

. • . .

•

, •

•

.

•

•

•

•

.

40.00 k 4. 10 k 4. 10 k 10 k 10 k 10 k 10 k 10 k 10 k 10	wel	8	n de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la ser la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie de la serie d Serie de la serie	9078
		- *		- • *
	. ·	1.	acceleration was?	•
	r	2	A I know the acceleration. I do not know th	.e
()	1	3	epicentral distance.	-
	•	4	Q Well, why don't you, just out of why do	n't
)	•	5	you just throw it in, to have the four that you menti	.oned? ,· ·
		6	(Laughter.)	,
1 . * . * *Đ	1	7'	MR. FLEISCHARER: I'm going to object to t	hat
г ж		8	suggestion.	.* ···
• - *		9.	(Laughter.)	
•	з	i0.	I think the witness has answered the quest	ion,
1	-	17	and	х У
•		12	MR. FURBUSE: Well, he doesn't know.	
		13	BY MR. FURBUSH:	192 · ·
	,	14	Q Well, then, of the other three tell us how	many
т. р.		15	of "filem ara 1.15 or more?	•
•	•	18	A . Well, we have the Pacoima Dam records for	a 6.3
•		17	magnitude earthquake.	
<u>م</u>		t9	Q Which is highly suspect.	
		19	A Well, the magnitude is	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
3		20	Q But the acceleration is highly suspect, is	it not.
	•	21	in respactable circles?	•
1		22	(Laughter.)	ž
(23	A Well, I won't get into the circle.	•
	•	24	(Laughter:)	
		25	The Pacoima Dam record was obtained for th	e 6.3
× .	1	-		

÷.,

10-

. ÷ ±.

•

٢ . • .

1 .

.

• ,

.

٠

ζ. **Z**-

	مىتىتىتىتىنىيە ئىسىنىيە ئىسىنىيە ئەرەپىيە مەرەپىيە ئەرەپىيە ئەرەپىيە ئىسىنىيە ئەرەپىيە ئەرەپىيە ئەرەپىيە ئەرەپى	<u>rain Nan Yana yana kuna kuna kuna kuna kuna kuna kuna k</u>
	wel 9	•
·	1	magnitude earthquake, and the peak acceleration was 1.25 g.
	2	The Paccima earthquake was for a magnitude 6.5,
	3	and the peak acceleration was 63 percent of g.
A (134)	. 4	Q 63 percent?
	້້ວ້	A Yes.
₩ £	6	Q .63?
™ 1 m 1 v vg	7	A .63.
· • • •	8	For the Pacoima earthquake information I have here
	9	it's for one component, and I do not recall the number for
	10	the other component. It may have been higher.
	11.	For the Gazli earthquake, the surface wave
	12	magnitude was 7.2. The peak acceleration in the vertical
	13	component was 1.3 g.
	14	Q That's the vertical?
7	15	A Yes.
Fr T	16	Q But let's get the other.
р Ч. т. 4 . "	17	A The other was .8 g. The peak horizontal accelera-
1	18	tion was .8 g. The peak vertical acceleration was 1.3 g.
	19	Q Why didn't you mention peak vertical acceleration
· · ·	20	of the others?
	21	A I do not have the data.
	22	Q So why is this one more important than the others?
\bigcirc	23	Why get the vertical for this one, and not for the others?
	24	A You asked me for the peak accelerations that I
	25	knew, and I gave you my answer. That's what I know.
• •		

۰۰ (۰ بو

, , , , • - × • . * . , . •

, **.**

*

		9080
	wel 10	
	ĩ	MR. FURBUSH: I have no further questions at this
	2	time.
C)	Э	MRS. BOWERS: We have another matter to discuss.
	A	Perhaps now it would be appropriate, considering that it's
	5	almost a quarter of 5:00, to temporarily excuse these
	6	witnesses until tomorrow morning, and then we can go into a
K.	7	discussion of the other matter.
-	8	Mr. Fleischaker, I'm talking about the telegram.
•	9	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Okay. Then can we be excused,
	· 10	because I don't think we're involved in that telegram?
	11	MRS. BOWERS: Well, you're named. We're supposed
ı	12	to tell you, and you'll tell him.
	13	MR. FLEISCHAKER: I.LL. szick around.
Ú,	14	(Laughter.)
	. 15	(Witnesses Trifunac and Luco temporarily excused.)
	16	MRS. BOWERS: This can be on the record. It's not
	17	a discussion of security, but a discussion of procedure and
ĥ.,	18	substance.
Ç.	19	Have the parties had an opportunity to read the
•	20	telegram?
•	21	Mr. Norton? Do you have a position, after you
	22	read the telegram? Did you come to a conclusion?
Û	23	MR. NORTON: Yes. I'm not sure that I don't
	. 24	know the history of this. I haven't talked with this
	25	gentleman. I only have the telegram, which isn't very much

ì

.

unita i

÷.

, 11 11

*

` . . , **,** •

×

ŧ

2

.

vel 11

2

ਹੈ

1.

5

õ

7

8

.9

10

- 11.

12

14

15

15

27

18

79

20

21

22

23

24

25

delon fls₁₃

1. information to go on.

Frankly, it's a very, very unusual procedure for somebody to pop up three or four days before a scheduled proceeding and announce that they're going to participate. I'm not sure, and the telegram doesn't say in any way how he's going to participate. It simply says, and I quote: "I intend to participate in the Diablo Canyon security systems tour."

To what purpose? To walk along and look? And if so, is there time to get a security clearance for him to do that?

I don't know the answers to those questions.

、 .

×

.

--1 -

9082 11 MRS. BOWERS: Well, let me ask you this: 6 Madelon we well If it had been Mr. Valentine or Mr. Jones would 2. you have insisted on a security clearance for either one of 3 4 them? MR. MORTON: I frankly am not sure what Pacific 5 6 Gas and Electric Company did as respects Valentine and Jones. I didn't get involved in the security question until long .7 after they were, and I have no idea what the company did as 8 respects that. 9 10 I suspect they may have done nothing until it was determined what their involvement was going to be, and that 71 never was determined. In other words, there never was a 12. decision made. 63 As you'll recall the chain of events, it was 14 always up in the air until finally -- what? -- a month ago . 15 or three weeks ago, whatever it was, they wrote the letter 16 saying they were withdrawing. 17 So I'm not sure that it had ever culminated to ្ខរទ the point where the company had to do anything or had to 19 make that decision. But that's not to say they didn't do 20 something. I just don't know. 21 MRS. BOWERS: Well, at the in camera session in 2.2. Los Angeles -- and this was two and a half, three years ago 23 and I know you weren't there --24 MR. HORTON: It was longer ago than that. 25

• . .

, , , . • .

•

.

•

e

. . •

MRS. BOWERS: -- Mr. Crane was there, both 1. Mr. Valentine and Mr. Jones signed protective orders. And 2.1 3 MR. NORTON: But that was just simply discussions. That was not a review of the security facilities at the site, 4 which is an entirely different proposition. 5 I would have very little objection probably 6~ well, I'm going to have to think about that. I wouldn't ---7. my objection would not be as strong if he was simply going 8 to sit in in the in camera session and listen to the testimony 9. -- well, I'll have to think about that because I'm not sure 10: of the nature of the Staff's testimony. 11. But to go out and physically inspect the security ĩŻ devices and listen to the Staff testimony, I'm not prepared 13 to say that we can go along with that at all. We haven't 14 had an opportunity to discuss it with the security people or 15 with the company management. And I don't know what the Staff's 16 position on it is either, and I would be interested to hear 17 what they have to say. 18 MRS. BOWERS: Mr. Staenberg? 19 MR. STAENBERG: And now to the Staff? 20 MRS. BOWERS: Yes. 21 MR. STAENBERG: We have similar problems to those 22 just expressed by the Applicant. This comes to us rather 23. suddenly, and we are therefore unsure of exactly how to deal 2-

with it. We do not know anything about Mr. Baldwin. He's not

mpb2

25

s,

6,

•

•

77

•

.

. 5

•

u l

•

been a party to this proceeding heretofore. And as a result 1npb3 1 .2 without some more information about him and about what his intentions are, it's rather difficult to speak to the issue 3 of letting him into the proceeding at this late date. Å, 5 Beyond that, we're not sure without further . information from him what his plan or the Intervenors' plan -6 .7 is for participation. It should be recalled that in Mr. Valentine's pleading of January 19, 1979, it is stated on 8 page 4 that -- and I quote: "It is impossible for this Intervenor to 10 prepare either for significant cross-examination 14 on the inadequacies of the Applicant's security 12 plan or to present affirmative evidence to support 13 Intervenors' contentions. Therefore this 14. Intervenor will not be able to participate in 15 the hearings now scheduled for the first week of 16 February as to the adequacy of the Applicant's 17 security plan." 18 Well, if it is impossible -- and that's their 19 word -- to participate, then we wonder what has changed in 20 order for this gentleman's appearance and participation to be 21 Moaningful. 22 Perhaps I'm overstating it because in the tele-. 23 gram that waive just received today he says nothing about <u> ĉ</u>ż participating in the in camera session part of the hearing. 25

•

-

• •

•

.

A .

•

,

. ~

. Rather, all he says is that he wants to go on the tour. 1 We have similar problems in that regard to those 2 just expressed by the Applicant. That doesn't serve any 3 particular purpose in terms of moving ahead the record in E. this proceeding, and therefore it seems to me it raises a 5 number of questions about what he wants to do and the security 6 plan and the security of the plant and compromising that 7 security plan and the security around the plant without any Ś counterveiling benefit that might be derived if he were taking 9 part and participating in the making of the record here. 10 But on the one hand we're left with someone who's 11 i not indicating any particular desire to participate at the 12 in camera hearing session and yet wants to go on a tour for 13 reasons that are simply not clear to us. 14 MR. NORTON: Mrs. Bowers, we've had a chance to 15⁻ discuss this amongst ourselves, which we hadn't until this 16 time, and we'd read the telegram but we hadn't talked it over. 17

mob4

20

21

22

23

24

25

I would have to assume by this telegram, and I think we'd 18 19 better operate under the assumption that Mr. Baldwin intends to participate in the in camera session also. I'm certainly not going to base my position on the fact that he has not evidenced desire to do that because I suspect he does intend to do that.

Our position -- management has just spoken into my war and our position is somewhat firmer than I first thought

, ٩ . . , **۰** b. r K • , • · · · · ۷. .

> r ' a

mpb5 . 1

3

î,

3

6

-7

8

9

10.

11

ĩ9

20

. 22

23

24

25

and with good reason.

First of all, the statement that was just read by Mr. Staanberg is very true. Intervenors said they had absolutely nothing to gain. That's the Intervenors' Counsel speaking for Intervenous.

Now four days before somebody new, who no one here apparently knows of at all, is suddently going to become involved. We know nothing about him and it is the Applicant's position that he is not going to tour the security systems at Diable Canyon Monday absent an NRC Commission order that he can do so.

MRS. BOWERS: Well, Mr. Fleischaker, you apparently 12 were in some sort of a meeting last night where this Was 13 discussed. 14

Is it possible for you to talk about it on the 15 racord? -16

MR. FLEISCHAKER: I'll be happy to talk about it 17 on the record. ie.

But let us clarify one thing: There was no meeting. Mr. Baldwin was sharing quarters with us and I overheard a celephone conversation between him and Mr. Valentine and 21. discussed the matter briefly with Mr. Baldwin.

And I also want to make clear that -- I really have nothing further to add because I cannot speak for any client on this issue. And I think I, at the bench conference,

= **/** ,

.

. .

۲

, ,

•

-

1

•

*

9087 informed the Board of the facts that I knew and would only mpb6 · 5. 2 suggest this: That perhaps in fairness that before the Board 3 reaches a decision they may wish to hear Mr. Baldwin state a 4 5 position. Monday morning, and then make its decision. 6 MR. NORTON: That's not going to do a lot of good in light of what I just said, and that is that Mr. Baldwin is 7 not going to tour Diablo Canyon facility, the security systems, 8 without an NRC Commission order. And that is not this Board. .9 In other words, we would go through the same 10 process we went through the last time. There is no way he's 11 going out to that facility and look at the security devices on 12 You can't get an NRC Commission order that soon. Monday, 13 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Well, I don't want to get involvel 14 in the argumant. 15 MRS. BOWERS: Well, let me ask: 16 Is there a spokesperson for the Mothers for Peace 17 here who is authorized to speak to this point? 18 MR. FLEISCHAKER: The answer is I don't think so. 19 I can't speak to it. The people who discussed this matter 20 with Mr. Baldwin last night are not here. That's Ms. Apfelberg 21 and I think he talked to Mrs. Silver and perhaps Mr. Silver, 22. Sandra and Gordon Silver. And I also know he had a telephone -23 conversation with Paul Valenting. 24 So that's all I can say. And I think that -- I 25

. x • . · • • • • • • • •

u ¥

L

.

•

understand the Applicant has a position, but my -- I think the only person who can shed any light on this matter and respond to the questions that have been raised both by the Applicant and the Staff is Mr. Baldwin himself, and he'll be here Monday morning. 5

mpb7

1

2

З

4

6

,7

8

9

10

11

12

MRS. BOWERS: Do you know that for a fact? MR. FLEISCHAKER: I understand that to be the I understand that he's going to return Monday. And we case. can -- if the Board wants to set up a session so that they can consider his remarks, we will call him and tell him that a time has been set, and if he wishes to be here he should be here.

MR. FURBUSH: Mrs. Bowers, with your indulgence, 13 I would like to address a couple of words to this subject. • 14 This to me is extremely shocking to have some Intervenors 15 who purport to be interested in the security of that plant 1.6 arrange something like this at the last moment which has all 17 the indicia of being something that could compromise the .18 security of that plant. It actually boggles the imagination. 19 And I don't think we can just sit here and talk about this 20 in cold calm terms. When something like this comes up one 21 should be indignant. And I'm very indignant about this 22 because I think it has no basis in any of our jurisprudence. 23 It certainly has no basis -- no support in what their purported 24 position is, i.e., that there should be a secure plant. 25

9088

. (j. , . . • • . • ب ۲ . , ą

,

•

•

9089 n<u>ob</u>8 Now we have to come to grips with this thing, sconer or later. We've going to have to have some requirements that the-Intervenors conduct themselves as other people '3**'** are forced to conduct themselves in proceedings. And I can't 4 see how we could in all good conscience do any sort of a 5 security plan -- permit a complete stranger to go into that plant on Monday morning. I mean, that would be the height of 47 folly, and I certainly would never approve a security plan .8 which would permit that. MRS. BOWERS: Well, as I read the telegram, the 10 Mothers for Peace have apparently retained new counsel. fe. MR. FLEISCHAKER: And I assume he's a member of 12 the California Bar. .13 MRS. BOWERS: He says he is. 14 When he wrote earlier talking about limited 15. appearance statements he mentioned in that letter that, he 16 was a lawyer for the Friends of the Earth. 17 MR. FLEISCHAKER: I know it to be a fact that he 48 is a lawyer. There's no guestion about that. MR. NORTON: Mrs. Bowers, the problem is the 20 Intervenors in the document that Mr. Staenberg had read 21 through their counsel have withdrawn from that. They can't 22 now come back at the eleventh hour with a new attorney and 23 through a talagram by fiat say we're going to be on the tour 23 Monday. I mean, that's incredible. And they re not going to :25

· · .

. .

.

ų

• , **,** ,

be on the tour Monday, that's all I can tell you. . 6acm . 1 MRS. BOWERS: Well, let me ask you, you made a 2 statement about the Commission would have to issue an order. :3 Is there something special about security -- in other words, 4 -if we 'arguendo --5 MR. NORTON: . I hear you. (Laughter.) MRS. BOWERS: -- if we happen to say yes, are <u>,</u>8 you saying that you just wouldn't act on that, that you 9 would have to go topside? 10. MR. NORTON: That's right. At this point it's 11 the same story as before. We felt the same way about Dr. 12 Danike. It's the same problem, only with much shorter context. 13. Management just spoke into my ear again. They 14 suggest because he's a lawyer doesn't make him a good guy, as .15 we all know. 16 (Laughter.) 17 MRS. BOWERS: Well, we can take official notice ,'18, of that fact. :19 (Laughter.) 20 MRS. BOWERS: Mr. Bright has raised a question. 21 Would something like this require an exemption to 22 ·Part 73? 23 MR. CRANE: Well, Part 73 prohibits tours and 24 things like that. 25

۰ ۰ , , . . • , T

. ŋ ,

×

-

•

``.

•

.

. •
MR. BRIGHT: I guess my concern was Part 73 mob10 3 2 merely lays down broad guidelines; but I assume that your 3 detailed security plan has a bunch of restrictions in it, and one of those undoubtedly has to do with, as you say, tours 4 and that sort of thing. And I was just wondering, if you 5 6٠ violated that, something that's in your security plan firmly. then you would be in effect violating -- requiring an excep-7 8 tion anyway from Part 73. MR. CRANE: Or we'd get a citation. 9 MR. NORTON: Excuse me, Dr. Bright. You know, 10 it's a little more involved than that. This is about the 11 third or fourth time now I've been asked about the security 12. plan. I don't know about the security plan. I don't want 13 to know about the security plan. And it is the company's 14. policy that the fewer people -- it's a need-to-know basis. 15 The sacurity people know about it and certain people in 16 management know about it, but it's a very select group, and 17 the NRC knows about it. And this Board is going to be burdened 18 with knowing about it. I'm not. ·is

I can't tell you whether it's going to be a violation of the security plan to allow him to go there or not Monday morning. I am told by management that he is not going there on Monday, and that's as far as I can answer the question.

20

21

22

23

24

25

MRS: BOWERS: Well, following through on this a few

. . . 54

.

• . •

.

,

.

a

.

minutes, as you know the appeal board came down with a deci mobil 1 sion that had a very fine separate opinion by Dr. Quarles. 2 and Dr. Johnson, where they broke out what they believed to З be six components of the security system, and then they 4 -suggested on each one of the components to what depth Intervenors' expert witness would need to know in order to 6 evaluate the adequacy of the system without getting into the details to an extent that the system could be sabotaged. 8 On a tour what do you do? Every so often put 9 blindfolds on us, and that's something we can't see? 10 MR. NORTON: I think the Board is entitled to 4.1. know what the security system is. They unfortunately have 12 that burden of knowing what the security system is and making 13 a judgmant as to whether it's adequate or not. 14 The depth of what you see I guess depends on how " 15 much you need to see to be satisfied that the plan and -16 facility is adequate as respects security. .17 MRS. BOWERS: I don't know how you'd handle a .18 rour, though. 19 MR. NORTON: It's not a tour in the judicial 20 sense of the word. It will be the security people and the 21 Board, and I suspect Mr. Steenberg and the Staff security :22 people who have reviewed the plan. I'm not going. 23 MRS. BOWERS: No, but won't we be looking at the 24 physical security system? 25

9092

e fi se i

• e . * • • · •

•

•

-

μ

, .

MR. NORTON: Yes; you will. S.Ldcs MRS. BOHERS: So how on tha MR. MORTON: "You've been cleared, Mrs. Bowers. 3 (Laughter.) MRS. BOWERS: · Well, I'm talking about if it was determined that Intervenor Counsel, you know, was part of the 6group, how do you follow those appeal board guidelines as to release of knowledge or information that we, of course, 8 have got to know. 9 MR.NORTON: That's the problem that we ware deal-10 ing with in the appeal. But the problem became moot eventually and we haven't had to cross that bridge yet. But 12 that's a good question. I don't know the answer to it. We 13 were never forced to make that decision. And some day some-14 body's going to be forced to make it. I don't know the answer. 15 (Pause.) 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25



. . ^ · · · • • • . .

.

.

.

9094 Madelon 7 MB/wel 1 MR. NORTON: Mrs. Bowers, there really isn't any point in continuing this discussion, because he anot going 2.1 on the tour, and there is no way there could be an appeal and 3 .a decision through the Staff and Commission by Monday, in. 5 any event. So I guess he's going to have to make his case, 6 make his record, and if he wants to appeal it, appeal it. 7* But he's not going on the tour Monday. 3 MRS. BOWERS: Well, Mr. Fleischaker MR. STAENBERG: Which leaves open, of course, 10% the question of whether or not the Board is going to permit his. 11. participation in the in-camera session. That's a separate 12 view. 23: I'm not sure that I subscribe to the Applicant's 14. reading of the telegram that this gentleman had intended to 15 participate in that in-camera session anyway, because all it ,16 said in the telegram is. "Tell me where to show up for the 17. cour." 18 MR. NORTON: Well, but I have to assume that he 19 is intending to participate in the in-camera session. 20 MR. STAENBERG: And if you think you're correct, 21. then we have a separate question as to what to do -- the 22 Applicant has made its decision as to whether or not it's 23 going to allow this gentleman on the tour on Monday. 20 There . may be an appeal by the Intervenor in that regard, and we 25

.

•

. * .

•

• ٠ -• di. **,** تو

-• * .

,

MR/wal 2 Ţ can wait and see. 2. We're faced now with a second question. Shou the Intervenor wish for Mr. Baldwin to participate at the 3. in-camera session on Monday, that's a separate question, in 4: 5 which both the Applicant and the Staff take a strong interest 6: in whether or not he appears. ·7` MRS. BOWERS: What's your position on the in-camera session? 8 9 MR. STAENBERG: I think we can be governed, and the Board can be governed, by some traditional procedural 10 Unfortunately, I don't have them at my fingertips, decisions. 11 but they do indicate that NRC has had situations in which 12 Intervenors have chosen to withdraw themselves, and the 13. Boards have made it clear that in so doing they do not have 13: a revolving door, they cannot come in and go out at their 15 discretion. 16. Having made the decision to withdraw, which I 17 believe Mr. Valentine's pleading of the 19th makes it 18 extremely clear, they have closed the door and I think the 19 Board can take note of that and make its decision based upon 20. that. 21 We don't have to get into the uniqueness of the 22 in-camera session and the security plan, and whether or not 23 an accorney can or cannot appear without a security clearance. 24 We would support that position. MR. NORTON: 25

•

.

8

•

.

.

•

•

Ĵ,

ι,

.

۰. ۸

MB/wel 3 can't state it any better or any more fully than that. 5 (The Board conferring.) .3 MRS. BOWERS: Well, we will consider it over the 4. evening break. Since Mr. Baldwin was able to sashay down here 5 yesterday, I'm sure he doesn't need a long lead notice if S. it is determined that he can participate in any part of it. MR. STAENBERG: If I might just add one note 8 and this could be repeated at such time as the Board wants 9 10 to take further argument, but as the Board considers it, it should again be noted that in the Valentine motion of the 11 19th they have set forth their reasons as to why they were .12 .13 closing the door, and it is hard for us to see how the introduction of a new attorney changes any of those substantive 14 reasons. None of those reasons have changed. 15 And so if the door is closed on the 19th, it's 16 still closed today and will be, presumably, still closed on 17` Monday. 18 MR. FLEISCHAKER: Can I just say one thing, Mrs. 19 Bowers? 20 MRS. BOWERS: We didn't bring copies of that with 21 We read it, but saw no reason, of course, to haul that ús. 22. paper out here. 23 Could we borrow it overnight? 24 MR. STAENBERG: Yes. 25

• • . •

•

4

, , • . ۳. ۲ 3

.

wel 4 (Document handed to the Board.) MR. NORTON: Mrs. Bowers, one other thing. And 31 that is that I would propose that the in-camera proceeding As I can see it, there's only be held at the facility. 4: going to be a handful of people who are going to tour the 5 6 facility, in any event, and I would suggest that some 'sort' of 7 a meeting room be arranged out there, rather than have it here, I don't think this is a very good place to have an 30 in-camera session on the security plan. ý. MRS. BOWERS: Well, I spoke to the management at 10 11 the Inn about posting signs, you know, that it was a closed session on Monday, and that sort of thing. 12-1 Does the Staff have a position on this matter? 13 It's been suggested that the in-camera session be at the 14: plant, rather than here. 15. MR. STAENBERG: The Staff would have no objection 16. to tha 17 MRS. BOWERS: We have no problem with that 18 It was mentioned to me a day or so ago, and I 19 thought, well, we're all set up here, and everybody's papers, 20. and that sort of thing are here. But we're really talking 21 about something else, and we can just leave things here. 22: Well, we'll think about this overnight and then 23 announce first thing tomogrow morning -- we're really 221 focusing on the in-camera session, rather than the plant visit, 25

, · · · · $\dot{\cdot}$

. ,

.

• •

. .

, ,

۶

х

.

۲ •

X

	a superana a da	, 9098
weļ	5	
	1	because you sounded as if you meant it.
	, Z	MR. CRANE: We moant it.
•	3	MRS. BOWERS: Well, I don't want to be thrown into
	4	the slammer.
	5	(Laughter.)
•	6:	Well, let me check and see if there is any other
•	7	marter before we leave.
	8 4	Mr. Norton, any other matters tonight?
	9	MR. NORTON: NO.
	i 0∙'	MRS. BOWERS: Mr. Fleischaker, any other matters
,	: 11	tonight which we should discuss before we recess?
•	12	MR. FLEISCHAKER: No. I just wanted to know
	13	whether I should try to get hold of Mr. Baldwin to deliver
	14 ·	any message to him.
•	15	MRS. BOWERS: Well, you've heard what the
•	16 ,	Applicant said about the facility.
	17	MR. FLEISCHAKER: Yes, I understand.
	33-	Well, I guess the only question in my mind is
e 1	19.	that I don't understand the full circumstances of Mr. Baldwin's
	20,	retention by the Mothers, but he is an attorney and they are
	21	an intervenor. So there is an attorney-client relationship
	- 22	there, apparently.
	23	Again, the only thing I can suggest is that the
	24	Board may want to hear from Mr. Baldwin before the Board
	25	reaches a decision on the matter, irrespective of the
-		
•	a. U	

١

r

ļ

З

 \bigcirc

Ĵ

Ą

• • • ٠ . • , • đ , • b

, ,

L

wel 6 Company's position. 2 So I wanted to know if the Board has any messages 3 they would like me to deliver, or try to deliver, to him. 4 I don't know whether I can reach him or not. I would 5 certainly try. 6 MRS. BOWERS: Well, you've heard the positions of ~7:. the parties, and, of course, some quescions were raised as to 8 really what he had in mind. 9: MR. FLJISCHAKER: I'm at a loss. I don't know. and I don't think I'm in a position to speak for him. **10**° I 11. don't think that's appropriate. 120 MRS: BOWERS: Well, we'll consider it. 13 . Let me check with the Staff. Mr. Staenberg, anything else tonight before we recess? 14" MR. STAENBERG: No, I don't believe so. 15: 16: MRS. BOWERS: We'll consider it overnight, and if we feel that personal contact is warranted, we can set up 17 " a conference call. 18 19 (Whereupon, at 5:10 p.m., the hearing was recessed, to reconvene at 8:30 a.m., Friday, 9 February 1979.) 20 21 22 ZЭ. 24: 25

